

Table Of Contents

BUNDABERG REGIONAL COUNCIL	3
COST RECOVERY FEES & CHARGES	3
COST RECOVERY ADMINISTRATION	3
ANIMAL REGISTRATION	5
HEALTH & ENVIRONMENTAL HEALTH SERVICES	9
INFRASTRUCTURE SERVICES	15
PLANNING & DEVELOPMENT	22
PARKS AND RESERVES	50
COMMERCIAL FEES & CHARGES	51
ADMINISTRATION	51
AIRPORT	53
ART GALLERY	56
BUILDING	57
CEMETERIES	61
COMMUNITY CARE	70
COMMUNITY EVENTS	74
COMMUNITY SERVICES	75
DOG & OTHER ANIMAL CONTROL	76
HEALTH & ENVIRONMENTAL HEALTH SERVICES	77
HALLS & OTHER FACILITIES	78
HOLIDAY PARKS	94
INFRASTRUCTURE SERVICES	101
LABORATORY	103
LIBRARIES	104
MONCRIEFF ENTERTAINMENT CENTRE	105
PARKS AND RESERVES	109
SEWERAGE	111
SHOWGROUNDS & SPORTING FACILITIES	113
TOURISM	119
WASTE MANAGEMENT	122
WATER	120

GST

Fee Unit

BUNDABERG REGIONAL COUNCIL COST RECOVERY FEES & CHARGES COST RECOVERY ADMINISTRATION

Fee Name

INSPECTION OF LAND RECORD/RATE SEARCHES

Change of Ownership Fee	Local Government Act 2009 s97(2)(b)	LGA 2009 s97 2(b)	\$75.00	N	Each
Duplicate Rate Notice Fee (Outside of Billing Period)	Local Government Act 2009 s91	LGA 2009 s97 2(c)	\$14.00	N	Each
Inspection of Land Record - Non Owner - Subject to availability up to 2008	Local Government Act 2009 s91	LGA 2009 s97 2(c)	\$36.00	N	Each
Special water meter reading	Local Government Act 2009 s91	LGA 2009 s97 2(c)	\$149.00	N	Each
Full written rate search	Local Government Act 2009 s91	LGA 2009 s97 2(c)	\$272.00	N	Each
Rate Search - Financial only	Local Government Act 2009 s91	LGA 2009 s97 2(c)	\$65.00	N	Each

COUNCIL DOCUMENTS & PUBLICATIONS

Documents and publications listed are freely available on Council's website: www.bundaberg.qld.gov.au

RIGHT TO INFORMATION (RTI) & INFORMATION PRIVACY (IP) APPLICATIONS

Fees and charges for applications under the Right to Information Privacy Act 2009 and the Information Privacy Act 2009 are set out in the Right to Information Regulation 2009 and the Information Privacy Regulation 2009.

There is no application fee for an application under the Information Privacy Act, but there may be access charges.

RTI & IP fees and charges are updated periodically in line with legislation.

RTI Application Fee	Right to Information Act & Regulation 2009 s4	LGA 2009 s97 2(c)	\$57.65	N	Each
Processing charges for a RTI Application if Council spends more than 5 hours processing the application	Right to Information Act & Regulation 2009 s5	LGA 2009 s97 2(c)	\$8.95	N	Per 15 minutes or part thereof
Access charge RTI/IP Application - A4 size black and white photocopy	Right to Information Act & Regulation 2009 s6	LGA 2009 s97 2(c)	\$0.25	N	Per page

DESIGN DOCUMENTS

Application Fee - Provision of Asset Information	Planning Regulation 2017 Schedule 22 (s70) Part 1 (1)(i)	LGA 2009 s97 2(c)	\$50.00	N	Per applicatio n
"As Constructed" Information	Planning Regulation 2017 Schedule 22 (s70) Part 1 (1)(i)	LGA 2009 s97 2(c)	\$20.00	N	Per XML file or Per page of PDF

		Local	Yr 2025/26		
Fee Name	Legislation Reference	Government Act	Fee (incl. GST)	GST	Fee Unit
		7.00	(IIICI. GST)		

FLOOD MODELS

Provision of Technical Reports	\$204.00	N	Per model
Flood model access and maintenance fee (per Model)	\$1,095.00	N	Per model

BACKFLOW PREVENTION DEVICES

Annual Registration	Plumbing & Drainage	LGA 2009	\$55.00	N	Per
	Regulation 2019 s44 (1)(iv)	s97 2(a)			Device

		Local	Yr 2025/26		
Fee Name	Legislation Reference	Government Act	Fee (incl. GST)	GST	Fee Unit

ANIMAL REGISTRATION

All fees listed in this section are for a 12 month financial year or renewal period.

New applications are charged on a pro-rata basis, calculated monthly.

DOG REGISTRATION

Desexed AND Microchipped	Animal Management (Cats and Dogs) Act 2008 Chapter 3 - Dog Registration s46 (b)(i) & s52 Local Law 1 - Administration s35	LGA 2009 s97 2(a)	\$52.00	N	Per dog
Desexed not microchipped	Animal Management (Cats and Dogs) Act 2008 Chapter 3 - Dog Registration s46 (b)(i) & s52 Local Law 1 - Administration s35	LGA 2009 s97 2(a)	\$88.00	N	Per dog
Not Desexed and Microchipped	Animal Management (Cats and Dogs) Act 2008 Chapter 3 - Dog Registration s46 (b)(i) & s52 Local Law 1 - Administration s35	LGA 2009 s97 2(a)	\$142.00	N	Per dog
Not Desexed and not microchipped	Animal Management (Cats and Dogs) Act 2008 Chapter 3 - Dog Registration s46 (b)(i) & s52 Local Law 1 - Administration s35	LGA 2009 s97 2(a)	\$177.00	N	Per dog
Pensioner Owner - Not Desexed or Not Microchipped	Animal Management (Cats and Dogs) Act 2008 Chapter 3 - Dog Registration s46 (b)(i) & s52 Local Law 1 - Administration s35	LGA 2009 s97 2(a)	\$71.00	N	Per dog
Puppies under 12 months of age (applies to current registration period only)	Animal Management (Cats and Dogs) Act 2008 Chapter 3 - Dog Registration s46 (b)(i) & s52 Local Law 1 - Administration s35	LGA 2009 s97 2(a)	\$47.00	N	Per dog
Declared Restricted Breed (Currently Prohibited)	Animal Management (Cats and Dogs) Act 2008 Chapter 3 - Dog Registration s46 (b)(i) & s52 Local Law 1 - Administration s35	LGA 2009 s97 2(a)	\$815.00	N	Per dog
Third dog (approval required)	Animal Management (Cats and Dogs) Act 2008 Chapter 3 - Dog Registration s46 (b)(i) & s52 Local Law 1 - Administration s35	LGA 2009 s97 2(a)	\$148.00	N	Per dog
Declared Dangerous (includes an approved declared dog collar)	Animal Management (Cats and Dogs) Act 2008 Chapter 3 - Dog Registration s46 (b)(i) & s52 Local Law 1 - Administration s35	LGA 2009 s97 2(a)	\$814.00	N	Per dog

		Local	Yr 2025/26		
Fee Name	Legislation Reference	Government	Fee	GST	Fee Unit
		Act	(incl. GST)		

DOG REGISTRATION [continued]

Declared Dangerous - 50% discount if fee paid by due date and no breaches in registration period (fee reduced to regular registration fee if compliant for 5+ years) (includes an approved declared dog collar)	Animal Management (Cats and Dogs) Act 2008 Chapter 3 - Dog Registration s46 (b)(i) & s52 Local Law 1 - Administration s35	LGA 2009 s97 2(a)	\$407.00	N	Per dog
Declared Menacing (includes an approved declared dog collar)	Animal Management (Cats and Dogs) Act 2008 Chapter 3 - Dog Registration s46 (b)(i) & s52 Local Law 1 - Administration s35	LGA 2009 s97 2(a)	\$586.00	N	Per dog
Declared Menacing - 50% discount if fee paid by due date and no breaches in registration period (fee reduced to regular registration fee if compliant for 5+ years) (includes an approved declared dog collar)	Animal Management (Cats and Dogs) Act 2008 Chapter 3 - Dog Registration s46 (b)(i) & s52 Local Law 1 - Administration s35	LGA 2009 s97 2(a)	\$293.00	N	Per dog
Certified Guide Dog (upon presentation of Certification)	Animal Management (Cats and Dogs) Act 2008 Chapter 3 - Dog Registration s46 (b)(i) & s52 Local Law 1 - Administration s35	LGA 2009 s97 2(a)	No charge	N	Per dog
Certified Hearing Dog (upon presentation of Certification)	Animal Management (Cats and Dogs) Act 2008 Chapter 3 - Dog Registration s46 (b)(i) & s52 Local Law 1 - Administration s35	LGA 2009 s97 2(a)	No charge	N	Per dog
Greyhounds (registered with the Greyhound Racing Authority)	Animal Management (Cats and Dogs) Act 2008 Chapter 3 - Dog Registration s46 (b)(i) & s52 Local Law 1 - Administration s35	LGA 2009 s97 2(a)	\$79.00	N	Per dog
Replacement Animal Tag	Animal Management (Cats and Dogs) Act 2008 Chapter 3 - Dog Registration s46 (b)(i) & s52 Local Law 1 - Administration s35	LGA 2009 s97 2(a)	No charge	N	Each
Replacement Declared Dog Tag	Animal Management (Cats and Dogs) Act 2008 Chapter 3 - Dog Registration s46 (b)(i) & s52 Local Law 1 - Administration s35	LGA 2009 s97 2(a)	\$16.00	N	Each
Replacement Declared Dog Collar	Animal Management (Cats and Dogs) Act 2008 Chapter 3 - Dog Registration s46 (b)(i) & s52 Local Law 1 - Administration s35	LGA 2009 s97 2(a)	\$60.00	N	Each

For Name	Louislation Defenses	Local	Yr 2025/26	ССТ	Fac Unit
Fee Name	Legislation Reference	Government Act	Fee (incl. GST)	GST	Fee Unit

APPLICATION FEES

Third Cat Application	Animal Management (Cats and Dogs) Act 2008 Chapter 3 - Dog Registration s46 (b)(i) & s52 Local Law 1 - Administration s35	LGA 2009 s97 2(a)	\$281.00	N	Per applicatio n
Third Dog Application (includes registration for current registration period if approved)	Animal Management (Cats and Dogs) Act 2008 Chapter 3 - Dog Registration s46 (b)(i) & s52 Local Law 1 - Administration s35	LGA 2009 s97 2(a)	\$281.00	N	Per applicatio n
Restricted Breed Dog Application (Currently Prohibited)	Animal Management (Cats and Dogs) Act 2008 Chapter 3 - Dog Registration s46 (b)(i) & s52 Local Law 1 - Administration s35	LGA 2009 s97 2(a)	\$935.00	N	Per dog

IMPOUNDING

RELEASE FEES

Local Law No. 2 (Animal Management) Section 29. An owner or responsible person can reclaim an impounded animal within the prescribed period within 5 days for registered animals and 3 days for unregistered animals.

Impounded not microchipped animals \$36 microchipping fee issued prior to release of dog or cat. If impounded pet is not microchipped the \$36 fee must be paid prior to release of the animal.	Local Law No. 1 - Administration - s35 Local Law No.2 (Animal Management) 2011 s29(2)(b)	LGA 2009 s97 2(a)	\$36.00	N	Per animal
Dog - Free First Release - for Registered Dogs	Local Law No. 1 - Administration - s35 Local Law No.2 (Animal Management) 2011 s29(2)(b)	LGA 2009 s97 2(d)	No charge	N	Per dog
Dog Release Fee for Unregistered Dog			\$387.00	N	Per dog
Second and subsequent Release Fee for Registered Dog			\$258.00	N	Per dog
Cat Release Fee			\$258.00	N	Per cat
Animal other than Cat or Dog (Cattle, Goat, Horse, Sheep etc.) Release Fee			\$322.00	N	Per animal
Animal Release Hardship Application			\$56.00	N	Per animal

TRANSPORTATION/SUSTENANCE/POUNDAGE FEES

Local Law No. 2 (Animal Management) Section 29. An owner or responsible person can reclaim an impounded animal within the prescribed period within 5 days for registered animals and 3 days for unregistered animals.

Daily Poundage Fee for Dogs - applicable after 48 hours (50% release discount does not apply)	\$33.00	N	Per dog
Daily Poundage Fee for Cats - applicable after 48 hours (50% release discount does not apply)	\$33.00	N	Per cat

continued on next page ... Page 7 of 131

		Local	Yr 2025/26		
Fee Name	Legislation Reference	Government	Fee	GST	Fee Unit
		Act	(incl. GST)		

TRANSPORTATION/SUSTENANCE/POUNDAGE FEES [continued]

Transportation charges for animals other than dog/cat	Local Law No. 1 - Administration - s35 Local Law No.2 (Animal Management) 2011 s29(2)(b)	LGA 2009 s97 2(d)	At cost	N	Each
Sustenance charges per head - large animal e.g. cattle, horse	Local Law No. 1 - Administration - s35 Local Law No.2 (Animal Management) 2011 s29(2)(b)	LGA 2009 s97 2(d)	\$88.00	N	Per day
Sustenance charges per head - small animal e.g. sheep, goats, swine (excluding dogs/cats)	Local Law No. 1 - Administration - s35 Local Law No.2 (Animal Management) 2011 s29(2)(b)	LGA 2009 s97 2(d)	\$47.00	N	Per day

SURRENDER FEE

Surrender of dog	Local Law No. 1 - Administration s35	LGA 2009 s97 2(c)	\$44.00	Y	Per dog
Surrender of cat	Local Law No. 1 - Administration s35	LGA 2009 s97 2(c)	\$44.00	Y	Per cat
Animal surrender hardship or non-compliance	Animal Management (Cats and Dogs) Act 2008 Chapter 3 - Dog Registration s46 (b)(i) & s52 Local Law 1 - Administration s35	LGA 2009 s97 2(c)	As assessed	Y	Per animal

In hardship cases or where the animal has significant non-compliance (wandering/excessive barking/fine issued) a free surrender is available at officer's discretion.

Fee Unit

HEALTH & ENVIRONMENTAL HEALTH SERVICES

ENVIRONMENTAL AUTHORITIES

Fee Name

Application for Environmental Authority	Environmental Protection Act 1994 s125(1)(e) Environmental Protection Regulation 2019 Schedule 15 Part 2(6)(a)	LGA 2009 s97 2(a)	\$695.00	N	Each
Fee for amendment application for Environmental Authority	Environmental Protection Act 1994 s226(1)(c) Environmental Protection Regulation 2019 Schedule 15 Part 2(8)	LGA 2009 s97 2(a)	\$360.00	N	Each
Fee for amalgamation application	Environmental Protection Act 1994 s246(e) Environmental Protection Regulation 2019 Schedule 15 Part 2(11)	LGA 2009 s97 2(a)	\$373.00	N	Each
Fee for conversion application	Environmental Protection Act 1994 s696(b) Environmental Protection Regulation 2019 Schedule 15 Part 2(13)	LGA 2009 s97 2(a)	\$373.00	N	Each
Fee for late payment of an annual fee for environmental authority	Environmental Protection Act 1994 s580(2)(a) & (3)(b) Environmental Protection Regulation 2019 Schedule 15 Part 3(17)	LGA 2009 s97 2(a)	\$149.00	N	Each
Fee for transfer application for Environmental Authority for a prescribed Environmentally Relevant Activity	Environmental Protection Act 1994 s253(f) Environmental Protection Regulation 2019 Schedule 15 Part 2(12)	LGA 2009 s97 2(a)	\$149.00	N	Each
Reinspection Fee - this applies to each additional inspection undertaken due to non-compliance	Environmental Protection Regulation 2019	LGA 2009 s97 2(a)	\$371.00	N	Each

ANNUAL FEE FOR ENVIRONMENTAL AUTHORITIES

Environmental Authority Annual License Fee- (Monthly Pro-rata fee applies between January-June)	Environmental Protection Act 1994 s316(I) Environmental Protection Regulation 2019 Part 3 s159(3)	LGA 2009 s97 2(a)	\$555.00	N	Per annum
---	--	----------------------	----------	---	--------------

This fee is for complying premises. Failure to comply with an improvement notice, Council may apply the prescribed annual fee in the Regulation upon renewal.

HEALTH SEARCHES

Non Residential: file only	Local Government Act 2009 s97	LGA 2009 s97 2(c)	\$175.00	N	Each
Non Residential: inspection included - standard within 10 working days	Local Government Act 2009 s97	LGA 2009 s97 2(c)	\$523.00	N	Each

		Act	(incl. GST)		
HEALTH SEARCHES [continued]					
Non Residential: inspection included - urgent within 5 working days	Local Government Act 2009 s97	LGA 2009 s97 2(c)	\$800.00	N	Each
CARAVAN PARKS & CAMPING	GROUNDS				
Application fee for establishing a new caravan park/camping ground	Local Law No. 1 (Administration) 2011 s35	LGA 2009 s97 2(a)	\$1,046.00	N	Each
Annual approval fee (Monthly Pro-rata fee applies between January-June)	Local Law No. 1 (Administration) 2011 s35	LGA 2009 s97 2(a)	\$566.00	N	Each
Transfer/Minor Amendment fee for caravan park/camping ground	Local Law No. 1 (Administration) 2011 s35	LGA 2009 s97 2(a)	\$240.00	N	Each
Transfer/Major Amendment fee for caravan park/camping ground	Local Law No. 1 (Administration) 2011 s35		\$600.00	N	Each
COMMERCIAL USE OF ROAD -	ITINERANT VENDOF	RS/STAND	ING STALLS		
Application fee for all new applications	Local Law No. 1 (Administration) 2011 s35	LGA 2009 s97 2(a)	\$735.00	N	Each
Annual permit fee	Local Law No. 1 (Administration) 2011 s35	LGA 2009 s97 2(a)	\$990.00	N	Per annum
Annual Permit for standing vehicle - Saturday Only - Existing permit holder only	Local Law No. 1 (Administration) 2011 s35	LGA 2009 s97 2(a)	\$234.00	N	Per annum
FOOTPATH DINING					
Monthly pro-rata fee applies between Ja	anuary - June.				
Application Fee	Local Law No. 1 (Administration) 2011 s35	LGA 2009 s97 2(a)	\$371.00	N	Each
Annual Fee Zone A - Bundaberg Core Central Business District (as described in IMS document PD-7-291) - Per Seat	Local Law No. 1 (Administration) 2011 s35	LGA 2009 s97 2(a)	\$15.00	N	Per chair
Annual Fee Zone B - Bundaberg Frame, Bargara Central, Childers Central & Gin Gin Central Business District (as described in IMS Document PD-7-291) - Per Seat	Local Law No. 1 (Administration) 2011 s35	LGA 2009 s97 2(a)	\$12.00	N	Per chair
Balance of Regional Area outside of zones A & B - Per Seat	Local Law No. 1 (Administration) 2011 s35	LGA 2009 s97 2(a)	\$8.00	N	Per chair
GOODS DISPLAYED ON FOOTE	PATH OR ROADWAY				
Application for the establishment of display of goods on footpath (additional approval fees payable on approval)	Local Law No. 1 (Administration) 2011 s35	LGA 2009 s97 2(a)	\$371.00	N	Each
Annual Fee Zone A - Bundaberg Core Central Business District (as described in IMS Document PD-7-291) fee per m2	Local Law No. 1 (Administration) 2011 s35	LGA 2009 s97 2(a)	\$60.00	N	Per square metre

Yr 2025/26

Fee

Fee Unit

GST

Local

Government

Legislation Reference

Fee Name

continued on next page ... Page 10 of 131

		Local	Yr 2025/26		
Fee Name	Legislation Reference	Government	Fee	GST	Fee Unit
		Act	(incl. GST)		

GOODS DISPLAYED ON FOOTPATH OR ROADWAY [continued]

Annual Fee Zone B - Bundaberg Frame, Bargara Central, Childers Central & Gin Gin Central Business District (as described in IMS Document PD-7-291) - fee per m2	Local Law No. 1 (Administration) 2011 s35	LGA 2009 s97 2(a)	\$47.00	N	Per square metre
Balance of Regional Area outside of zones A & B - fee per m2	Local Law No. 1 (Administration) 2011 s35	LGA 2009 s97 2(a)	\$31.00	N	Per square metre

ACCOMMODATION

Application Fee for establishing new accommodation premises	Local Law No. 1 (Administration) 2011 s35	LGA 2009 s97 2(a)	\$850.00	N	Each
Annual Permit Fee (Monthly Pro-rata fee applies between January - June)	Local Law No. 1 (Administration) 2011 s35	LGA 2009 s97 2(a)	\$371.00	N	Each
Transfer/Minor Amendment fee for Shared Facility Accommodation Premises	Local Law No. 1 (Administration) 2011 s35	LGA 2009 s97 2(a)	\$240.00	N	Each
Transfer/Major Amendment fee for Shared Facility Accommodation Premises	Local Law No. 1 (Administration) 2011 s35		\$735.00	N	Each

FOOD PREMISES

Annual Temporary Food Stall Application Fee (Commercial)	Food Act 2006 s31	LGA 2009 s97 2(a)	\$436.00	N	Each
Temporary Food Stall - Event (Commercial)	Food Act 2006 s31	LGA 2009 s97 2(a)	\$197.00	N	Per event
Farmers Market Licence for primary producers (for a period of 7 days)	Food Act 2006 s31	LGA 2009 s97 2(a)	\$66.00	N	Per event
Food Licence Application - Existing Premises (including follow up inspection)	Food Act 2006 s31	LGA 2009 s97 2(a)	\$458.00	N	Each
Category 1 food licence New Application (including follow up inspection)	Food Act 2006 s31	LGA 2009 s97 2(a)	\$545.00	N	Each
Category 2 food licence New Application (including follow up inspection)	Food Act 2006 s31	LGA 2009 s97 2(a)	\$720.00	N	Each
Category 3 food licence New Application (including follow up inspection)	Food Act 2006 s31	LGA 2009 s97 2(a)	\$895.00	N	Each
Category 4 (Restricted) & Category 6 (Not For Profit) food licence New Application (including follow up inspection)	Food Act 2006 s31	LGA 2009 s97 2(a)	\$262.00	N	Each
Category 1 Food Licence Annual Licence Fee. Additional 50% or 100% for Non- Compliant rated premises (Monthly Pro-rata fee applies between January-June)	Food Act 2006 s31	LGA 2009 s97 2(a)	\$436.00	N	Each
Category 2 Food Licence - Annual Food Licence Fee (minus Think Food Safe discounts of 10%, 20% or 30% for eligible businesses achieving positive food safety results). Additional 50% or 100% for Noncompliant rated premises. Monthly Pro-rata fee for new premises applies between January to June.	Food Act 2006 s31	LGA 2009 s97 2(a)	\$615.00	N	Each

continued on next page ... Page 11 of 131

FOOD PREMISES [continued]

Category 3 Food - Annual Food Licence Fee (minus Think Food Safe discounts of 10%, 20% or 30% for eligible businesses achieving positive food safety results). Additional 50% or 100% for Non-compliant rated premises. Monthly Pro-rata fee for new premises applies between January to June.	Food Act 2006 s31	LGA 2009 s97 2(a)	\$745.00	N	Each
Category 4 (Restricted) and Category 6 (Not for Profit) Food Licence Annual Licence Fee. Additional 50% or 100% for non-compliant rated premises. (Monthly Pro-rata fee applies between January to June)	Food Act 2006 s31	LGA 2009 s97 2(a)	\$280.00	N	Each
Alteration of a Food Premise - Minor	Food Act 2006 s31	LGA 2009 s97 2(a)	\$280.00	N	Each
Alteration of a Food Premise - Major	Food Act 2006 s31	LGA 2009 s97 2(a)	\$436.00	N	Each
Restoration of a Licence (does not include Annual Licence Fee)	Food Act 2006 s31	LGA 2009 s97 2(a)	\$175.00	N	Each
Food Safety Program Assessment Fee - New Business (first 6 hours Assessment only)	Food Act 2006 s31	LGA 2009 s97 2(a)	\$1,005.00	N	Each
Food Safety Program Assessment Fee – New Business (each additional hour after first 6 hours)	Food Act 2006 s31		\$120.00	N	Each
Alteration of a Food Safety Program - Minor	Food Act 2006 s31	LGA 2009 s97 2(a)	\$371.00	N	Each
Alteration of a Food Safety Program - Major	Food Act 2006 s31	LGA 2009 s97 2(a)	\$745.00	N	Each
Think Food Safe Audit Reassessment - second review	Food Act 2006 s31	LGA 2009 s97 2(a)	\$371.00	N	Each
Reinspection Fee - this applies to each additional inspection undertaken due to non-compliance	Food Act 2006 s31	LGA 2009 s97 2(a)	\$284.00	N	Each
Water testing fee for licenced premises connected to non-reticulated water	Food Act 2006 s31		\$210.00	N	Each

SKIN PENETRATION PREMISES

High Risk Licence New Application	Public Health (Infection Control for Personal Appearance Services) Act 2003 Section 9	LGA 2009 s97 2(a)	\$635.00	N	Each
High Risk Licence Annual Licence Fee (Monthly Pro-rata fee applies between January-June)	Public Health (Infection Control for Personal Appearance Services) Act 2003 Section 9	LGA 2009 s97 2(a)	\$436.00	N	Each
High Risk Licence Application - Transfer of Licence	Public Health (Infection Control for Personal Appearance Services) Act 2003 Section 9	LGA 2009 s97 2(a)	\$371.00	N	Each
Restoration of a Licence (does not include Annual Licence Fee)	Public Health (Infection Control for Personal Appearance Services) Act 2003 Section 9	LGA 2009 s97 2(a)	\$175.00	N	Each

continued on next page ... Page 12 of 131

Fee Name	Legislation Reference	Local Government Act	Yr 2025/26 Fee (incl. GST)	GST	Fee Unit
----------	-----------------------	----------------------------	----------------------------------	-----	----------

SKIN PENETRATION PREMISES [continued]

Application for alteration to an existing High Risk Personal Appearance Services premises	Public Health (Infection Control for Personal Appearance Services) Act 2003 Section 9	LGA 2009 s97 2(a)	\$371.00	N	Each
Reinspection Fee - this applies to each additional inspection undertaken due to non-compliance	Public Health (Infection Control for Personal Appearance Services) Act 2003 Section 9	LGA 2009 s97 2(a)	\$284.00	N	Each

REGULATED PARKING

Commercial vehicle permit for use of loading zones	Transport Operations (Road Use Management) Act 1995 s6 Local Government Act 2009 s97 Local Law 1 - Administration s35	LGA 2009 s97 2(a)	\$185.00	N	Each
Late Payment for Parking Offences requiring Qld Department of Transport (DOT) Search	Local Law No. 1 (Administration) 2011 s35	LGA 2009 s97 2(a)	\$35.00	N	Each

RELEASE OF IMPOUNDED ITEMS

Local Law No.1 (Administration) Section 37. A person may reclaim the impounded item if written application is made and proof is produced to the satisfaction that applicant is the owner and pays the prescribed fee all within 1 month (31 Days) from the impounding of the vehicle.

Release of impounded vehicle - not advertised (excluding trucks)	Transport Operations (Road Use Management) Act 1995 S66(3)(a) Local Law No. 1 - Administration s35 s37	LGA 2009 s97 2(d)	\$368.00	N	Each
Release of impounded vehicle - advertised (excluding trucks)	Transport Operations (Road Use Management) Act 1995 S66(3)(a) Local Law No. 1 - Administration s35 s37	LGA 2009 s97 2(d)	\$705.00	N	Each
Release of impounded trucks and large vehicles	Transport Operations (Road Use Management) Act 1995 S66(3)(a) Local Law No. 1 - Administration s35 s37	LGA 2009 s97 2(d)	By quotation	N	Each
Items weighing greater than 1 tonne	Transport Operations (Road Use Management) Act 1995 S66(3)(a) Local Law No. 1 - Administration s35 s37	LGA 2009 s97 2(d)	\$825.00	N	Per item

continued on next page ... Page 13 of 131

Fee Name	Legislation Reference	Local Government Act	Yr 2025/26 Fee (incl. GST)	GST	Fee Unit
----------	-----------------------	----------------------------	----------------------------------	-----	----------

RELEASE OF IMPOUNDED ITEMS [continued]

Items weighing between 100 kilograms and 1 tonne	Transport Operations (Road Use Management) Act 1995 S66(3)(a) Local Law No. 1 - Administration s35 s37	LGA 2009 s97 2(d)	\$404.00	N	Per item
Items weighing under 100 kilograms	Transport Operations (Road Use Management) Act 1995 S66(3)(a) Local Law No. 1 - Administration s35 s37	LGA 2009 s97 2(d)	\$124.00	N	Per cubic metre or part thereof

MISCELLANEOUS HEALTH FEES

Application fee for General Miscellaneous Activities not described, but requiring licensing under Council Local Laws	Local Law No. 1 (Administration) 2011 s35	LGA 2009 s97 2(a)	\$371.00	N	Each
Permit for busking on footpath	Local Law No. 1 - (Administration) 2011 s35 Local Law No. 4 – Local Government Controlled Areas Facilities & Roads Subordinate Local Law No. 4 (Local Government Controlled Areas Facilities and Road) 2011 Schedule 2 (s5(2)) 1(a) & 2(d)	LGA 2009 s97 2(a)	\$21.00	N	Per month
Annual licence/Registration/Permit fees for General Miscellaneous Activities	Local Law No. 1 (Administration) 2011 s35	LGA 2009 s97 2(a)	\$371.00	N	Per annum
Administration Charges relating to the clearing of overgrown allotment - plus contractor slashing fee	Local Law No. 1 (Administration) 2011 s35	LGA 2009 s97 2(a)	\$344.00	N	Each
Late fee for overdue accounts	Local Law No. 1 (Administration) 2011 s35	LGA 2009 s97 2(a)	\$163.00	N	Each
Alteration of Local Law approval	Local Law No. 1 (Administration) 2011 s35	LGA 2009 s97 2(a)	\$344.00	N	Each
Local Law re-inspection	Local Law No. 1 (Administration) 2011 s35		\$200.00	N	Each
Release of advertising device	Local Law No. 1 (Administration) 2011 s35	LGA 2009 s97 2(a)	\$99.00	N	Per device

	Local	Yr 2025/26		
Legislation Reference	Government	Fee	GST	Fee Unit
	Act	(incl. GST)		

INFRASTRUCTURE SERVICES

Fee Name

ROADS & STREETS

A person wishing to use Council roads for the following activities shall make application to and seek approval from Council.

PRIVATE IRRIGATION PIPELINE AGREEMENTS

Application Fee for New Private Irrigation Pipeline within the Road Reserve (Agreement Term is 5 Years)	Local Government Act S75(2) Local Law No. 1 - Administration s35 Subordinate Local Law No. 1.15 (Carrying Out Works on a Road or Interfering with a Road or its Operation) 2011	LGA 2009 s97 2(a)	\$1,475.00	N	Each
Application Fee for Renewal of Private Irrigation Pipeline within the Road Reserve (Agreement Term is 5 Years)	Local Government Act S75(2) Local Law No. 1 - Administration s35 Subordinate Local Law No. 1.15 (Carrying Out Works on a Road or Interfering with a Road or its Operation) 2011	LGA 2009 s97 2(a)	\$750.00	N	Each
Application Fee for Change of Ownership of Private Irrigation Pipeline within the Road Reserve (Agreement Term is 5 Years)			\$750.00	N	Each
Assessment of Variation to Private Irrigation Pipeline within the Road Reserve Agreement			As assessed	N	Each
Recovery of As Constructed Survey Costs incurred by Council (if not provided by Pipeline Owner)	Local Government Act S75(2) Local Law No. 1 - Administration s35 Subordinate Local Law No. 1.15 (Carrying Out Works on a Road or Interfering with a Road or its Operation) 2011	LGA 2009 s97 2(a)	As assessed	N	Each

PRIVATE INFRASTRUCTURE

Application Fee for New Private Infrastructure within the Road Reserve (Agreement Term is 5 Years)		\$1,475.00	N	Each
Application Fee for Renewal of Private Infrastructure within the Road Reserve (Agreement Term is 5 Years)		\$750.00	N	Eacch
Application Fee for Change of Ownership of Private Infrastructure within the Road Reserve (Agreement Term is 5 Years)		\$750.00	N	Each
Assessment of Variation to Private Infrastructure within the Road Reserve Agreement		As Assessed	N	Each
Recovery of As Constructed Survey Costs incurred by Council (if not provided by Private Infrastructure Owner)		As Assessed	N	Each

Fee Name	Legislation Reference	Local Government Act	Yr 2025/26 Fee (incl. GST)	GST	Fee Unit
----------	-----------------------	----------------------------	----------------------------------	-----	----------

WORK IN THE ROAD

Initial application for Work in the Road Reserve (Driveways, Maintenance/ Renovation Works, Vegetation Clearing)	No charge	N	Each
Technical Assessment upon Initial Application for Work in the Road Reserve (Driveways, Maintenance/Renovation Works, Vegetation Clearing)	\$211.00	N	Each
Complex Engineering Assessments for Work in the Road Reserve	As assessed	N	Each
Application Fee to Construct a Road to Council Specification for Work in the Road Reserve	\$1,240.00	N	Each

USE OF ROADS - TEMPORARY ELECTRIC FENCE (FOR GRAZING)

Application Fee for Approval of New Temporary Electric Fence (Approval period is 12 months)	Local Government Act S75(2) Local Law No. 1 - Administration s35 Subordinate Local Law No. 1.15 (Carrying Out Works on a Road or Interfering with a Road or its Operation) 2011	LGA 2009 s97 2(a)	\$121.00	N	Each
Application Fee for Renewal of Temporary Electric Fence (Approval period is 12 months)	Local Government Act S75(2) Local Law No. 1 - Administration s35 Subordinate Local Law No. 1.15 (Carrying Out Works on a Road or Interfering with a Road or its Operation) 2011	LGA 2009 s97 2(a)	\$70.00	N	Each

USE OF ROADS - DEPOSITING GOODS OR MATERIALS

Application Fee - Use of Road Reserve - Depositing of Goods or Materials - Usage Assessed Case by Case (Approval period is 12 months)	Local Law No. 1 - Administration s35 Transport Operation (Road Use Management) Act 1995 S66 (3)(a) Subordinate Local Law No. 1.14 (Undertaking Regulated Activities on Local Government Controlled Areas and Road) 2011	LGA 2009 s97 2(a)	\$530.00	N	Each
Application Fee for Renewal of Approval - Use of Road Reserve - Depositing Goods or Materials - Usage Assessed Case by Case (Approval period is 12 months)	Local Law No. 1 - Administration s35 Transport Operation (Road Use Management) Act 1995 S66 (3)(a) Subordinate Local Law No. 1.14 (Undertaking Regulated Activities on Local Government Controlled Areas and Road) 2011	LGA 2009 s97 2(a)	\$175.00	N	Each

USE OF ROADS - AGRICULTURAL PURPOSES (EXCLUDING GRAZING)

Application Fee for Conditional Approval for Use of Road Reserve - Agricultural Purposes (excluding grazing) - Usage Assessed Case by Case (Approval period is 3 Years)	Local Law No. 1 - Administration s35 Transport Operation (Road Use Management) Act 1995 S66 (3)(a) Subordinate Local Law No. 1.14 (Undertaking Regulated Activities on Local Government Controlled Areas and Road) 2011	LGA 2009 s97 2(a)	\$272.00	N	Each
Application Fee for Renewal - Usage Assessed Case by Case (Approval period is 3 Years)	Local Law No. 1 - Administration s35 Transport Operation (Road Use Management) Act 1995 S66 (3)(a) Subordinate Local Law No. 1.14 (Undertaking Regulated Activities on Local Government Controlled Areas and Road) 2011	LGA 2009 s97 2(a)	\$138.00	N	Each

GATES AND GRIDS

Application Fee for Approval of New Gate or Grid (Approval Period is 5 Years)	Local Law No. 1 - Administration s35 Subordinate Local Law No. 1.16 (Gates & Grids) 2011	LGA 2009 s97 2(a)	\$865.00	N	Each
Annual Fee for Gate or Grid in Council Controlled Land	Local Law No. 1 - Administration s35 Subordinate Local Law No. 1.16 (Gates & Grids) 2011	LGA 2009 s97 2(a)	\$117.00	N	Each
Application Fee for Renewal of Gate or Grid (Approval Period is 5 Years)	Local Law No. 1 - Administration s35 Subordinate Local Law No. 1.16 (Gates & Grids) 2011	LGA 2009 s97 2(a)	\$451.00	N	Each
Application Fee for Change of Ownership of Gate or Grid (Approval Period is 5 Years)			\$451.00	N	Each

HEAVY VEHICLE ROUTE ASSESSMENT

NHVR Assessment as per Heavy Vehicle	As assessed	N	Each
National Law (more than 2 hours)			

PLUMBING COMPLIANCE - WATER

APPLICATION FOR PLUMBING AND DRAINAGE FOR PREMISES CONNECTED TO THE SEWERAGE SYSTEM

APPLICATION FOR ASSESSMENT OF PLANS FOR COMPLIANCE PERMIT, INSPECTIONS FOR DIFFERENT STAGES OR WORK AND COMPLIANCE CERTIFICATE FOR REGULATED WORK FOR PREMISES CONNECTED TO SEWERAGE

Class 1 & 1a dwelling – Septic conversion to	Plumbing & Drainage	LGA 2009	\$565.00	Ν	Each
Council sewer connection	Regulation 2019	s97 2(a)			
	s44 (1)(iv)				

Fee Name

APPLICATION FOR ASSESSMENT OF PLANS FOR COMPLIANCE PERMIT, INSPECTIONS FOR DIFFERENT STAGES OR WORK AND COMPLIANCE CERTIFICATE FOR REGULATED WORK FOR PREMISES CONNECTED TO SEWERAGE [continued]

Class 1 & 1a dwelling – Tank / bore conversion to Council water connection	Plumbing & Drainage Regulation 2019 s44 (1)(iv)	LGA 2009 s97 2(a)	\$469.00	N	Each
Class 1 or 1a Dwellings - Maximum 10 fixtures - includes 4 inspections only	Plumbing & Drainage Regulation 2019 s44 (1)(iv)	LGA 2009 s97 2(a)	\$1,120.00	N	Each
Each additional fixture	Plumbing & Drainage Regulation 2019 s44 (1)(iv)	LGA 2009 s97 2(a)	\$58.00	N	Each
Class 1 & 1a dwellings, sheds, ensuites, application for the installation of 1 fixture only or applications for one stage of work only (e.g. under slab drainage only, sink, basin)	Plumbing & Drainage Regulation 2019 s44 (1)(iv)	LGA 2009 s97 2(a)	\$405.00	N	Each

MINOR INSTALLATIONS (MORE THAN 1 FIXTURE MAXIMUM 3 FIXTURES) E.G. ENSUITES, SHED WITH SHOWER, TOILET, BASIN) OR CLASS 1A ALTERATIONS/ADDITIONS

Fee - Includes 4 Inspections Only	Plumbing & Drainage Regulation 2019	LGA 2009 s97 2(a)	\$830.00	N	Each
	s44 (1)(iv)				

APPLICATION FOR ASSESSMENT OF AMENDED PLANS FOR AMENDED COMPLIANCE PERMIT (CLASS 1 TO 10)

Fee	Plumbing & Drainage Regulation 2019	LGA 2009 s97 2(a)	\$308.00	N	Each
	s44 (1)(iv)	391 Z(a)			

APPLICATION FOR ASSESSMENT OF AMENDED PLANS FOR AMENDED COMPLIANCE PERMIT (CLASS 2 TO 9)

Fee	Plumbing & Drainage Regulation 2019	LGA 2009 s97 2(a)	\$388.00	N	Each
	s44 (1)(iv)				

ADDITIONAL INSPECTIONS FOR WORK ASSOCIATED WITH PLUMBING AND DRAINAGE INSTALLATION

Additional Inspection (Class 2 to 9)	Plumbing & Drainage Regulation 2019 s44 (1)(iv)	LGA 2009 s97 2(a)	\$220.00	N	Each
Additional Inspection (Class 1 to 10)	Plumbing & Drainage Regulation 2019 s44 (1)(iv)	LGA 2009 s97 2(a)	\$220.00	N	Each

RE-INSPECTION (AS A RESULT OF NON COMPLIANCE ON ASSESS WORK)

Re-inspection Fee (Class 2 to 9)	Plumbing & Drainage Regulation 2019 s44 (1)(iv)	LGA 2009 s97 2(a)	\$316.00	N	Each
Re-Inspection (Class 1 to 10)	Plumbing & Drainage Regulation 2019 s44 (1)(iv)	LGA 2009 s97 2(a)	\$316.00	N	Each

Fee Name

APPLICATION FOR ASSESSMENT FOR COMPLIANCE PERMIT FOR PLUMBING AND DRAINAGE FOR PREMISES OTHER THAN A SOLE OCCUPANCY DWELLING (INCLUDING UP TO 10 FIXTURES) CLASS 2 TO 9 BUILDINGS (E.G. UNITS, AMENITY BUILDINGS, INDUSTRIAL, COMMERCIAL BUILDING, PROCESSING PLANTS/FACTORIES ETC

Class 2 to 9 building – Septic conversion to Council sewer connection	Plumbing & Drainage Regulation 2019 s44 (1)(iv)	LGA 2009 s97 2(a)	\$780.00	N	Each
Class 2 to 9 building – Tank / bore conversion to Council water connection	Plumbing & Drainage Regulation 2019 s44 (1)(iv)	LGA 2009 s97 2(a)	\$560.00	N	Each
Class 2 to 9 buildings, application for the installation of 1 fixture only or applications for one stage of work only	Plumbing & Drainage Regulation 2019 s44 (1)(iv)	LGA 2009 s97 2(a)	\$405.00	N	Each
Installation of grease trap – Includes 1 inspection only	Plumbing & Drainage Regulation 2019 s44 (1)(iv)	LGA 2009 s97 2(a)	\$905.00	N	Each
Minimum 5 fixtures and maximum 10 fixtures - Includes 5 Inspections only	Plumbing & Drainage Regulation 2019 s44 (1)(iv)	LGA 2009 s97 2(a)	\$1,365.00	N	Each
Each additional fixture	Plumbing & Drainage Regulation 2019 s44 (1)(iv)	LGA 2009 s97 2(a)	\$62.00	N	Each
Minor installations - Maximum 3 fixtures	Plumbing & Drainage Regulation 2019 s44 (1)(iv)	LGA 2009 s97 2(a)	\$815.00	N	Each

CONNECTION OF RAIN WATER TANKS TO PLUMBING FIXTURES OR INTER-CONNECTION OF THE TANK WATER SUPPLY WITH THE WATER SERVICES FROM THE RETICULATED TOWN WATER SUPPLY (EXISTING)

Fee - Includes up to 2 Inspections only	Plumbing & Drainage Regulation 2019	LGA 2009 s97 2(a)	\$469.00	N	Each
	s44 (1)(iv)	,			

INSPECTIONS FOR WORK WHERE PLUMBING COMPLIANCE PERMIT IS PROVIDED BY STATE GOVERNMENT

Inspection Fee (Class 2 to 9)	Plumbing & Drainage Regulation 2019 s44 (1)(iv)	LGA 2009 s97 2(a)	\$220.00	N	Each
Re-Inspection Fee (Class 2 to 9)	Plumbing & Drainage Act 2002 & AS/NZ 3500 Part 1 & 2 2003	LGA 2009 s97 2(a)	\$316.00	N	Each

APPLICATION FOR PLUMBING AND DRAINAGE AND THE ON-SITE SEWERAGE FACILITY

APPLICATION FOR ASSESSMENT OF PLANS FOR COMPLIANCE PERMIT, INSPECTIONS FOR DIFFERENT STAGES OF WORK AND COMPLIANCE CERTIFICATE FOR REGULATED PLUMBING, DRAINAGE AND ON-SITE SEWERAGE FACILITY WORK FOR PREMISES IN UNSEWERED AREAS

Installation (maximum of 10 fixtures) to existing on-site sewerage facility	Plumbing & Drainage Regulation 2019 s44 (1)(iv)	LGA 2009 s97 2(a)	\$1,205.00	N	Each
Class 1 or 1a dwelling (maximum 10 fixtures) - Includes 5 Inspections only	Plumbing & Drainage Regulation 2019 s44 (1)(iv)	LGA 2009 s97 2(a)	\$1,650.00	N	Each
Each additional fixture	Plumbing & Drainage Regulation 2019 s44 (1)(iv)	LGA 2009 s97 2(a)	\$62.00	N	Each

Fee Name

APPLICATION FOR ASSESSMENT OF PLANS FOR COMPLIANCE PERMIT, INSPECTIONS FOR DIFFERENT STAGES OF WORK AND COMPLIANCE CERTIFICATE FOR REGULATED PLUMBING, DRAINAGE AND ON-SITE SEWERAGE FACILITY WORK FOR PREMISES IN UNSEWERED AREAS [continued]

Class 1 & 1a dwellings, sheds, ensuites, application for the installation of 1 fixture only or application for one stage of work only (e.g. under slab drainage only, sink, basin)	Plumbing & Drainage Regulation 2019 s44 (1)(iv)	LGA 2009 s97 2(a)	\$408.00	N	Each
Small installations (maximum of 3 fixtures) (e.g. ensuites, sheds with shower, toilet, basin) or Class 1a Alterations/Additions and a new or amended on site sewerage facility installation - Includes 5 Inspections only	Plumbing & Drainage Regulation 2019 s44 (1)(iv)	LGA 2009 s97 2(a)	\$1,560.00	N	Each
Installation (maximum of 3 fixtures) (e.g. ensuites, shed with shower, toilet, basin) or Class 1a Alterations, Additions to the existing on site sewerage facility of Class 1a new dwelling - Includes 4 Inspections only	Plumbing & Drainage Regulation 2019 s44 (1)(iv)	LGA 2009 s97 2(a)	\$1,165.00	N	Each
Application to build, amend, alter or change an on site sewerage facility and includes any alterations to drainage to the on-site sewerage facility	Plumbing & Drainage Regulation 2019 s44 (1)(iv)	LGA 2009 s97 2(a)	\$945.00	N	Each
Assessment of amended design for the plumbing, drainage and/or on site sewerage facility for amended compliance permit (note: new installation)	Plumbing & Drainage Regulation 2019 s44 (1)(iv)	LGA 2009 s97 2(a)	\$308.00	N	Each
Application for assessment for a compliance permit to disconnect and remove an on-site sewerage facility	Plumbing & Drainage Regulation 2019 s44 (1)(iv)	LGA 2009 s97 2(a)	\$625.00	N	Each

APPLICATION FOR ASSESSMENT FOR COMPLIANCE PERMIT FOR PLUMBING AND DRAINAGE AND THE ON-SITE SEWERAGE FACILITY FOR PREMISES OTHER THAN A SOLE OCCUPANCY DWELLING (INCLUDING UP TO 10 FIXTURES) CLASS 2 TO 9 BUILDINGS (E.G. UNITS, AMENITY BUILDINGS, INDUSTRIAL, COMMERCIAL BUILDINGS, PROCESSING PLANTS/FACTORIES ETC)

Up to 10 fixtures per building or two units - Includes 5 Inspections only	Plumbing & Drainage Regulation 2019 s44 (1)(iv)	LGA 2009 s97 2(a)	\$1,540.00	N	Each
Over 10 fixtures per building or two units (per each additional fixture)	Plumbing & Drainage Regulation 2019 s44 (1)(iv)	LGA 2009 s97 2(a)	\$81.00	N	Each
Minor installations (Maximum 3 fixtures)	Plumbing & Drainage Regulation 2019 s44 (1)(iv)	LGA 2009 s97 2(a)	\$905.00	N	Each

ADMINISTRATION FEE FOR FINAL INSPECTION ON APPLICATIONS MORE THAN 2 YEARS OLD WHEN WORK HAS STARTED AND INSPECTIONS RECORDED

Fee - Includes 1 Inspection only	Plumbing & Drainage Regulation 2019	LGA 2009 s97 2(a)	\$338.00	N	Each
	s44 (1)(iv)				

REFUND OF FEES FOR APPLICATIONS WITHDRAWN

Refunds will only be considered following the receipt of written advice from the applicant requesting withdrawal of the application and a refund of fees

Fee Name	Legislation Reference	Local Government Act	Yr 2025/26 Fee (incl. GST)	GST	Fee Unit
----------	-----------------------	----------------------------	----------------------------------	-----	----------

REFUND OF FEES FOR APPLICATIONS WITHDRAWN [continued]

Council will consider the application and if it	Plumbing & Drainage	LGA 2009	50%	Ν	Each
decides to make a refund, the maximum	Regulation 2019	s97 2(a)			
refund to be made shall be 50% of the	s44 (1)(iv)				
application fee					

APPLICATION FOR COMPLIANCE ASSESSMENT & INSPECTION OF GROUP PROPERTY MAINS

Assessment Fee (per building/structure) for Internal Water/Fire & Sewer Mains and mandatory Inspection fee which includes a maximum of 2 Inspections, all additional Inspections required as determined by Bundaberg Regional Council will be charged at set 'Additional inspection' fee.

Assessment Fee (per building/structure)	Plumbing & Drainage Regulation 2019 s44 (1)(iv)	LGA 2009 s97 2(a)	\$294.00	N	Each
Inspection of Internal Water/Fire Mains (Includes max of 2 Inspections only)	Plumbing & Drainage Regulation 2019 s44 (1)(iv)	LGA 2009 s97 2(a)	\$570.00	N	Each
Inspection of Internal Sewer Mains (Includes max of 2 Inspections only)	Plumbing & Drainage Regulation 2019 s44 (1)(iv)	LGA 2009 s97 2(a)	\$570.00	N	Each
Additional Inspections required for Internal Water, Fire or Sewer Mains	Plumbing & Drainage Regulation 2019 s44 (1)(iv)	LGA 2009 s97 2(a)	\$220.00	N	Per inspection

GREY WATER REUSE SYSTEMS IN SEWERED AREAS

Applications to build, amend, alter or change an on-site sewerage facility including any alterations to drainage to on-site sewerage facility in sewered areas (grey water systems)	Plumbing & Drainage Regulation 2019 s44 (1)(iv)	LGA 2009 s97 2(a)	\$945.00	N	Each
---	---	----------------------	----------	---	------

PLANNING & DEVELOPMENT

Fee Name

APPLICATION FOR MATERIAL CHANGE OF USE

Note: Pursuant to section 109(b) of the Planning Act 2016, a fee included in this section can only be reduced in the circumstances prescribed by the Planning Regulation 2017 - see below

RESIDENTIAL ACTIVITIES

CARETAKER'S ACCOMMODATION

Code Assessment	Planning Act 2016 Chapter 3 Development assessment Part 2 - Development applications Division 2 - making or changing applications s51 (1)(b)(ii)	LGA 2009 s97 2(a)	\$2,555.00	N	Each
Impact Assessment	Planning Act 2016 Chapter 3 Development assessment Part 2 - Development applications Division 2 - making or changing applications s51 (1)(b)(ii)	LGA 2009 s97 2(a)	\$3,450.00	N	Each

COMMUNITY RESIDENCE, DWELLING HOUSE, DWELLING UNIT, SECONDARY DWELLING

Code Assessment	Planning Act 2016 Chapter 3 Development assessment Part 2 - Development applications Division 2 - making or changing applications s51 (1)(b)(ii)	LGA 2009 s97 2(a)	\$1,305.00	N	Each
Impact Assessment	Planning Act 2016 Chapter 3 Development assessment Part 2 - Development applications Division 2 - making or changing applications s51 (1)(b)(ii)	LGA 2009 s97 2(a)	\$1,760.00	N	Each

DUAL OCCUPANCY

Code Assessment	Planning Act 2016	LGA 2009	\$2,930.00	N	Each
5335 / S555551K	Chapter 3 Development assessment	s97 2(a)	+ =,=00.00	.,	_5.011
	Part 2 - Development applications				
	Division 2 - making or changing applications s51				
	(1)(b)(ii)				

Fee Name	Legislation Reference	Local Government Act	Yr 2025/26 Fee (incl. GST)	GST	Fee Unit	
----------	-----------------------	----------------------------	----------------------------------	-----	----------	--

DUAL OCCUPANCY [continued]

HOME BASED BUSINESS

Code Assessment	Planning Act 2016 Chapter 3 Development assessment Part 2 - Development applications Division 2 - making or changing applications s51 (1)(b)(ii)	LGA 2009 s97 2(a)	\$2,170.00	N	Each
Impact Assessment	Planning Act 2016 Chapter 3 Development assessment Part 2 - Development applications Division 2 - making or changing applications s51 (1)(b)(ii)	LGA 2009 s97 2(a)	\$2,930.00	N	Each

MULTIPLE DWELLING, RELOCATABLE HOME PARK, RESIDENTIAL CARE FACILITY, RETIREMENT FACILITY

Code Assessment	Planning Act 2016 Chapter 3 Development assessment Part 2 - Development applications Division 2 - making or changing applications s51 (1)(b)(ii)	LGA 2009 s97 2(a)	\$5,210.00	N	Each
Plus per each dwelling unit, independent living unit and manager's residence	Planning Act 2016 Chapter 3 Development assessment Part 2 - Development applications Division 2 - making or changing applications s51 (1)(b)(ii)	LGA 2009 s97 2(a)	\$190.00	N	Each
Impact Assessment	Planning Act 2016 Chapter 3 Development assessment Part 2 - Development applications Division 2 - making or changing applications s51 (1)(b)(ii)	LGA 2009 s97 2(a)	\$7,055.00	N	Each

continued on next page ... Page 23 of 131

MULTIPLE DWELLING, RELOCATABLE HOME PARK, RESIDENTIAL CARE FACILITY, RETIREMENT FACILITY [continued]

Plus per each dwelling unit, independent living unit and manager's residence	Planning Act 2016 Chapter 3 Development assessment Part 2 - Development applications Division 2 - making or changing applications s51 (1)(b)(ii)	LGA 2009 s97 2(a)	\$255.00	N	Each
--	--	----------------------	----------	---	------

NON-RESIDENT WORKFORCE ACCOMMODATION, ROOMING ACCOMMODATION AND SHORT-TERM ACCOMMODATION

Code Assessment	Planning Act 2016 Chapter 3 Development assessment Part 2 - Development applications Division 2 - making or changing applications s51 (1)(b)(ii)	LGA 2009 s97 2(a)	\$3,730.00	N	Each
Plus per each unit/bed/site	Planning Act 2016 Chapter 3 Development assessment Part 2 - Development applications Division 2 - making or changing applications s51 (1)(b)(ii)	LGA 2009 s97 2(a)	\$95.00	N	Each
Impact Assessment	Planning Act 2016 Chapter 3 Development assessment Part 2 - Development applications Division 2 - making or changing applications s51 (1)(b)(ii)	LGA 2009 s97 2(a)	\$5,035.00	N	Each
Plus per each unit/bed/site	Planning Act 2016 Chapter 3 Development assessment Part 2 - Development applications Division 2 - making or changing applications s51 (1)(b)(ii)	LGA 2009 s97 2(a)	\$130.00	N	Each

RURAL WORKERS ACCOMMODATION

Fee Name

Code Assessment	Planning Act 2016 Chapter 3 Development assessment Part 2 - Development applications Division 2 - making or changing applications s51 (1)(b)(ii)	LGA 2009 s97 2(a)	\$5,585.00	N	Each

Fee Name	Legislation Reference	Local Government Act	Yr 2025/26 Fee (incl. GST)	GST	Fee Unit
----------	-----------------------	----------------------------	----------------------------------	-----	----------

RURAL WORKERS ACCOMMODATION [continued]

J	GA 2009 \$7,535.00 N 97 2(a)	Each
---	---------------------------------	------

NATURE-BASED TOURISM, RESORT COMPLEX

Code Assessment	Planning Act 2016 Chapter 3 Development assessment Part 2 - Development applications Division 2 - making or changing applications s51 (1)(b)(ii)	LGA 2009 s97 2(a)	\$8,365.00	N	Each
Plus per each unit/bed/site	Planning Act 2016 Chapter 3 Development assessment Part 2 - Development applications Division 2 - making or changing applications s51 (1)(b)(ii)	LGA 2009 s97 2(a)	\$190.00	N	Each
Impact Assessment	Planning Act 2016 Chapter 3 Development assessment Part 2 - Development applications Division 2 - making or changing applications s51 (1)(b)(ii)	LGA 2009 s97 2(a)	\$11,285.00	N	Each
Plus per each unit/bed/site	Planning Act 2016 Chapter 3 Development assessment Part 2 - Development applications Division 2 - making or changing applications s51 (1)(b)(ii)	LGA 2009 s97 2(a)	\$255.00	N	Each

TOURIST PARK

Code Assessment	Planning Act 2016 Chapter 3 Development assessment Part 2 - Development applications Division 2 - making or changing applications s51 (1)(b)(ii)	LGA 2009 s97 2(a)	\$8,360.00	N	Each
Impact Assessment	Planning Act 2016 Chapter 3 Development assessment Part 2 - Development applications Division 2 - making or changing applications s51 (1)(b)(ii)	LGA 2009 s97 2(a)	\$11,275.00	N	Each

		Local	Yr 2025/26		
Fee Name	Legislation Reference	Government	Fee	GST	Fee Unit
		Act	(incl. GST)		

BUSINESS ACTIVITIES

ADULT STORE, BAR, FOOD AND DRINK OUTLET, HARDWARE AND TRADE SUPPLIES, OFFICE, SHOP, SHOPPING CENTRE, SHOWROOM, VETERINARY SERVICES

1M2 TO 500M2 GROSS FLOOR AREA

Code Assessment	Planning Act 2016 Chapter 3 Development assessment Part 2 - Development applications Division 2 - making or changing applications s51 (1)(b)(ii)	LGA 2009 s97 2(a)	\$8,365.00	N	Each
Impact Assessment	Planning Act 2016 Chapter 3 Development assessment Part 2 - Development applications Division 2 - making or changing applications s51 (1)(b)(ii)	LGA 2009 s97 2(a)	\$11,285.00	N	Each

501M2 TO 1,500M2 GROSS FLOOR AREA

Code Assessment	Planning Act 2016 Chapter 3 Development assessment Part 2 - Development applications Division 2 - making or changing applications s51 (1)(b)(ii)	LGA 2009 s97 2(a)	\$11,145.00	N	Each
Impact Assessment	Planning Act 2016 Chapter 3 Development assessment Part 2 - Development applications Division 2 - making or changing applications s51 (1)(b)(ii)	LGA 2009 s97 2(a)	\$15,045.00	N	Each

1,501M2 TO 3,500M2 GROSS FLOOR AREA

Code Assessment	Planning Act 2016 Chapter 3 Development assessment Part 2 - Development applications Division 2 - making or changing applications s51 (1)(b)(ii)	LGA 2009 s97 2(a)	\$14,840.00	N	Each
Impact Assessment	Planning Act 2016 Chapter 3 Development assessment Part 2 - Development applications Division 2 - making or changing applications s51 (1)(b)(ii)	LGA 2009 s97 2(a)	\$20,035.00	N	Each

Fee Name	Legislation Reference	Local Government Act	Yr 2025/26 Fee (incl. GST)	GST	Fee Unit
----------	-----------------------	----------------------------	----------------------------------	-----	----------

3,501M2 TO 10,000M2 GROSS FLOOR AREA

Code Assessment	Planning Act 2016 Chapter 3 Development assessment Part 2 - Development applications Division 2 - making or changing applications s51 (1)(b)(ii)	LGA 2009 s97 2(a)	\$22,245.00	N	Each
Impact Assessment	Planning Act 2016 Chapter 3 Development assessment Part 2 - Development applications Division 2 - making or changing applications s51 (1)(b)(ii)	LGA 2009 s97 2(a)	\$30,035.00	N	Each

10,001M2 OR GREATER GROSS FLOOR AREA

Code Assessment	Planning Act 2016 Chapter 3 Development assessment Part 2 - Development applications Division 2 - making or changing applications s51 (1)(b)(ii)	LGA 2009 s97 2(a)	\$23,605.00	N	Each
Plus per each square metre of gross floor area above 10,000	Planning Act 2016 Chapter 3 Development assessment Part 2 - Development applications Division 2 - making or changing applications s51 (1)(b)(ii)	LGA 2009 s97 2(a)	\$2.40	N	Each
Impact Assessment	Planning Act 2016 Chapter 3 Development assessment Part 2 - Development applications Division 2 - making or changing applications s51 (1)(b)(ii)	LGA 2009 s97 2(a)	\$31,870.00	N	Each
Plus per each square metre of gross floor area above 10,000	Planning Act 2016 Chapter 3 Development assessment Part 2 - Development applications Division 2 - making or changing applications s51 (1)(b)(ii)	LGA 2009 s97 2(a)	\$3.20	N	Each

		Local	Yr 2025/26		
Fee Name	Legislation Reference	Government		GST	Fee Unit
		Act	(incl. GST)		

AGRICULTURAL SUPPLIES STORE, CAR WASH, GARDEN CENTRE, MARKET, OUTDOOR SALES, SERVICE STATION

Code Assessment	Planning Act 2016 Chapter 3 Development assessment Part 2 - Development applications Division 2 - making or changing applications s51 (1)(b)(ii)	LGA 2009 s97 2(a)	\$8,365.00	N	Each
Impact Assessment	Planning Act 2016 Chapter 3 Development assessment Part 2 - Development applications Division 2 - making or changing applications s51 (1)(b)(ii)	LGA 2009 s97 2(a)	\$11,285.00	N	Each

SALES OFFICE

Code Assessment	Planning Act 2016 Chapter 3 Development assessment Part 2 - Development applications Division 2 - making or changing applications s51 (1)(b)(ii)	LGA 2009 s97 2(a)	\$3,355.00	N	Each
Impact Assessment	Planning Act 2016 Chapter 3 Development assessment Part 2 - Development applications Division 2 - making or changing applications s51 (1)(b)(ii)	LGA 2009 s97 2(a)	\$4,530.00	N	Each

ENTERTAINMENT ACTIVITIES

CLUB, FUNCTION FACILITY, HOTEL, NIGHTCLUB ENTERTAINMENT FACILITY, THEATRE

1M2 TO 500M2 GROSS FLOOR AREA

Code Assessment	Planning Act 2016 Chapter 3 Development assessment Part 2 - Development applications Division 2 - making or changing applications s51 (1)(b)(ii)	LGA 2009 s97 2(a)	\$8,365.00	N	Each
Impact Assessment	Planning Act 2016 Chapter 3 Development assessment Part 2 - Development applications Division 2 - making or changing applications s51 (1)(b)(ii)	LGA 2009 s97 2(a)	\$11,285.00	N	Each

Fee Name	Legislation Reference	Local Government Act	Yr 2025/26 Fee (incl. GST)	GST	Fee Unit
----------	-----------------------	----------------------------	----------------------------------	-----	----------

501M2 OR MORE GROSS FLOOR AREA

Code Assessment	Planning Act 2016 Chapter 3 Development assessment Part 2 - Development applications Division 2 - making or changing applications s51 (1)(b)(ii)	LGA 2009 s97 2(a)	\$11,145.00	N	Each
Impact Assessment	Planning Act 2016 Chapter 3 Development assessment Part 2 - Development applications Division 2 - making or changing applications s51 (1)(b)(ii)	LGA 2009 s97 2(a)	\$15,045.00	N	Each

TOURIST ATTRACTION UP TO 2HA TOTAL SITE AREA

Code Assessment	Planning Act 2016 Chapter 3 Development assessment Part 2 - Development applications Division 2 - making or changing applications s51 (1)(b)(ii)	LGA 2009 s97 2(a)	\$8,365.00	N	Each
Impact Assessment	Planning Act 2016 Chapter 3 Development assessment Part 2 - Development applications Division 2 - making or changing applications s51 (1)(b)(ii)	LGA 2009 s97 2(a)	\$11,285.00	N	Each

GREATER THAN 2HA TOTAL SITE AREA

Code Assessment	Planning Act 2016 Chapter 3 Development assessment Part 2 - Development applications Division 2 - making or changing applications s51 (1)(b)(ii)	LGA 2009 s97 2(a)	\$14,840.00	N	Each
Impact Assessment	Planning Act 2016 Chapter 3 Development assessment Part 2 - Development applications Division 2 - making or changing applications s51 (1)(b)(ii)	LGA 2009 s97 2(a)	\$20,035.00	N	Each

		Local	Yr 2025/26		
Fee Name	Legislation Reference	Government	Fee	GST	Fee Unit
		Act	(incl. GST)		

INDUSTRY ACTIVITIES BULK LANDSCAPE SUPPLIES

Code Assessment	Planning Act 2016 Chapter 3 Development assessment Part 2 - Development applications Division 2 - making or changing applications s51 (1)(b)(ii)	LGA 2009 s97 2(a)	\$11,145.00	N	Each
Impact Assessment	Planning Act 2016 Chapter 3 Development assessment Part 2 - Development applications Division 2 - making or changing applications s51 (1)(b)(ii)	LGA 2009 s97 2(a)	\$15,045.00	N	Each

EXTRACTIVE INDUSTRY

Code Assessment	Planning Act 2016 Chapter 3 Development assessment Part 2 - Development applications Division 2 - making or changing applications s51 (1)(b)(ii)	LGA 2009 s97 2(a)	\$10,415.00	N	Each
Impact Assessment	Planning Act 2016 Chapter 3 Development assessment Part 2 - Development applications Division 2 - making or changing applications s51 (1)(b)(ii)	LGA 2009 s97 2(a)	\$14,050.00	N	Each

HIGH IMPACT INDUSTRY, SPECIAL INDUSTRY

1M2 TO 1,000M2 GROSS FLOOR AREA

Code Assessment	Planning Act 2016 Chapter 3 Development assessment Part 2 - Development applications Division 2 - making or changing applications s51 (1)(b)(ii)	LGA 2009 s97 2(a)	\$20,415.00	N	Each
Impact Assessment	Planning Act 2016 Chapter 3 Development assessment Part 2 - Development applications Division 2 - making or changing applications s51 (1)(b)(ii)	LGA 2009 s97 2(a)	\$27,550.00	N	Each

Fee Name	Legislation Reference	Local Government Act	Yr 2025/26 Fee (incl. GST)	GST	Fee Unit
----------	-----------------------	----------------------------	----------------------------------	-----	----------

1,001M2 OR GREATER GROSS FLOOR AREA

Code Assessment	Planning Act 2016 Chapter 3 Development assessment Part 2 - Development applications Division 2 - making or changing applications s51 (1)(b)(ii)	LGA 2009 s97 2(a)	\$38,925.00	N	Each
Impact Assessment	Planning Act 2016 Chapter 3 Development assessment Part 2 - Development applications Division 2 - making or changing applications s51 (1)(b)(ii)	LGA 2009 s97 2(a)	\$52,555.00	N	Each

COMPOSTING NON-PUTRESCIBLE VEGETATIVE

Code Assessment	Planning Act 2016 Chapter 3 Development assessment Part 2 - Development applications Division 2 - making or changing applications s51 (1)(b)(ii)	LGA 2009 s97 2(a)	\$5,445.00	N	Each
Impact Assessment	Planning Act 2016 Chapter 3 Development assessment Part 2 - Development applications Division 2 - making or changing applications s51 (1)(b)(ii)	LGA 2009 s97 2(a)	\$7,345.00	N	Each

WHERE FOR A PACKING SHED THAT EXCEEDS THE THRESHOLD FOR RURAL INDUSTRY

Code Assessment	Planning Act 2016 Chapter 3 Development assessment Part 2 - Development applications Division 2 - making or changing applications s51 (1)(b)(ii)	LGA 2009 s97 2(a)	\$10,220.00	N	Each
Impact Assessment	Planning Act 2016 Chapter 3 Development assessment Part 2 - Development applications Division 2 - making or changing applications s51 (1)(b)(ii)	LGA 2009 s97 2(a)	\$13,805.00	N	Each

	Local	Yr 2025/26		
Legislation Reference	Government Act	1 00	GST	Fee Unit
	ACI	(incl. GST)		

MEDIUM IMPACT INDUSTRY, MARINE INDUSTRY, RESEARCH AND TECHNOLOGY INDUSTRY, TRANSPORT DEPOT

1M2 TO 1,000M2 GROSS FLOOR AREA

Fee Name

Code Assessment	Planning Act 2016 Chapter 3 Development assessment Part 2 - Development applications Division 2 - making or changing applications s51 (1)(b)(ii)	LGA 2009 s97 2(a)	\$11,145.00	N	Each
Impact Assessment	Planning Act 2016 Chapter 3 Development assessment Part 2 - Development applications Division 2 - making or changing applications s51 (1)(b)(ii)	LGA 2009 s97 2(a)	\$15,045.00	N	Each

1,001M2 OR GREATER GROSS FLOOR AREA

Code Assessment	Planning Act 2016 Chapter 3 Development assessment Part 2 - Development applications Division 2 - making or changing applications s51 (1)(b)(ii)	LGA 2009 s97 2(a)	\$19,415.00	N	Each
Impact Assessment	Planning Act 2016 Chapter 3 Development assessment Part 2 - Development applications Division 2 - making or changing applications s51 (1)(b)(ii)	LGA 2009 s97 2(a)	\$26,190.00	N	Each

LOW IMPACT INDUSTRY, SERVICE INDUSTRY, WAREHOUSE

1M2 TO 1,000M2 GROSS FLOOR AREA

Code Assessment	Planning Act 2016 Chapter 3 Development assessment Part 2 - Development applications Division 2 - making or changing applications s51 (1)(b)(ii)	LGA 2009 s97 2(a)	\$9,310.00	N	Each
Impact Assessment	Planning Act 2016 Chapter 3 Development assessment Part 2 - Development applications Division 2 - making or changing applications s51 (1)(b)(ii)	LGA 2009 s97 2(a)	\$12,535.00	N	Each

	Local Yr 2025/26 Government Fee Act (incl. GST)	GST	Fee Unit
--	---	-----	----------

1,001M2 OR GREATER FLOOR AREA

Code Assessment	Planning Act 2016 Chapter 3 Development assessment Part 2 - Development applications Division 2 - making or changing applications s51 (1)(b)(ii)	LGA 2009 s97 2(a)	\$16,705.00	N	Each
Impact Assessment	Planning Act 2016 Chapter 3 Development assessment Part 2 - Development applications Division 2 - making or changing applications s51 (1)(b)(ii)	LGA 2009 s97 2(a)	\$22,530.00	N	Each

COMMUNITY ACTIVITIES

COMMUNITY CARE CENTRE, COMMUNITY USE, EMERGENCY SERVICES

Code Assessment	Planning Act 2016 Chapter 3 Development assessment Part 2 - Development applications Division 2 - making or changing applications s51 (1)(b)(ii)	LGA 2009 s97 2(a)	\$1,705.00	N	Each
Impact Assessment	Planning Act 2016 Chapter 3 Development assessment Part 2 - Development applications Division 2 - making or changing applications s51 (1)(b)(ii)	LGA 2009 s97 2(a)	\$2,285.00	N	Each

CEMETERY, CHILD CARE CENTRE, CREMATORIUM, DETENTION FACILITY, EDUCATION ESTABLISHMENT, FUNERAL PARLOUR, HEALTH CARE SERVICES, HOSPITAL, PLACE OF WORSHIP

Code Assessment	Planning Act 2016 Chapter 3 Development assessment Part 2 - Development applications Division 2 - making or changing applications s51 (1)(b)(ii)	LGA 2009 s97 2(a)	\$6,520.00	N	Each
Impact Assessment	Planning Act 2016 Chapter 3 Development assessment Part 2 - Development applications Division 2 - making or changing applications s51 (1)(b)(ii)	LGA 2009 s97 2(a)	\$8,790.00	N	Each

	Local	Yr 2025/26		
Legislation Reference	Government	Fee	GST	Fee Unit
	Act	(incl. GST)		

RECREATION ACTIVITIES

Fee Name

ENVIRONMENT FACILITY, INDOOR SPORT AND RECREATION, OUTDOOR SPORT AND RECREATION AND MINOR MOTOR SPORT FACILITY

Code Assessment	Planning Act 2016 Chapter 3 Development assessment Part 2 - Development applications Division 2 - making or changing applications s51 (1)(b)(ii)	LGA 2009 s97 2(a)	\$6,520.00	N	Each
Impact Assessment	Planning Act 2016 Chapter 3 Development assessment Part 2 - Development applications Division 2 - making or changing applications s51 (1)(b)(ii)	LGA 2009 s97 2(a)	\$8,790.00	N	Each

MAJOR SPORT, RECREATION AND ENTERTAINMENT FACILITY, MOTOR SPORT FACILITY

Code Assessment	Planning Act 2016 Chapter 3 Development assessment Part 2 - Development applications Division 2 - making or changing applications s51 (1)(b)(ii)	LGA 2009 s97 2(a)	\$38,925.00	N	Each
Impact Assessment	Planning Act 2016 Chapter 3 Development assessment Part 2 - Development applications Division 2 - making or changing applications s51 (1)(b)(ii)	LGA 2009 s97 2(a)	\$52,555.00	N	Each

PARK

Code Assessment	Planning Act 2016 Chapter 3 Development assessment Part 2 - Development applications Division 2 - making or changing applications s51 (1)(b)(ii)	LGA 2009 s97 2(a)	\$1,705.00	N	Each
Impact Assessment	Planning Act 2016 Chapter 3 Development assessment Part 2 - Development applications Division 2 - making or changing applications s51 (1)(b)(ii)	LGA 2009 s97 2(a)	\$2,285.00	N	Each

	Local	Yr 2025/26			
Legislation Reference	Government	Fee	GST	Fee Unit	
	Act	(incl. GST)			

RURAL ACTIVITIES

Fee Name

ANIMAL HUSBANDRY, CROPPING, INTENSIVE HORTICULTURE, PERMANENT PLANTATION, RURAL INDUSTRY, WHOLESALE NURSERY, WINERY

Code Assessment	Planning Act 2016 Chapter 3 Development assessment Part 2 - Development applications Division 2 - making or changing applications s51 (1)(b)(ii)	LGA 2009 s97 2(a)	\$5,585.00	N	Each
Impact Assessment	Planning Act 2016 Chapter 3 Development assessment Part 2 - Development applications Division 2 - making or changing applications s51 (1)(b)(ii)	LGA 2009 s97 2(a)	\$7,535.00	N	Each

ANIMAL KEEPING, AQUACULTURE (NO GREATER THAN 2HA TOTAL POND AREA) INTENSIVE ANIMAL INDUSTRY

Code Assessment	Planning Act 2016 Chapter 3 Development assessment Part 2 - Development applications Division 2 - making or changing applications s51 (1)(b)(ii)	LGA 2009 s97 2(a)	\$10,220.00	N	Each
Impact Assessment	Planning Act 2016 Chapter 3 Development assessment Part 2 - Development applications Division 2 - making or changing applications s51 (1)(b)(ii)	LGA 2009 s97 2(a)	\$13,805.00	N	Each

AQUACULTURE (TOTAL POND AREA GREATER THAN 2HA TOTAL POND AREA)

Code Assessment	Planning Act 2016 Chapter 3 Development assessment Part 2 - Development applications Division 2 - making or changing applications s51 (1)(b)(ii)	LGA 2009 s97 2(a)	\$12,240.00	N	Each
Impact Assessment	Planning Act 2016 Chapter 3 Development assessment Part 2 - Development applications Division 2 - making or changing applications s51 (1)(b)(ii)	LGA 2009 s97 2(a)	\$16,525.00	N	Each

Fee Name	Legislation Reference	Local Government Act	Yr 2025/26 Fee (incl. GST)	GST	Fee Unit
----------	-----------------------	----------------------------	----------------------------------	-----	----------

ROADSIDE STALL

Code Assessment	Planning Act 2016 Chapter 3 Development assessment Part 2 - Development applications Division 2 - making or changing applications s51 (1)(b)(ii)	LGA 2009 s97 2(a)	\$1,705.00	N	Each
Impact Assessment	Planning Act 2016 Chapter 3 Development assessment Part 2 - Development applications Division 2 - making or changing applications s51 (1)(b)(ii)	LGA 2009 s97 2(a)	\$2,285.00	N	Each

OTHER ACTIVITIES

AIR SERVICES, LANDING, MAJOR ELECTRICITY INFRASTRUCTURE, PORT SERVICES, SUBSTATION, RENEWABLE ENERGY FACILITY, UTILITY INSTALLATION (MAJOR - INCLUDES SEWERAGE OR WATER TREATMENT PLANT, MAIL DEPOT)

Code Assessment	Planning Act 2016 Chapter 3 Development assessment Part 2 - Development applications Division 2 - making or changing applications s51 (1)(b)(ii)	LGA 2009 s97 2(a)	\$20,415.00	N	Each
Impact Assessment	Planning Act 2016 Chapter 3 Development assessment Part 2 - Development applications Division 2 - making or changing applications s51 (1)(b)(ii)	LGA 2009 s97 2(a)	\$27,550.00	N	Each

UTILITY INSTALLATION (MINOR - INCLUDES PUMPING STATIONS)

Code Assessment	Planning Act 2016 Chapter 3 Development assessment Part 2 - Development applications Division 2 - making or changing applications s51 (1)(b)(ii)	LGA 2009 s97 2(a)	\$1,705.00	N	Each
Impact Assessment	Planning Act 2016 Chapter 3 Development assessment Part 2 - Development applications Division 2 - making or changing applications s51 (1)(b)(ii)	LGA 2009 s97 2(a)	\$2,285.00	N	Each

Fee Name	Legislation Reference	Local Government Act	Yr 2025/26 Fee (incl. GST)	GST	Fee Unit
----------	-----------------------	----------------------------	----------------------------------	-----	----------

TELECOMMUNICATIONS FACILITY, BATTERY STORAGE FACILITY

Code Assessment	Planning Act 2016 Chapter 3 Development assessment Part 2 - Development applications Division 2 - making or changing applications s51 (1)(b)(ii)	LGA 2009 s97 2(a)	\$5,420.00	N	Each
Impact Assessment	Planning Act 2016 Chapter 3 Development assessment Part 2 - Development applications Division 2 - making or changing applications s51 (1)(b)(ii)	LGA 2009 s97 2(a)	\$7,300.00	N	Each

BROTHEL, PARKING STATION

Code Assessment	Planning Act 2016 Chapter 3 Development assessment Part 2 - Development applications Division 2 - making or changing applications s51 (1)(b)(ii)	LGA 2009 s97 2(a)	\$8,365.00	N	Each
Impact Assessment	Planning Act 2016 Chapter 3 Development assessment Part 2 - Development applications Division 2 - making or changing applications s51 (1)(b)(ii)	LGA 2009 s97 2(a)	\$11,285.00	N	Each

OUTSTATION

Code Assessment	Planning Act 2016	LGA 2009	\$1,705.00	N	Each
	Chapter 3 Development assessment Part 2 - Development applications Division 2 - making or changing applications s51 (1)(b)(ii)	s97 2(a)			
Impact Assessment	Planning Act 2016 Chapter 3 Development assessment Part 2 - Development applications Division 2 - making or changing applications s51 (1)(b)(ii)	LGA 2009 s97 2(a)	\$2,285.00	N	Each

		Local	Yr 2025/26		
Fee Name	Legislation Reference	Government	Fee	GST	Fee Unit
		Act	(incl. GST)		

OTHER MATERIAL CHANGE OF USE FEE

Code Assessment triggered by an Overlay (except Flood Hazard Overlay or Heritage and Neighbourhood Character Overlay)	Planning Act 2016 Chapter 3 Development assessment Part 2 - Development applications Division 2 - making or changing applications s51 (1)(b)(ii)	LGA 2009 s97 2(a)	\$1,705.00	N	Each
Code Assessment triggered by either the Flood Hazard Overlay or the Heritage and Neighbourhood Character Overlay (ie not made assessable by any other part of the planning scheme)	Planning Act 2016 Chapter 3 Development assessment Part 2 - Development applications Division 2 - making or changing applications s51 (1)(b)(ii)	LGA 2009 s97 2(a)	No charge	N	Each
Undefined Use	Planning Act 2016 Chapter 3 Development assessment Part 2 - Development applications Division 2 - making or changing applications s51 (1)(b)(ii)	LGA 2009 s97 2(a)	To be determined	N	Each

Where an application involves a use not specifically provided for in this fee schedule and cannot be reasonably included in one of the above Activity Groups, the fee for the application will be set by the General Manager Regional Growth and Development or Manager Development Assessment having regard to the likely reasonable costs of assessing the application.

APPLICATIONS FOR RECONFIGURATION OF A LOT

Note: Pursuant to section 109(b) of the Planning Act 2016, a fee included in this section can only reduced in the circumstances prescribed by the Planning Regulation 2017 - see below

CODE ASSESSABLE RECONFIGURATION AND/OR RECONFIGURATION BY LEASE (CREATING 2 OR MORE LOTS) INCLUDING ASSOCIATED ACCESS EASEMENTS

1 Lot - 10 Lots	Planning Act 2016 Chapter 3 Development assessment Part 2 - Development applications Division 2 - making or changing applications s51 (1)(b)(ii)	LGA 2009 s97 2(a)	\$4,380.00	N	Each
11 Lots - 50 Lots	Planning Act 2016 Chapter 3 Development assessment Part 2 - Development applications Division 2 - making or changing applications s51 (1)(b)(ii)	LGA 2009 s97 2(a)	\$4,380.00 plus \$465.00 per additional lot in excess of 10 lots	N	Each
51 Lots - 100 Lots	Planning Act 2016 Chapter 3 Development assessment Part 2 - Development applications Division 2 - making or changing applications s51 (1)(b)(ii)	LGA 2009 s97 2(a)	\$4,380.00 plus \$406.00 per additional lot in excess of 10 lots	N	Each

continued on next page ... Page 38 of 131

CODE ASSESSABLE RECONFIGURATION AND/OR RECONFIGURATION BY LEASE (CREATING 2 OR MORE LOTS) INCLUDING ASSOCIATED ACCESS EASEMENTS [continued]

101+ Lots	Planning Act 2016 Chapter 3 Development assessment Part 2 - Development applications Division 2 - making or changing applications s51 (1)(b)(ii)	LGA 2009 s97 2(a)	\$4,380.00 plus \$352.00 per additional lot in excess of 10 lots	N	Each
-----------	--	----------------------	--	---	------

IMPACT ASSESSABLE RECONFIGURATION AND/OR RECONFIGURATION BY LEASE (CREATING 2 OR MORE LOTS)

Fee	Planning Act 2016 Chapter 3 Development assessment Part 2 - Development applications Division 2 - making or changing applications s51 (1)(b)(ii)	LGA 2009 s97 2(a)	Code assessable fee + 40%	N	Each	
-----	--	----------------------	---------------------------------	---	------	--

APPLICATION TO CREATE AN ACCESS EASEMENT

Where the application is only for an access	Planning Act 2016	LGA 2009	\$3,355.00	Ν	Each
easement (Does Not include creation of		s97 2(a)			
additional lots)					

REQUEST TO NAME A ROAD

Road Naming Fee	Planning Act 2016	LGA 2009	\$267.00	N	Each
		s97 2(a)			

APPROVAL OF PLANS OF SUBDIVISION AND ASSOCIATED DOCUMENTS

Note: Pursuant to section 109(b) of the Planning Act 2016, a fee included in this section can only be reduced in the circumstances prescribed by the Planning Regulation 2017 - see below

APPROVAL OF SUBDIVISION PLANS (ALL PLAN TYPES)

Where related to Reconfiguring a Lot that is not Assessable Development	Planning Act 2016	LGA 2009 s97 2(a)	\$1,245.00	N	Each
Where related to Reconfiguring a Lot that is assessable development that has no related Operational Works Approval	Planning Act 2016	LGA 2009 s97 2(a)	\$1,610.00	N	Each
Where associated with Reconfiguring a Lot that is assessable development and has a related Operational Works Approval	Planning Act 2016	LGA 2009 s97 2(a)	\$2,305.00	N	Each

ENDORSEMENT OF COMMUNITY MANAGEMENT STATEMENT

Fee	Planning Act 2016	LGA 2009	\$660.00	N	Per
		s97 2(a)			document

ENDORSEMENT OF PLAN OR DOCUMENT RELATING TO A LEASE OR EASEMENT

Where submitted with an Application for Endorsement of Subdivision Plan - plus \$200	Planning Act 2016	LGA 2009 s97 2(a)	\$348.00	N	Per document
for each additional easement					

ENDORSEMENT OF PLAN OR DOCUMENT RELATING TO A LEASE OR EASEMENT [continued]

All others	Planning Act 2016	LGA 2009	\$705.00	N	Each
		s97 2(a)			

RE-ENDORSEMENT OF PLAN OF SUBDIVISION OR OTHER DOCUMENT

Resealing Fee	Planning Act 2016	LGA 2009	\$660.00	N	Each
		s97 2(a)			

BUILDING WORKS ASSESSABLE UNDER THE PLANNING SCHEME

Note: Pursuant to section 109(b) of the Planning Act 2016, a fee included in this section can only be reduced in the circumstances prescribed by the Planning Regulation 2017 - see below

Building works for a Dwelling House not including a Secondary Dwelling	Planning Act 2016	LGA 2009 s97 2(a)	\$680.00	N	Each
Building Works for a Secondary Dwelling OR a Detached House with a Secondary Dwelling	Planning Act 2016	LGA 2009 s97 2(a)	\$1,705.00	N	Each
Building works involving the demolition or removal of a Local Heritage Place	Planning Act 2016	LGA 2009 s97 2(a)	\$1,705.00	N	Each
Code Assessment triggered by either Flood Hazard Overlay or the Heritage and Neighbourhood Character Overlay	Planning Act 2016	LGA 2009 s97 2(a)	No Charge	N	Each
All other Building Works made assessable under the Planning Scheme	Planning Act 2016	LGA 2009 s97 2(a)	\$1,705.00	N	Each

APPLICATION FOR OPERATIONAL WORKS

Fee Name

Note: Pursuant to section 109(b) of the Planning Act 2016, a fee included in this section can only be reduced in the circumstances prescribed by the Planning Regulation 2017 - see below

OPERATIONAL WORKS - CIVIL WORKS ASSOCIATED WITH RECONFIGURING A LOT - ASSESSMENT FEE ONLY

Minor works (less than \$50,000)	Planning Act 2016 Chapter 3 Development assessment Part 2 - Development applications Division 2 - making or changing applications s51 (1)(b)(ii)	LGA 2009 s97 2(a)	\$795.00	N	Each
Other – where in a partially serviced area (no wastewater) maximum of \$40,000 Fee	Planning Act 2016 Chapter 3 Development assessment Part 2 - Development applications Division 2 - making or changing applications s51 (1)(b)(ii)	LGA 2009 s97 2(a)	\$655.00	N	Per lot
Other – where in an unserviced area (no wastewater and no water) maximum \$20,000 Fee	Planning Act 2016 Chapter 3 Development assessment Part 2 - Development applications Division 2 - making or changing applications s51 (1)(b)(ii)	LGA 2009 s97 2(a)	\$327.00	N	Per lot

continued on next page ... Page 40 of 131

OPERATIONAL WORKS - CIVIL WORKS ASSOCIATED WITH RECONFIGURING A LOT - ASSESSMENT FEE ONLY [continued]

Fee Name

Other – where in a fully serviced area (ie	Planning Act 2016	LGA 2009	\$870.00	N	Per lot
water and wastewater available) maximum	Chapter 3 Development	s97 2(a)			
\$50,000 Fee	assessment				
	Part 2 - Development				
	applications				
	Division 2 - making or				
	changing applications s51				
	(1)(b)(ii)				

OPERATIONAL WORKS - CIVIL WORKS ASSOCIATED WITH RECONFIGURING A LOT - CONSTRUCTION SUPERVISION AND INSPECTION FEE (PAYABLE PRIOR TO COUNCIL OFFICERS ATTENDANCE AT MANDATORY PRE-START MEETING)

Minor works (less than \$50,000) (included in Assessment Fee)	Planning Act 2016 Chapter 3 Development assessment Part 2 - Development applications Division 2 - making or changing applications s51 (1)(b)(ii)	LGA 2009 s97 2(a)	\$0.00	N	Each
Other – where in a partially serviced area (no wastewater) maximum of \$40,000 Fee	Planning Act 2016 Chapter 3 Development assessment Part 2 - Development applications Division 2 - making or changing applications s51 (1)(b)(ii)	LGA 2009 s97 2(a)	\$655.00	N	Per lot
Other – where in an unserviced area (no wastewater and no water) maximum \$20,000 Fee	Planning Act 2016 Chapter 3 Development assessment Part 2 - Development applications Division 2 - making or changing applications s51 (1)(b)(ii)	LGA 2009 s97 2(a)	\$327.00	N	Per lot
Other – where in a fully serviced area (ie water and wastewater available) maximum \$50,000 Fee	Planning Act 2016 Chapter 3 Development assessment Part 2 - Development applications Division 2 - making or changing applications s51 (1)(b)(ii)	LGA 2009 s97 2(a)	\$870.00	N	Per lot

OPERATIONAL WORKS - EXCAVATING OR FILLING OF LAND

Minor Works (up to 500m3)	Planning Act 2016 Chapter 3 Development assessment Part 2 - Development applications Division 2 - making or changing applications s51	LGA 2009 s97 2(a)	\$795.00	N	Each
	(1)(b)(ii)				

		Local	Yr 2025/26		
Fee Name	Legislation Reference	Government Act	Fee (incl. GST)	GST	Fee Unit
			(mon eer)		

OPERATIONAL WORKS - EXCAVATING OR FILLING OF LAND [continued]

All other Planning Act 2016 Chapter 3 Development assessment Part 2 - Development applications Division 2 - making or changing applications s51 (1)(b)(ii)	LGA 2009 s97 2(a)	\$2,835.00	N	Each
---	----------------------	------------	---	------

PRESCRIBED TIDAL WORKS

Where associated with residential use on adjoining land	Planning Act 2016 Chapter 3 Development assessment Part 2 - Development applications Division 2 - making or changing applications s51 (1)(b)(ii)	LGA 2009 s97 2(a)	\$1,610.00	N	Each
All other	Planning Act 2016 Chapter 3 Development assessment Part 2 - Development applications Division 2 - making or changing applications s51 (1)(b)(ii)	LGA 2009 s97 2(a)	\$2,830.00	N	Each

PLACING AN ADVERTISING DEVICE

Fee	Planning Act 2016 Chapter 3 Development assessment Part 2 - Development applications Division 2 - making or changing applications s51	LGA 2009 s97 2(a)	\$1,160.00	N	Each
	(1)(b)(ii)				

RE-INSPECTION FEES

Where a re-inspection of works is required as a result of defects or other non-compliance	Planning Act 2016 Chapter 3 Development assessment Part 2 - Development applications Division 2 - making or changing applications s51 (1)(b)(ii)	LGA 2009 s97 2(a)	\$443.00	N	Each
---	--	----------------------	----------	---	------

APPLICATION FOR VEGETATION CLEARING

Fee	Planning Act 2016 Chapter 3 Development	LGA 2009 s97 2(a)	\$795.00	N	Each
	assessment Part 2 - Development applications Division 2 - making or changing applications s51 (1)(b)(ii)				

ALL OTHER OPERATIONAL WORKS INCLUDING OPERATIONAL WORKS ASSOCIATED WITH A MATERIAL CHANGE OF USE - ASSESSMENT FEE ONLY

Fee to be calculated on the total estimate value of the works for which approval is being sought. The estimate of works must be approved by the Principal Development Engineer, Senior Development Engineer or another Regional Growth and Development Directorate Manager.

Minor Works (less than \$50,000)	Planning Act 2016 Chapter 3 Development assessment Part 2 - Development applications Division 2 - making or changing applications s51 (1)(b)(ii)	LGA 2009 s97 2(a)	\$795.00	N	Each
All other	Planning Act 2016 Chapter 3 Development assessment Part 2 - Development applications Division 2 - making or changing applications s51 (1)(b)(ii)	LGA 2009 s97 2(a)	1% of the total value of the works - minimum fee \$1,085.00	N	Each

ALL OTHER OPERATIONAL WORKS INCLUDING OPERATIONAL WORKS ASSOCIATED WITH A MATERIAL CHANGE OF USE - CONSTRUCTION SUPERVISION AND INSPECTION FEE (PAYABLE PRIOR TO COUNCIL OFFICERS ATTENDANCE AT MANDATORY PRE-START MEETING)

Fee to be calculated on the total estimate value of the works for which approval is being sought. The estimate of works must be approved by the Principal Development Engineer, Senior Development Engineer or another Regional Growth and Development Directorate Manager.

Minor Works (less than \$50,000) (included in assessment fee)	Planning Act 2016 Chapter 3 Development assessment Part 2 - Development applications Division 2 - making or changing applications s51 (1)(b)(ii)	LGA 2009 s97 2(a)	\$0.00	N	Each
All other	Planning Act 2016 Chapter 3 Development assessment Part 2 - Development applications Division 2 - making or changing applications s51 (1)(b)(ii)	LGA 2009 s97 2(a)	1% of the total value of the works - minimum fee \$1,085.00	N	Each

APPLICATIONS FOR PRELIMINARY APPROVAL

Fee Name

Note: Pursuant to section 109(b) of the Planning Act 2016, a fee included in this section can only be reduced in the circumstances prescribed by the Planning Regulation 2017 - see below

Fee Name	Legislation Reference	Local Government Act	Yr 2025/26 Fee (incl. GST)	GST	Fee Unit
----------	-----------------------	----------------------------	----------------------------------	-----	----------

APPLICATIONS FOR PRELIMINARY APPROVAL - PLANNING ACT 2016 (SECTION 49)

For applications that include a Variation Request:

- Base fee applicable to the development applied for, plus:
 - Where the variation relates to categorisation of the development \$10,000
 - Where the variation relates to assessment benchmarks \$10,000

Where a Preliminary Approval is lodged on land in the Emerging Community zone and includes a land use masterplan or similar, instead of the fee applicable to each use the fee will be determined on application.

OTHER DEVELOPMENT ASSESSMENT ITEMS

Note: Pursuant to section 109(b) of the Planning Act 2016, a fee included in this section can only be reduced in the circumstances prescribed by the Planning Regulation 2017 - see below

MAKING CHANGE REPRESENTATION REQUEST (NEGOTIATED DECISION REQUEST)

Fee	Planning Act 2016	LGA 2009 s97 2(a)	\$795.00	N	Each
		331 Z(a)			

CHANGE APPLICATIONS

WHERE FOR A MINOR CHANGE

Fee for a Minor Change cannot exceed the fee applicable to a new Development Application

Request for Assessment of Plan to be generally in accordance with an Approval	Planning Act 2016	LGA 2009 s97 2(a)	\$267.00	N	Each
Fee	Planning Act 2016	LGA 2009 s97 2(a)	\$2,225.00	N	Each
Plus for each condition requested to be changed	Planning Act 2016	LGA 2009 s97 2(a)	\$287.00	N	Each
Where the change is considered insignificant	Planning Act 2016	LGA 2009 s97 2(a)	\$294.00	N	Each

WHERE FOR OTHER CHANGES

The applicable fee for a Change Application that is not a minor change will be the fee applicable under this schedule as if the application were a new application for the development

EXTENSION APPLICATION

Fee	Planning Act 2016	LGA 2009	\$1,150.00	Ν	Each
		s97 2(a)			

REQUEST FOR EXEMPTION CERTIFICATE UNDER SECTION 46 OF THE PLANNING ACT

Fee	Planning Act 2016	LGA 2009 s97 2(a)	\$695.00	N	Each
Where triggered by the Heritage and Neighbourhood Character Overlay	Planning Act 2016		No charge	N	Each

CANCELLATION APPLICATION

Fee	Planning Act 2016	LGA 2009 s97 2(a)	\$950.00	N	Each
		001 <u>L</u> (u)			

Fee Name	Legislation Reference	Local Government Act	Yr 2025/26 Fee (incl. GST)	GST	Fee Unit
----------	-----------------------	----------------------------	----------------------------------	-----	----------

REQUEST FOR APPLICATION OF SUPERSEDED PLANNING SCHEME

Fee	Planning Act 2016	LGA 2009	\$1,490.00	Ν	Each
		s97 2(a)			

APPLICATION FOR RECALCULATION OF ESTABLISHMENT COSTS

Fee	Planning Act 2016	LGA 2009	\$2,310.00	Ν	Each
		s97 2(a)			

APPLICATION TO CONVERT NON-TRUNK INFRASTRUCTURE (CONVERSION APPLICATION)

Fee	Planning Act 2016	LGA 2009	\$2,310.00	Ν	Each
		s97 2(a)			

REFUND OF DEVELOPMENT APPLICATION FEES

Application fees will be refunded if an application is withdrawn prior to a decision being made as follows:

Decision Stage	Planning Act 2016	LGA 2009 s97 2(a)	15%	N	Each
Notification stage	Planning Act 2016	LGA 2009 s97 2(a)	35%	N	Each
Information and referral stage	Planning Act 2016	LGA 2009 s97 2(a)	50%	N	Each
Application stage	Planning Act 2016	LGA 2009 s97 2(a)	85%	N	Each

REDUCTION OF FEES

All use types - where the change of use only involves the reuse of an existing building	Planning Act 2016 Chapter 3 Development assessment Part 2 - Development applications Division 2 - making or changing applications s51 (1)(b)(ii)	LGA 2009 s97 2(a)	Fee applicable to specific use LESS 25%	N	Each
---	---	----------------------	---	---	------

DISCOUNTS FOR REGISTERED NON-PROFIT ORGANISATIONS

The applicable fee for Development Applications, referrals, requests or other applications under Chapter 3 of the Planning Act 2016 will be reduced by 50% for Registered Non-profit Organisations.

Registered Non-profit Organisations has the same meaning as the Planning Regulation 2017 - see Schedule 24 Dictionary

MULTIPLE USE APPLICATIONS

Where a material change of use applies for two or more uses over the same extent of a premises or building, the applicable fee will be the highest individual fee of the uses applied

MAJOR APPLICATIONS - FOR MATERIAL CHANGE OF USE AND RECONFIGURING A LOT APPLICATIONS

For material change of use and reconfiguring a lot applications (excluding applications for Preliminary Approval involving a local area plan, land use masterplan or similar and any fee applicable to a variation request), where the application fee would be over \$33,500

- the whole fee will be reduced by 40% to a minimum fee of \$33,500.

CONCURRENCE AGENCY ASSESSMENTS

Fee Name

Note: Pursuant to section 109(b) of the Planning Act 2016, a fee included in this section can only reduced in the circumstances prescribed by the Planning Regulation 2017 - see below

CONCURRENCE AGENCY REFERRALS (INCLUDING PRE-LODGEMENT RESPONSES) FOR BUILDING RELATED MATTERS INCLUDING AMENITY & AESTHETICS, QDC, BUILDING OVER-SEWERS AND ASSESSMENT AGAINST PLANNING SCHEME PROVISIONS

Fee	Planning Act 2016	LGA 2009	\$715.00	N	Each
		s97 2(a)			

ALL OTHER AGENCY CONCURRENCE AGENCY REFERRALS

Fee	Planning Act 2016	LGA 2009	\$1,510.00	N	Each
		s97 2(a)			

REQUEST TO CHANGE A CONCURRENCE AGENCY RESPONSE

Fee	Planning Act 2016	LGA 2009	\$296.00	N	Each
		s97 2(a)			

BUILDING REGULATORY FEES

Request for exemption from Compliance with	Building Act 1975 Division 4	LGA 2009	\$640.00	N	Each
Pool Safety Standard	Subdivision 1 Section 245	s97 2(a)			

PRIVATE CERTIFIER - LODGEMENT OF APPROVALS

Lodgement of plans by a Private Certifier	Planning Act 2016	LGA 2009	\$202.00	Ν	Each
including all associated documentation		s97 2(a)			

FEE FOR ASSESSMENT OF APPLICATIONS FOR BUDGET ACCOMMODATION BUILDINGS

	LGA 2009 s97 2(a) \$455.00 up to 5 bedrooms + \$163 per additional room thereafter	N	Each
--	--	---	------

TEMPORARY OCCUPANCY PERMIT

	_, , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , ,				
Fee for Local Law application	Planning Act 2016	LGA 2009	\$545.00	N	Each
	Planning Regulation 2017	s97 2(a)			
	Div 5-Fees				

BUILDING COMPLIANCE NOTICE FOR A RESIDENTIAL SERVICE - SECTION 29 OF THE RESIDENTIAL SERVICES (ACCREDITATION) ACT 2002

Fee	Planning Act 2016 Planning Regulation 2017	LGA 2009 s97 2(a)	\$525.00	N	Each
	Div 5-Fees	, ,			

Fee Name	Legislation Reference	Local Government Act	Yr 2025/26 Fee (incl. GST)	GST	Fee Unit			
SEARCHES, CERTIFICATES AND INFORMATION REQUESTS								
Plumbing Compliance Search	Planning Regulation 2017 Schedule 22 (s70)	LGA 2009 s97 2(c)	\$195.00	N	Per lot			

LIMITED PLANNING AND DEVELOPMENT CERTIFICATE

Part 1 s1(1)(zj)

Normal - 5 business days	Planning Act 2016 Chapter 7 - Miscellaneous Part 3 - Public access to documents s265 (2)	LGA 2009 s97 2(c)	\$472.00	N	Per lot
Urgent - 2 business days	Planning Act 2016 Chapter 7 - Miscellaneous Part 3 - Public access to documents s265 (2)	LGA 2009 s97 2(c)	\$950.00	N	Per lot

STANDARD PLANNING AND DEVELOPMENT CERTIFICATE

Normal - 10 business days	Planning Act 2016 Chapter 7 - Miscellaneous Part 3 - Public access to documents s265 (2)	LGA 2009 s97 2(c)	\$1,610.00	N	Per lot
Urgent - 5 business days	Planning Act 2016 Chapter 7 - Miscellaneous Part 3 - Public access to documents s265 (2)	LGA 2009 s97 2(c)	\$3,170.00	N	Per lot

FULL PLANNING AND DEVELOPMENT CERTIFICATE

Normal - 30 business days	Planning Act 2016 Chapter 7 - Miscellaneous Part 3 - Public access to documents s265 (2)	LGA 2009 s97 2(c)	\$2,800.00	N	Each
Urgent - 10 business days	Planning Act 2016 Chapter 7 - Miscellaneous Part 3 - Public access to documents s265 (2)	LGA 2009 s97 2(c)	\$5,585.00	N	Each

FLOOD SEARCH CERTIFICATE

Provision of a hard copy certificate fee	Planning Regulation 2017 Schedule 22 (section 70) Part 1 s1(1)(zf)	LGA 2009 s97 2(c)	\$206.00	N	Per lot
Online Flood Search Certificate	Planning Regulation 2017 Schedule 22 (section 70) Part 1 s1(1)(zf)	LGA 2009 s97 2(c)	No Charge	N	Per lot

Fee Name	Legislation Reference	Local Government Act	Yr 2025/26 Fee (incl. GST)	GST	Fee Unit
----------	-----------------------	----------------------------	----------------------------------	-----	----------

BUILDING COMPLIANCE SEARCH

Normal - 5 business days	Planning Regulation 2017 Schedule 22 (s70) Part 1 s1(1)(zj)	LGA 2009 s97 2(c)	\$206.00	N	Per lot
Urgent - 2 business days	Planning Regulation 2017 Schedule 22 (s70) Part 1 s1(1)(zj)	LGA 2009 s97 2(c)	\$390.00	N	Per lot

COPY OF CERTIFICATE OF CLASSIFICATION OR FINAL INSPECTION CERTIFICATE

Copy of Certificate	Planning Regulation 2017 Schedule 22 (s70)	LGA 2009 s97 2(c)	\$206.00	N	Each
	Part 1 (1)	. ,			

COPY OF BUILDING FILES

Where a file has to be retrieved from archives or off site storage location	Planning Regulation 2017 Schedule 22 (s70)	LGA 2009 s97 2(c)	\$235.00	N	Per approval
	Part 1 s1(1)(zj)				

FORM 19 INFORMATION REQUEST

Information about previous building inspections can be obtained by ordering a Part C response.

Part A	Planning Regulation 2017 Schedule 22 (s70) Part 1 s1(1)(zj)	LGA 2009 s97 2(c)	\$226.00	N	Each
Part B	Planning Regulation 2017 Schedule 22 (s70) Part 1 s1(1)(zj)	LGA 2009 s97 2(c)	\$226.00	N	Each
Part C	Planning Regulation 2017 Schedule 22 (s70) Part 1 s1(1)(zj)	LGA 2009 s97 2(c)	\$226.00	N	Each

COPYING OF DOCUMENTS

A4 black and white	Planning Regulation 2017 Schedule 22 (s70) Part 1 (1)	LGA 2009 s97 2(c)	\$1.70	N	Per page
A3 black and white	Planning Regulation 2017 Schedule 22 (s70) Part 1 (1)	LGA 2009 s97 2(c)	\$2.10	N	Per page
A4 colour	Planning Regulation 2017 Schedule 22 (s70) Part 1 (1)	LGA 2009 s97 2(c)	\$4.20	N	Per page
A3 colour	Planning Regulation 2017 Schedule 22 (s70) Part 1 (1)	LGA 2009 s97 2(c)	\$6.20	N	Per page
Other	Planning Regulation 2017 Schedule 22 (s70) Part 1 (1)	LGA 2009 s97 2(c)	Price on application	N	Per page

Fee Name	Legislation Reference	Local Government Act	Yr 2025/26 Fee (incl. GST)	GST	Fee Unit	
----------	-----------------------	----------------------------	----------------------------------	-----	----------	--

PLANNING DOCUMENTS

BUNDABERG REGION PLANNING SCHEME

Hard Copy (excluding zoning, overlay and plans for trunk infrastructure maps)	Planning Regulation 2017 Schedule 22 (s70) Part 1 (1)(c)	LGA 2009 s97 2(c)	\$330.00 plus postage	N	Each
Soft copy - on CD/USB/EMAIL including all maps	Planning Regulation 2017 Schedule 22 (s70) Part 1 (1)(c)	LGA 2009 s97 2(c)	\$72.00	N	Each

SUPERSEDED PLANNING SCHEMES

Hard copy of former Bundaberg City, Burnett, Kolan or Isis Planning Schemes	Planning Regulation 2017 Schedule 22 (s70) Part 1 (1)(i)	LGA 2009 s97 2(c)	\$281.00	N	Each
Soft copy - on CD/USB/EMAIL	Planning Regulation 2017 Schedule 22 (s70) Part 1 (1)(i)	LGA 2009 s97 2(c)	\$34.00	N	Each

		Local	Yr 2025/26		
Fee Name	Legislation Reference	Government Act	Fee (incl. GST)	GST	Fee Unit

PARKS AND RESERVES

LAND PROTECTION

Charges associated with the 'Enter and Clear' process as per provisions under the Biosecurity Act 2014.

'Enter and Clear' Administration and Inspection Charge	Local Law No. 1 (Administration) 2011 s35	LGA 2009 s97 2(a)	\$995.00	N	Each
--	---	----------------------	----------	---	------

COMMERCIAL FEES & CHARGES

ADMINISTRATION

PUBLICATIONS AND PHOTOGRAPHS

Provision of photo(s) and/or video(s)	P.O.A	Υ	Each
Provision of photo(s) or video(s) recorded by Council staff. Price quoted on application.			

GIS / MAPS / PLANS / DIGITAL DATA

MAPS, PLANS, DESIGNS, ETC.

SERVICE CHARGES

Custom Map Production (Not at standard	\$148.00	Υ	Each
GTX Print out) per hour but charged in 15			
minute blocks.			

CADASTRAL MAP (PRINT OUT FROM GTX)

Standard cadastral map includes road casements, property boundaries, street names and house numbering.

A4 Map	\$9.60	Υ	Each
A3 Map	\$23.00	Υ	Each

ORTHOPHOTO MAPS (STANDARD PRINT OUT FROM GTX)

Standard Orthophoto Maps includes orthorectified aerial imagery, property boundaries, street names and house numbering.

CITY STREET MAPS

A0 Map - Greyscale	\$33.00	Υ	Each
A0 Map - Colour	\$52.00	Y	Each
A0 Map - PDF	\$33.00	Υ	Each

NON-STANDARD MAPS

Data not contained within GTX or larger map size required (i.e. A2 to A0)

Plus Data Processing & Manipulation Fees

A4 Map (Custom Map Production Fee also applies. Estimate supplied at time of enquiry)		\$9.60	Υ	Each
A3 Map (Custom Map Production Fee also applies. Estimate supplied at time of enquiry)		\$23.00	Υ	Each
A2 Map (Custom Map Production Fee also applies. Estimate supplied at time of enquiry)		\$33.00	Y	Each
A1 Map (Custom Map Production Fee also applies. Estimate supplied at time of enquiry)		\$43.00	Y	Each
A0 Map (Custom Map Production Fee also applies. Estimate supplied at time of enquiry)		\$52.00	Y	Each

GLOSS PAPER - ADDITIONAL CHARGE

An additional charge for a request to print on gloss paper. This charge is in addition to the standard production charge.

Fee Name	Legislation Reference	Local Government Act	Yr 2025/26 Fee (incl. GST)	GST	Fee Unit
----------	-----------------------	----------------------------	----------------------------------	-----	----------

DIGITAL DATA

All contour and aerial photography data can be purchased from the Department of Resources by contacting SIProductDelivery@resources.qld.gov.au or visit: https://www.resources.qld.gov.au/data-mapping

Additional data can be downloaded from http://qldspatial.information.qld.gov.au/catalogue/

All the fees listed in this section are for the cost of data only. The cost of media (CD or DVD) and Service Charges (cost of Data Processing per hour or part thereof), will be charged in addition to these fees.

COMMUNITY LEASING

Community Rent Rate New	Local Government Regulation 2012 Section 236 (1)(b)(ii)	\$182.00	Y	Per annum
For all leases and permits renewed or entered	into from 1 July 2024			
Annual licence fee for non-exclusive right to moor vessels at Commercial Pontoon for embarking and disembarking passengers		\$1,200.00	Y	Per annum
FINANCE				
Application for Credit Account		\$102.00	N	Each

Fee Name	Legislation Reference	Local Government Act	Yr 2025/26 Fee (incl. GST)	GST	Fee Unit
----------	-----------------------	----------------------------	----------------------------------	-----	----------

AIRPORT

PASSENGER FACILITATION CHARGE

Regular Public Transport (RPT) Services (Embarking and Disembarking passengers)	Determined by valuation and a commercial agreement	Y	Each
Charter or other Aircraft (Embarking and Disembarking passengers) - unless commercial-in-confidence arrangements apply	\$34.73	Y	Each

SECURITY SCREENING

Airport Security - Passenger and Baggage Screening - RPT Airlines - processing passengers through terminal	Determined by valuation and a commercial agreement	Y	Each
Airport Screening - Passenger & Baggage Screening - Chartered flights - processing passengers through terminal	\$24.40	Y	Each

AIRPORT CHARGES - AIRCRAFT LANDING FEES

Landing Charge for aircraft up to 999kg MTOW		No charge	Υ	Each	
Landing charge for aircraft 1,000kg to 40,000kg MTOW - pro rata per landing		\$16.53	Y	Per tonne or part thereof	
Note: All non-exempt aircraft with MTOW of greater than 1,000kgs pay landing fees per tonne or part thereof with the first 1,000kg exempt.					

Landing Charge for aircraft 40,001kg MTOW or greater - fixed fee per landing	\$650.00	Υ	Each
Landing Charge for aircraft - touch-and-go - landing fee only applies for a full stop landing	No charge	Υ	Each
Exempt Aircraft - Child Flight, Angel Flight, Life Flight and other special events as approved by Council	No charge	Y	Each

RPT APRON PARKING - FACILITIES USE FEES

RPT apron parking, for non-RPT aircraft, with prior notice and approval, daily rate (after first 12 hours)		\$187.00	Y	Per day
RPT apron parking, for non-RPT aircraft, with prior notice and approval 0-12 hours free		Free for up to 12 hours	Υ	Each
RPT Apron parking, for non-RPT aircraft, without a prior notice approval		\$42.00	Υ	Per hour
RPT Apron parking, for non-RPT aircraft, without a prior notice approval		\$349.00	Y	Per day

DEFENCE MOVEMENTS

MTOW of 1500kg or greater	Collected by AAA	Y	Per tonne or part thereof
			uicicoi

Fee Name	Legislation Reference	Local Government Act	Yr 2025/26 Fee (incl. GST)	GST	Fee Unit
----------	-----------------------	----------------------------	----------------------------------	-----	----------

AIRPORT CHARGES - AIRCRAFT PARKING

GA and light aircraft parking fees - daily rate for parking on a non-designated parking area without prior notice or approval	\$20.00	Y	Per day
GA Area light aircraft parking fees - licence over an allocated parking position for 1 year	\$845.00	Υ	Per annum
GA and light aircraft parking fees - monthly rate for random parking on a non-leased site	\$96.00	Υ	Per month
GA and light aircraft parking fees - weekly rate for random parking on non-leased site	\$32.00	Υ	Per week
GA and light aircraft parking fees for parking on a leased/licenced site not being the assigned site for the occupying aircraft (as identified by the registration markings)	\$165.00	Y	Per day
GA and light aircraft parking fees - daily rate for random parking on non-leased site	\$9.28	Υ	Per day

PUBLIC CAR PARKING

0-30 Minutes	Free	Υ	Flat rate
30 Minutes - 1 Hour	\$3.00	Υ	Flat rate
1-2 hours	\$5.00	Υ	Flat rate
2-3 hours	\$6.00	Υ	Flat rate
3-4 hours	\$8.00	Υ	Flat rate
4-5 hours	\$10.00	Υ	Flat rate
5-6 hours	\$11.00	Υ	Flat rate
6-12 hours	\$15.00	Υ	Flat rate
12-24 hours	\$20.00	Υ	Flat rate
2 days	\$33.00	Υ	Flat rate
3 days	\$48.00	Υ	Flat rate
4 days	\$64.00	Y	Flat rate
5 days	\$79.00	Υ	Flat rate
6 days	\$94.00	Υ	Flat rate
7 days	\$107.00	Υ	Flat rate
Pricing is capped per day thereafter	\$16.00	Υ	Per day
Lost ticket in paid parking area	\$163.00	Υ	Each
Rental car allocated parking (terminal car park)	\$1,505.10	Y	Per bay
Rental car remote parking lot - Passenger Vehicle	\$825.21	Υ	Per bay
Rental car remote parking lot - Small Truck or Bus (GVM less than or equal to 4.5 tonnes)	\$1,040.00	Y	Per bay
Rental car remote parking lot - Small Truck or Bus (GVM great than 4.5 tonnes)	By arrangement	Υ	Per bay

OTHER FEES AND CHARGES

Airside activities charges - airside supervision	\$9	1.00 Y	Per hour
Replacement (front of terminal) access label for authorised vehicles e.g. taxi or shuttle bus	\$4	0.00 Y	Each

		Local	Yr 2025/26		
Fee Name	Legislation Reference	Government	Fee	GST	Fee Unit
		Act	(incl. GST)		

AIRPORT COMMERCIAL FEES

GA Hangars – ground rental of site leases over 500m2		Determined by valuation and a commercial agreement	Y	Per metre
Airline check-in lease - per desk		Determined by valuation and a commercial agreement	Y	Per month
Rental car desk lease - per desk		\$420.39	Y	Per month
Concessionaire leases		Determined by valuation and a commercial agreement	Y	Each
GA Hangars - ground rental of site leases up to 500m2		Determined by valuation and a commercial agreement	Y	Per metre
Determined by valuation and a commercial ag	reement			
Hangar 161 occupancy leases		Determined by valuation and a commercial agreement	Y	Each
Terminal Building occupancy lease		Determined by valuation and a commercial agreement	Y	Each
Aviation Industry occupancy lease		Determined by valuation and a commercial agreement	Y	Each
Royal Flying Doctor Service Queensland Ambulance Service		Determined by valuation and a commercial agreement	Υ	Each

		Local	Yr 2025/26		
Fee Name	Legislation Reference	Government Act	Fee (incl. GST)	GST	Fee Unit

ART GALLERY

COMMISSION

night

Commission charged on all sales of artwork		25%	Υ	Each artwork
GENERAL				
Hire of Artist in Residence Anartment - Per		\$100.00	V	Per night

HIRE OF GALLERY

Gallery's hire costs are per hour.

Weekday evening hire is available between the hours of 5:00pm -10pm(Setup may commence from 4:00pm, pack-up must be completed by 10.30pm)

Weekend evening hire is available between the hours of 2:00pm - 10pm (setup may commence from 1:00pm, pack-up must be completed by 10:30pm)

Corporate Tour Package POA Y Each	Corporate Tour Package		POA	Υ	Each
-----------------------------------	------------------------	--	-----	---	------

		Local	Yr 2025/26		
Fee Name	Legislation Reference	Government Act	Fee (incl. GST)	GST	Fee Unit

BUILDING

BUILDING FEES - PART A

Registered Non-profit Organisations		As assessed	Υ	Each		
The applicable assessment fee for development applications, referrals, requests or other applications under Chapter 3 of the Planning Act 2016, for Registered Non-profit Organisations, will be subject to the provisions of Section 38 and 40 of the Planning Regulation 2017.						

CLASS 1A (DWELLING, DUPLEX, TOWNHOUSE)

First 100m2	\$3,750.00	Υ	Each
For a house up to 100m2 (includes 4 inspections)			
101m2 to 200m2	\$4,600.00	Υ	Each
For a house between 101m2 - 200m2 (includes 4 inspections)			
For a house over 201m2	\$5,110.00	Υ	Each
For a house over 201m2 (includes 4 inspections)			

CLASS 1A (ADDITIONS)

Fee	\$2,400.00	Υ	Each
Includes 2 inspections			

PATIOS (ENGINEERED)

Minimum Fee	\$1,800.00	Υ	Each
Includes 2 inspections			

PATIOS (OTHERS)

Minimum Fee	\$2,130.00	Υ	Each

ENCLOSED ADDITIONS

Fee		\$2,230.00	Y	Each
-----	--	------------	---	------

DEMOLITION/REMOVAL FROM SITE

Fee	\$1,205.00	Υ	Each
Includes 1 inspection			

CHANGE OF CLASSIFICATION

Where changing to a Class 1A or Class 10A		\$2,230.00	Υ	Each
Includes 1 inspection				
All others		\$5,110.00	Υ	Each
Includes 2 inspections				

CLASS 10A BUILDINGS

NEW BUILDINGS/ADDITIONS- WITH ENGINEERING CERTIFICATES

Fee	\$1,795.00	Υ	Each
Includes 2 inspections			

Locui	ce Government Fee GST Fee Unit
-------	--------------------------------

NEW BUILDINGS/ADDITIONS - WITHOUT ENGINEERING CERTIFICATES

Fee	\$2,130.00	Υ	Each
Includes 2 inspections			

LAWNLOCKERS & FERNERIES

Lawnlocker Fee only applies where an application is required by the Building Act.

Currently, where a lawnlocker is located in a Wind Region C (tropical cyclone area) mentioned in AS 1170.2 SAA Wind Loading Code or a lawnlocker is located outside of Wind Region C and is larger than 10 square metres or has a height of more than 2.4 metre or has a mean height of more than 2.1m or has any side is longer than 5m - Building Regulation 2006, Schedule 1.

longer than 5m - Building Regulation 20		neight of more	than Z.IIII of	nas an	y side is
Fee			\$1,040.00	Υ	Each
Includes 1 inspection					
RETAINING WALLS					
Fee			\$1,715.00	Υ	Each
SWIMMING POOL					
Fee			\$1,715.00	Υ	Each
Includes 1 inspection					
TEMPORARY FENCE INSPECTION					
Fee			\$660.00	Υ	Each
ADVERTISING SIGNS					
Fee			\$1,205.00	Υ	Each
Includes 1 inspection					
NEW CLASS 1 (OTHER THAN CLA	ASS 1A) TO CLASS 9				
Fee			\$5,110.00	Υ	Each
Includes 2 inspections					
ADDITIONS TO CLASS 1 (OTHER	THAN CLASS 1A) TO	CLASS 9			
Fee			\$5,110.00	Υ	Each

Fee	\$5,110.00	Υ	Each
Includes 2 inspections			

SHOP FITOUT

Fee	\$1,590.00	Υ	Each
Includes 1 inspection			

BUILDING FEES - PART B

BUILDING INSPECTION FEE

Additional Inspection Fee (e.g. follow-up inspection, additional inspection stage)	\$665.00	Υ	Each
At request of Private Certifier	\$665.00	Υ	Each

POOL INSPECTIONS

Based on detailed cost evaluation

POOL COMPLIANCE INSPECTION

Note: This is NOT a Pool Safety Inspe Manager this fee may be used in conju				nent As	sessment
Fee			\$1,715.00	Υ	Each
POOL SAFETY INSPECTION					
Note: The cost of the State Governme Pool Safety Inspection	ent's Pool Safety Certificat	te Number m	ust be added t	to the c	ost of the
Fee			\$1,040.00	Υ	Each
Re-inspection (follow-up after issue of Nonconformity Notice)			\$520.00	Υ	Each
EXTENSION TO CURRENCY PER	IOD (PERCENTAGE OF	CURRENT	FEE)		
CLASS 1A (NEW - DETACHED DWEL	LING, DUPLEX, TOWNH	OUSES)			
Fee			\$700.00	Υ	Each
CLASS 1-9 BUILDINGS (NEW & ADD TOWNHOUSES)	ITIONS - EXCLUDING DE	TACHED DV	VELLINGS, DU	IPLEX,	
Fee			\$700.00	Υ	Each
CLASS 1A (ADDITIONS - DETACHED	D DWELLING, DUPLEX, T	OWNHOUSE	ES)		
Fee			\$700.00	Υ	Each
CLASS 10 BUILDINGS OR STRUCTU	IRES				
Fee			\$700.00	Υ	Each
ONSITE ASSESSMENTS					
Determination of Bushfire Attack Level (including issue of Form 15)			\$1,890.00	Υ	Each
LODGEMENT OF AMENDED PLAN	N (MINIMUM FEE)				
CLASS 1A AND 10					
Fee			\$520.00	Υ	Each
CLASS 1 (EXCLUDING CLASS 1A) To	O 9 - MINOR				
Fee			\$975.00	Υ	Each
CLASS 1 (EXCLUDING CLASS 1A) To	O 9 - MAJOR				
Fee			\$3,165.00	Υ	Each
LODGEMENT FEE					
Fee			\$202.00	N	Each

Fee Name Legislation Reference Local Yr 2025/26 Government Fee GST Act (incl. GST)
--

CERTIFICATE OF CLASSIFICATION FOR A CLASS 2 TO CLASS 9 BUILDING ERECTED PRIOR TO THE COMMENCEMENT OF THE BUILDING ACT 1975

Fee	\$1,645.00	Υ	Each
Includes 1 inspection			

CEMETERIES

If a provision is not listed a fee will be determined by Council at that time.

Note 1: If additional equipment and manpower is required to prepare a grave - costs will apply on an hourly basis determined at the time of requirement.

- Note 2: Monumental Fee and/or Conversion Fee to be added if not paid previously.
- Note 3: No reserving Plots in RSL Lawn.

Fee Name

Note 4: Funeral Directors are to phone Cemetery Administration for confirmation of time availability prior to completing the funeral arrangements. Application for Interment/Placement (FM-7-073) are to be sent to the Cemetery Office for acknowledgement & confirmation of arrangements.

Note 5:

- (a) For all new graves 6 working hours notice is to be given.
- (b) For reopening of grave in Lawn Sections 6 working hours notice is to be given.
- (c) For opening or reopening of grave in General Sections 18 working hours notice is to be given.
- (d) For ashes interment in Lawn Sections 4 working hours notice is to be given.
- (e) For ashes interment in all other Sections 12 working hours notice is to be given.
- Note 6: Reserves in Rock Gardens do not have a reserve plaque.
- Note 7: Headstone Inspections fee is included in all new lawn prices.

Note 8: Funeral Directors are to ensure that the mourners leave the gravesite area without delay to enable the backfill to be completed.

ALL CEMETERIES

GENERAL CEMETERY GRAVE RESERVATIONS

Reserve Single Plot - 2.7 metres x 1.2 metres	\$1,245.00	N	Each
Reserve Double Plot - 2.7 metres x 2.4 metres	\$2,235.00	N	Each

GENERAL CEMETERY SECTIONS - PRIVATE & PUBLIC (SEE NOTE 1, 2, 4 & 5)

Open Reserve Plot - for 1st Burial		\$1,305.00	Υ	Each
Single New Grave 1 Burial - Only (depth 1.5 mteres) Rights To Burial Plot		\$690.00	N	Each
Single New Grave 1 Burial - Only (depth 1.5 mteres) Interment & Burial Fees		\$1,245.00	Υ	Each
Single New Grave - 1st Burial only - up to two Burials - Interment & Burial Fees		\$1,610.00	Υ	Each
Single New Grave - 1st Burial only - up to two Burials - Rights to Burial Plot		\$890.00	N	Each
Double New Grave - 1st Burial - Up to four Burials - Interment & Burial Fees		\$1,840.00	Υ	Each
Double New Grave - 1st Burial - Up to four Burials - Rights to Burial Plot		\$1,020.00	N	Each
Private Opening - 1st Burial - Single & Double (See Note 1 & 2)		\$2,455.00	Υ	Each

continued on next page ... Page 61 of 131

Fee Name	Legislation Reference	Local Government Act	Yr 2025/26 Fee (incl. GST)	GST	Fee Unit
----------	-----------------------	----------------------------	----------------------------------	-----	----------

GENERAL CEMETERY SECTIONS - PRIVATE & PUBLIC (SEE NOTE 1, 2, 4 & 5) [continued]

Private Opening with Ledger - 1st Burial -Single & Double (See Note 1)	\$2,710.00	Υ	Each
Private Opening with Concrete - 1st Burial - Single & Double (See Note 1)	\$3,030.00	Y	Each
Private Re-open - Single & Double (See Note 2)	\$2,000.00	Υ	Each
Private Re-open with Ledger - Single & Double	\$2,280.00	Υ	Each
Private Re-open with Concrete - Single & Double	\$2,550.00	Υ	Each
Public Re-open converted to Private - 2nd Burial	\$2,150.00	Y	Each
Interment in Vault (Not applicable Childers & Gin Gin)	\$291.00	Y	Each

CHILDREN'S (SEE NOTE 4 & 5)

Children's Burial to 5 year - 1st Burial - Purchased Private - Interment & Burial Fees		\$595.00	Y	Each
Children's Burial to 5 year - 1st Burial - Purchased Private - Rights to Burial Plot		\$329.00	N	Each
Re-open Children's Burial to 5 years - Public to Private (See Note 2)		\$910.00	Y	Each
Re-open Children's Burial to 5 years - Private		\$675.00	Υ	Each

RESERVES (VAULTS BUNDABERG ONLY)

Reserve Vault Ground - Single - 2.7 metres x 1.2 metres		\$1,495.00	N	Each
Reserve Vault Ground - Double - 2.7 metres x 3 metres		\$2,605.00	N	Each

LAWN CEMETERY SECTION - HEADSTONES ARE TO BE ERECTED WITHIN 6 MONTHS OF INTERMENT

LAWN (SEE NOTE 4 & 5)

New Lawn Grave - 1st Burial (Up to 2 burials) - including vases & temporary gravemarkers - Interment & Burial Fees		\$2,000.00	Y	
New Lawn Grave - 1st Burial (Up to 2 burials) - including vases & temporary gravemarkers - Rights to Burial Plot		\$1,105.00	N	Each
New Lawn Grave selected for Burial - 1st Burial - Machine dug at time selected - Interment & Burial Fees		\$2,145.00	Y	Each
New Lawn Grave selected for Burial - 1st Burial - Machine dug at time selected - Rights to Burial Plot		\$1,105.00	N	Each
Open Reserve Plot for 1st Burial		\$2,000.00	Υ	Each
Re-Open for 2nd Burial		\$2,000.00	Υ	Each
Reservation of Plot - Up to two Burials (See Note 3) Machine dug at time of reservation		\$1,820.00	N	Each

CHILDREN'S - HEADSTONES ARE TO BE ERECTED WITHIN 6 MONTHS OF INTERMENT (SEE NOTE 4 & 5)

New Children's Lawn to 5 years - 1st Burial - Up to two Burials - including vases - Interment & Burial Fees	\$810.00	Υ	Each
New Children's Lawn to 5 years - 1st Burial - Up to two Burials - including vases - Rights to Burial Plot	\$447.00	N	Each
Re-open children's Lawn to 5 years	\$675.00	Υ	Each
Remembrance Plaque (100mm x 100mm)	\$505.00	Υ	Each

ASHES SECTIONS

BUNDABERG COLUMBARIUM - ALL INCLUDE COST OF PLAQUE (SEE NOTE 4 & 5)

Single Niche - Rights to Ashes Plot	\$565.00	N	Each
,			
Single Niche - Includes cost of plaque & key - Interment & Placement Fees	\$1,025.00	Y	Each
Double Niche - Includes cost of plaque & key - Interment & Placement Fees	\$1,135.00	Υ	Each
Double Niche - Includes cost of plaque & key - Rights to Ashes Plot	\$625.00	N	Each
Dual Placement in Double Niche - Includes cost of plaque & key Rights to Ashes Plot	\$625.00	N	Each
Dual Placement in Double Niche - Includes cost of plaque & key - Interment & Placement Fees	\$1,270.00	Y	Each
2nd Placement - Includes cost of plaque	\$1,155.00	Υ	Each
Placement in Single Reserve - Includes cost of plaque	\$1,155.00	Υ	Each
Placement in Double Reserve - Includes cost of plaque	\$1,355.00	Υ	Each
Removal & Transfer - Ashes	\$348.00	Υ	Each
Reservation - Single Niche	\$705.00	N	Each
Reservation - Double Niche	\$825.00	N	Each
Key to Columbarium	\$30.00	Υ	Each
Photos - Ceramic	\$191.00	Υ	Each
Photos - Plaque overlay	\$191.00	Υ	Each

MEMORIAL WALLS - ALL INCLUDE COST OF PLAQUE (SEE NOTE 4 & 5)

Single Niche - Includes cost of plaque - Interment & Placement Fees		\$1,025.00	Υ	Each
Single Niche - Includes cost of plaque - Rights to Ashes Plot		\$565.00	N	Each
Double Niche - Includes cost of plaque - Interment & Placement Fees		\$1,135.00	Y	Each
Double Niche - Includes cost of plaque - Right To Ashes Plot		\$625.00	N	Each
Single/double Niche granite back plate - includes cost of plaque - Interment & Placement Fees		\$1,610.00	Y	Each
Single/double Niche granite back plate - includes cost of plaque - Rights to Ashes Plot		\$890.00	N	Each

continued on next page ... Page 63 of 131

		Local	Yr 2025/26		
Fee Name	Legislation Reference	Government	Fee	GST	Fee Unit
		Act	(incl GST)		

MEMORIAL WALLS - ALL INCLUDE COST OF PLAQUE (SEE NOTE 4 & 5) [continued]

Family Niche granite back plate - includes cost of plaque - Interment & Placment Fees		\$2,565.00	Υ	Each
Family Niche granite back plate - includes cost of plaque - Rights to Ashes Plot		\$1,415.00	N	Each
Reservation - Single Niche		\$705.00	N	Each
Reservation - Double Niche		\$825.00	N	Each
Reservation - Single/Double Niche granite back plate		\$1,090.00	N	Each
Reservation - Family Niche granite back plate		\$2,170.00	N	Each
Placement in Reserve - Includes cost of plaque		\$1,155.00	Υ	Each
Placement in Reserve - Single/Double Niche granite back plate - includes cost of plaque		\$1,655.00	Υ	Each
Placement in Reserve - Family Niche granite back plate - includes cost of plaque		\$1,890.00	Υ	Each
Second, third and fourth placement Double/ Family Niche granite back plate - includes cost of plaque		\$1,275.00	Y	Each
Removal & Transfer - Ashes all Memorial Walls		\$348.00	Υ	Each
Remembrance Plaque (150mm x 100mm)		\$695.00	Y	Each
Photos - Ceramic		\$191.00	Υ	Each
Photos - Plaque overlay		\$191.00	Υ	Each

ROCK GARDENS - INCLUDES COST OF PLAQUE (SEE NOTE 4, 5 & 6)

P1 Includes Cost Of Plaaue Interment & Placement Fees		\$1,325.00	Y	Each
P1 Rights to Ashes Plot		\$730.00	N	Each
P1 - 2nd Placement		\$1,610.00	Υ	Each
P1 - Reserve		\$1,040.00	N	Each
P2 Cost of Plaque Interment & Placement Fees		\$1,630.00	Y	Each
P2 Rights to Ashes Plot		\$900.00	N	Each
P2 - 2nd Placement		\$1,610.00	Υ	Each
P2 - Reserve		\$1,190.00	N	Each
P3 Cost of Plaque Interment & Placement Fees		\$1,925.00	Y	Each
P3 Rights to Ashes Plot		\$1,065.00	N	Each
P3 - 2nd Placement		\$1,645.00	Υ	Each
P3 - Reserve		\$1,390.00	N	Each
P4 Cost of Plaque Interment & Placement Fees		\$2,315.00	Y	Each
P4 Rights to Ashes Plot		\$1,280.00	N	Each
P4 - up to 4 placements		\$1,690.00	Υ	Each
P4 - Reserve		\$2,005.00	N	Each
P5 Cost of Plaque Interment & Placement Fees		\$3,785.00	Y	Each
P5 Rights to Ashes Plot		\$2,090.00	N	Each
P5 - 4 or more placements		\$3,065.00	Υ	Each

continued on next page ... Page 64 of 131

		Local	Yr 2025/26		
Fee Name	Legislation Reference	Government	Fee	GST	Fee Unit
		Act	(incl. GST)		

ROCK GARDENS - INCLUDES COST OF PLAQUE (SEE NOTE 4, 5 & 6) [continued]

P5 - Reserve	\$2,480.00	N	Each
P5 Cost of Plaque Interment & Placement fees	\$4,265.00	Y	Each
P5 Feature Position Rights to Ashes Plot	\$2,350.00	N	Each
P5 - Feature Position Reserve	\$4,460.00	Υ	Each
Main Feature Rock inclused Cost of Plaque Interment & Placement Fees	\$5,350.00	Y	Each
Main Feature Rock Rights to Ashes Plot	\$2,960.00	N	Each
Main Feature Rock - 4 or more placements	\$3,060.00	Υ	Each
Main Feature Rock Reserve	\$6,175.00	N	Each
Dual Placement of Ashes	\$147.00	Υ	Each
Removal & Transfer - Ashes	\$380.00	Υ	Each
Photos - Ceramic	\$191.00	Υ	Each
Photos - Plaque overlay	\$191.00	Υ	Each

ROSE GARDENS & OTHER PLAQUES ARE TO BE ERECTED WITHIN 6 MONTHS OF INTERMENT (SEE NOTE 4 & 5) (EXCLUDES 3.1.1.4.3)

Ashes Interment - Interment & Placement Fees - Plus cost of granite plaque	\$590.00	Υ	Each
Ashes Interment - Rights to Ashes Plot	\$326.00	N	Each
2nd Interment - Plus cost of granite plaque	\$460.00	Υ	Each
Dual Interment - Interment & Placement Fees - Plus cost of granite plaque	\$700.00	Υ	Each
Dual Interment - Rights to Ashes Plot	\$385.00	Ν	Each
Interment in Reserve - Plus cost of granite plaque	\$460.00	Υ	Each
Removal & Transfer - Ashes	\$381.00	Y	Each
Reservation - All are doubles	\$448.00	N	Each

CYLINDER GARDENS - BIRD, LEAF & DUAL PLACEMENT

Ashes Cylinder Gardens - 2nd Placement including cost of plaque		\$860.00	Y	Each
Ashes Cylinder Gardens - Bird Design 460mm - Rights to Ashes Plot		\$515.00	N	Each
Ashes Cylinder Gardens - Bird Design 460mm Includes Plaque, Interment and Placement Fees		\$925.00	Y	Each
Ashes Cylinder Gardens - Bird Design 530mm - Includes Cost of Plaque, Interment and Placement Fees		\$1,000.00	Y	Each
Ashes Cylinder Gardens - Bird Design 530mm - Rights to Ashes Plot		\$555.00	N	Each
Ashes Cylinder Gardens - Bird Design 600mm - Includes Cost of Plaque, Interment & Placement Fees		\$1,070.00	Y	Each
Ashes Cylinder Gardens - Bird Design 600mm - Rights to Ashes Plot		\$595.00	N	Each
Ashes Cylinder Gardens - Bird Design 670mm - Included Cost of Plaque, Interment & Placement Fees		\$1,145.00	Y	Each

continued on next page ... Page 65 of 131

		Local	Yr 2025/26		
Fee Name	Legislation Reference	Government	Fee	GST	Fee Unit
		Act	(incl. GST)		

CYLINDER GARDENS - BIRD, LEAF & DUAL PLACEMENT [continued]

Ashes Cylinder Gardens - Bird Design 670mm - Rights to Ashes Plot		\$635.00	N	Each
Ashes Cylinder Gardens - Dual Placement - Includes Cost of Plaque, Interment & Placement Fees		\$1,015.00	Y	Each
Ashes Cylinder Gardens - Dual Placement - Rights to Ashes Plot		\$560.00	N	Each
Ashes Cylinder Gardens - Leaf Design - 2nd placement including cost of plaque		\$858.87	Υ	Each
Ashes Cylinder Gardens - Leaf Design 460mm - Includes Cost of Plaque, Interment & Placement Costs		\$925.00	Y	Each
Ashes Cylinder Gardens - Leaf Design 460mm - Rights to Ashes Plot		\$515.00	N	Each
Ashes Cylinder Gardens - Leaf Design 530mm - Includes Cost of Plaque, Interment & Placement Costs		\$1,000.00	Y	Each
Ashes Cylinder Gardens - Leaf Design 530mm - Rights to Ashes Plot		\$555.00	N	Each
Ashes Cylinder Gardens - Leaf Design 600mm - Includes Cost of Plaque, Interment & Placement Fees		\$1,070.00	Y	Each
Ashes Cylinder Gardens - Leaf Design 600mm - Rights to Ashes Plot		\$595.00	N	Each
Ashes Cylinder Gardens - Leaf Design 670mm - Includes Cost of Plaque, Interment & Placement Fees		\$1,145.00	Y	Each
Ashes Cylinder Gardens - Leaf Design 670mm - Rights to Ashes Plot		\$635.00	N	Each
Reservation - Double Cylinder		\$790.00	N	Each
Reservation - Single Cylinder		\$670.00	N	Each

ASHES - OTHER (SEE NOTE 4 & 5)

Ashes Interment - in Lawn		\$381.00	Υ	Each
Ashes Interment - in General (soil only) (See Note 2)		\$381.00	Υ	Each
Ashes Interment - Breaking Concrete pathways (See Note 1 & 2)		\$635.00	Υ	Each
Ashes Interment - Under Concrete monuments (See Note 1 & 2)		\$595.00	Υ	Each
Ashes Interment - Breaking Concrete monuments (See Note 1 & 2)		\$630.00	Υ	Each
Removal & Transfer - Lawn & General (soil only)		\$384.00	Υ	Each
Removal & Transfer - in General Section		Fee to be determined by Council at that time (\$342 minimum)	Y	Each

ASHES INTERNMENT - IN COFFIN AT THE TIME OF A BURIAL (FM-7-074 CEMETERY DECEASED INFORMATION FORM REQUIRED)

Discretionary Scattering		\$186.00	Υ	Each
--------------------------	--	----------	---	------

continued on next page ... Page 66 of 131

		Local	Yr 2025/26		
Fee Name	Legislation Reference	Government	Fee	GST	Fee Unit
		Act	(incl. GST)		

ASHES INTERNMENT - IN COFFIN AT THE TIME OF A BURIAL (FM-7-074 CEMETERY DECEASED INFORMATION FORM REQUIRED) [continued]

Discretionary Scattering & Remembrance Plaque (150mm x 100mm)	\$870.00	Y	Each
Dual Placement of Ashes	\$154.00	Υ	Each

MEMORIALS - FORESHORE & OTHER AREAS

Bench Seat with plaque (standard size of plaque 180mm x 180mm)	\$3,250.00	Υ	Each
Table with bench seats and plaque (standard size of plaque 180mm x 180mm)	\$5,390.00	Υ	Each
Photos - Plaque overlay	\$191.00	Υ	Each

RETURN SERVICES SECTION - OFFICIAL AUSTRALIAN WAR GRAVE PLAQUES SUPPLIED BY VETERAN AFFAIRS (OAWG)

RETURN SERVICE SECTION - GENERAL

New Grave - Up to 2 Burials - Interment and Burial Fees		\$1,580.00	Υ	Each
New Grave - Up to 2 Burials - Rights to Burial Plot		\$875.00	N	Each
Re-Open		\$1,950.00	Υ	Each
Re-Open with Ledger		\$2,220.00	Υ	Each
Re-open with Concrete		\$2,480.00	Υ	Each

RETURN SERVICE SECTION - LAWN

Lawn Grave - Up to two Burials - Includes 2 vases in beam - Interment and Burial Fees	\$1,775.00	Υ	Each
Lawn Grave - Up to two Burials - Includes 2 vases in beam - Rights to Burial Plot	\$980.00	N	Each
Re-Open	\$1,950.00	Υ	Each

RETURN SERVICE SECTION - ASHES - ALL ARE SINGLE PLACEMENTS

Memorial Wall - single niche - OAWG plaque supplied by Veteran Affairs (refer to 3.1.1.3.2 for non OAWG) Interment and Placement Fees		\$665.00	Υ	Each
Memorial Wall - single niche - OAWG plaque supplied by Veteran Affairs (refer to 3.1.1.3.2 for non OAWG) Rights to Ashes Plot		\$366.00	N	Each
Rock Garden - OAWG plaque supplied by Veteran Affairs (refer to 3.1.1.3.3 for non OAWG) Interment and Placement Fees		\$665.00	Y	Each
Rock Garden - OAWG plaque supplied by Veteran Affairs (refer to 3.1.1.3.3 for non OAWG) Rights to Ashes Plot		\$366.00	N	Each
Rose Garden - OAWG plaque supplied by Veteran Affairs (refer to 3.1.1.3.4 for non OAWG) Interment and Placement Fees		\$580.00	Y	Each
Rose Garden - OAWG plaque supplied by Veteran Affairs (refer to 3.1.1.3.4 for non OAWG) Rights to Ashes Plot		\$320.00	N	Each
Ashes Interment - in RSS Lawn		\$372.00	Υ	Each

continued on next page ... Page 67 of 131

Fee Name	Legislation Reference	Local Government Act	Yr 2025/26 Fee (incl. GST)	GST	Fee Unit
RETURN SERVICE SECTION - ASHES	S - ALL ARE SINGLE PLA	ACEMENTS	[continued]		
Ashes Interment - in RSS General (soil only) (See Note 2)			\$370.00	Υ	Each
EXHUMATIONS (DOES NOT INCLUDE	E GOVERNMENT FEES)				
Lawn Sections			Fee to be determined by Council at that time (\$3797 minimum)	Y	Each
General Sections			Fee to be determined by Council at that time (\$3797 minimum)	Y	Each
PERMISSION TO ERECT - MONUMEN	NT - HEADSTONES - ENC	LOSE PRIV	ATE GRAVES		
General Grave			\$337.00	N	Each
Vault			\$630.00	N	Each
Lawn Headstone Inspection Fee			\$112.00	N	Each
CONVERSION, TENDING GRAVES, C	VERSIZE GRAVES & SH	ORT NOTIC	E		
Convert Grave from Public to Private			\$280.00	Υ	Each
American Type Casket and extra width Coffin			\$328.00	Υ	Each
Sinking Graves over 1.8 metres (Maximum 2.43 metres)			\$328.00	Υ	Each
Tending Graves per annum 2.7 metres x 1.2 metres			\$195.00	Y	Each
Tending Graves per annum 2.7 metres x 2.4 metres			\$280.00	Υ	Each
Tending Graves per annum 2.7 metres x 3.6 metres			\$308.00	Υ	Each
Short Notice for Burials			\$298.00	Υ	Each
WEEKEND & PUBLIC HOLIDAYS AF	TER HOURS				
Interment After Hours			\$298.00	Υ	Each
After Hours Burial Confirmations			\$328.00	Υ	Each
ASHES					
Saturday			\$405.00	Υ	Each
Sunday and All Public Holidays			\$580.00	Υ	Each
BURIAL					
Saturday			\$1,010.00	Υ	Each
Sunday and All Public Holidays			\$1,810.00	Υ	Each
SEARCH & OTHER FEES					
Inspection or extracts from Burial Register Copy			\$75.00	N	Each
Inspection of Plans			\$52.00	N	Each

Fee Name	Legislation Reference	Local Government Act	Yr 2025/26 Fee (incl. GST)	GST	Fee Unit	
----------	-----------------------	----------------------------	----------------------------------	-----	----------	--

SEARCH & OTHER FEES [continued]

Copy of Plans (Where available)	\$75.00	N	Per copy
Certificate of Right of Burial	\$75.00	N	Each
Search Fee - walk in	\$26.00	N	Each
Search Fee - printout	\$20.00	N	Each
Surname Search	\$40.00	N	Each
Computer Photo - printout	\$8.20	Υ	Each
JPEG Image	\$16.00	Υ	Each
Extra Images	\$3.60	Υ	Each
Monumental Assistance i.e. backhoe	\$158.00	Υ	Each

	Local	Yr 2025/26
lation Reference	Government	Fee
	Act	(incl. GST)

GST

Fee Unit

COMMUNITY CARE

SENIORS HOUSING UNITS

Fee Name

Rental for Seniors Village Housing in accordance with Department of Communities, Housing and Digital Economy and *Community Housing Rent Policy September 2013*. Rent is calculated from income assessment and market value whichever is cheaper.

Legis

MARGARET OLSEN PLACE

Units 1/65 to 12/65 and 1/31 to 17/31 - per State Government Community Housing Rent Policy (Single tenant)	Dependent upon income test	N	Per unit, per week
Units 1/28 to 8/28 - per State Government Community Housing Rent Policy (Couple)	Dependent upon income test	N	Per unit, per week
Units 18/31 to 29/31 - per State Government Community Housing Rent Policy (Single Tenant)	Dependent upon income test	N	Per unit, per week
Units 18/31 to 29/31 (Tenant Couple)	Dependent upon income test	N	Per unit, per week
Units 1/65 to 12/65 and Units 1/31 to 17/31 per State Government Community Housing Rent Policy (Tenant Couple)	Dependent upon income test	N	Per unit, per week
Units 1/28 to 8/28 per State Government Community Housing Rent Policy (Single Tenant)	Dependent upon income test	N	Per unit, per week

KOLAN CENTENARY SENIORS VILLAGE

Unit 17/3 to 20/3 (Tenant Couple)		Dependent upon income test	N	Per unit, per week
Units 7/3 to 16/3 (Single Tenant)		Dependent upon income test	N	Per unit, per week
Unit 1/3 to 6/3 (Tenant Couple)		Dependent upon income test	N	Per unit, per week
Unit 7/3 to 16/3 (Tenant Couple)		Dependent upon income test	N	Per unit, per week
Unit 1/3 to 6/3 (Single Tenant)		Dependent upon income test	N	Per unit, per week
Unit 17/3 to 20/3 (Single Tenant)		Dependent upon income test	N	Per unit, per week

COMMUNITY CARE SERVICES - HOME AND COMMUNITY CARE CHSP CLIENT TRANSPORT AND HINTERLAND DAY PROGRAM

Client Transport - over 15km	5	\$21.00	N	Per occasion
Client Transport - additional trips exceeding 2 locations		\$3.70	N	Per occasion
Day Program Childers & Gin Gin with transport within 5km		\$21.00	N	Per occasion

continued on next page ... Page 70 of 131

COMMUNITY CARE SERVICES - HOME AND COMMUNITY CARE CHSP CLIENT TRANSPORT AND HINTERLAND DAY PROGRAM [continued]

Day Program Childers and Gin Gin with transport within 15km	\$22.50	N	Per occasion
Day Program Childers and Gin Gin with transport over 15km	\$27.00	N	Per occasion
Client Transport - up to 5km	\$8.00	N	Per occasion
Client Transport 5km to 15km	\$16.00	N	Per occasion

COMMONWEALTH HOME SUPPORT PROGRAM (CHSP)

CHSP Service fees are negotiated with clients in accordance with User Rights Principles, the ability of clients to pay, and as services are predominantly Government-subsidised.

The listed fees are a guide for clients and are generally the maximum fees possible. Fees may vary depending on transport needs (distance), if meals are provided at day respite and if contractors are used at cost for home maintenance etc.

Client Service - Meals on Wheels - At Home - Childers (Soup, Main, Dessert, Juice)		\$10.50	N	Each
Client Service - Meals on Wheels - At Home - Childers (Main, Dessert)		\$9.50	N	Each
Client Service - Personal Care		\$8.50	N	Per occasion
Client Service - Social Support		\$12.00	N	Per hour
Client Service - Domestic Assistance		\$12.00	N	Per hour
Client Service - In Home Respite		\$12.00	N	Per hour

GRACIE DIXON RESPITE

Senior Citizens not for profit is 50% of total Hire Fee - excludes Bonds Schools are 25% off total Hire Fee - excludes Bonds

Senior Citizens Room Bond	\$300.00	N	Only
Daily Fee for Gracie Dixon Day Program	\$19.50	N	Per occasion
Gracie Dixon Day Program Outing no lunch provided	\$16.50	N	Per occasion
Bargara Day Program Sessions	\$9.00	N	Per occasion
Gracie Dixon Day Program Transport within 5km radius	\$4.50	N	Per occasion
Senior Citizens Room up to 4 hours hire of Hall and Kitchen	\$83.00	Y	Per half day or night
Senior Citizens Room up to 8 hours hire of Hall and Kitchen	\$172.00	Υ	Per full day or night

NEIGHBOURHOOD CENTRE (NHC) SERVICES

Not-for-Profit is 50% of total Hire Fee - excludes Bonds Schools are 25% off total Hire Fee - excludes Bonds

continued on next page ... Page 71 of 131

		Local	Yr 2025/26		
Fee Name	Legislation Reference	Government	Fee	GST	Fee Unit
		Act	(incl. GST)		

NEIGHBOURHOOD CENTRE (NHC) SERVICES [continued]

•			
Childers NHC General Room Hire - Commercial Meeting Room and Respite Room	\$167.00	Y	Per day
Childers NHC General Room Hire - Commercial Meeting Room and Respite Room - Half day	\$97.00	Y	Per half day
Childers NHC General Room Hire - Commercial rooms 12 Office and Foyer Office	\$122.00	Y	Per day
Childers NHC General Room Hire - Commercial rooms 12 Office and Foyer Office - Half day	\$73.00	Y	Per half day
Gin Gin NHC Breakout Room	\$137.00	Υ	Per day
Gin Gin NHC Breakout Room - Half day	\$83.00	Υ	Per half day
Gin Gin NHC HH Innes Room	\$158.00	Υ	Per day
Gin Gin NHC HH Innes Room - Half day	\$96.00	Υ	Per half day
Gin Gin NHC Office Room Hire	\$122.00	Υ	Per day
Gin Gin NHC Office Room Hire - Half day	\$73.00	Y	Per half day
Gin Gin NHC Office Room Hire - Hourly Rate (Home Schoolers, Students, Medical)	\$24.00	Υ	Per hour
Gin Gin NHC SH Flanders Room	\$159.00	Υ	Per day
Gin Gin NHC SH Flanders Room - Half day	\$97.00	Y	Per half day
Neighbourhood Centre - Photocopy service - single copy A3 colour	\$1.00	Y	Per page
Neighbourhood Centre - Photocopy Charges single copy A3 black and white	\$0.50	Υ	Per page
Neighbourhood Centre - Photocopy Charges - single copy A4 black and white	\$0.20	Υ	Per page
Neighbourhood Centre - Photocopy charges - Colour A4 single copy	\$0.40	Υ	Per page
Neighbourhood Centre - Assistance with Resumés	\$7.00	Υ	Each
Neighbourhood Centre - Laminating A3	\$2.30	Υ	Each
Neighbourhood Centre - Laminating A4	\$1.20	Υ	Each
Neighbourhood Centre - Binding	\$2.70	Υ	Each

GIN GIN YOUTH CENTRE

Not-for-Profit is 50% of total Hire Fee - excludes Bonds Schools are 25% off total Hire Fee - excludes Bonds

Gin Gin Youth Centre - Full day or night	\$223.00	Υ	Per day or night
Gin Gin Youth Centre hourly charge	\$65.00	Υ	Per hour
Gin Gin Youth Centre office space	\$120.00	Υ	Per day or night
Gin Gin Youth Centre office space half day out by 12	\$71.00	Υ	Per half day

continued on next page ... Page 72 of 131

Fee Name	Legislation Reference	Local Government Act	Yr 2025/26 Fee (incl. GST)	GST	Fee Unit
----------	-----------------------	----------------------------	----------------------------------	-----	----------

GIN GIN YOUTH CENTRE [continued]

Gin Gin Youth Centre up to 4 hours	\$137	7.00 Y	Per half day or night
Cleaning Bond discretionary	\$80	.00 N	Per occasion
Key Bond discretionary	\$35	.00 N	Per occasion

		Local	Yr 2025/26		
Fee Name	Legislation Reference	Government	Fee	GST	Fee Unit
		Act	(incl. GST)		

COMMUNITY EVENTS

DESTINATION AND COMMUNITY EVENTS

CHILDERS' FESTIVAL STALL HOLDERS

Stallholders Fees for Childers Festival per 6x3 metre site	\$630.00	Υ	Per event
Stallholders Fees for Childers Festival Not- for-Profit community Groups per 3x3m site	\$33.00	Υ	Each
Stallholder Fees for Childers Festival per 3 x 3 metre site	\$314.00	Υ	Per event
Stallholder Electricity Charges for Childers Festival	\$22.00	Y	Per 15amp supply

EVENTS STALL HOLDERS

Stallholder Fees for all events - Not-for-Profit Community Groups per 3x3 metre site	\$33.00	Υ	Per event
Stallholder Fees for all events – Not-for-profit Community Groups per 6x3 metre site	\$66.00	Υ	Per event
Stallholder Fees for all events - Standard site (approx 3 x 3 metre)	\$54.00	Υ	Per event
Stallholder Fees for all events - Large Site (6 x 3 metre)	\$107.00	Υ	Per event
Stallholder Fees for all events - Large Van or Vehicle site	As assessed	Υ	Per event
Stallholder Electricity Charges for all events	\$15.00	Y	Per 15amp supply

Fee Name	Legislation Reference	Local Government Act	Yr 2025/26 Fee (incl. GST)	GST	Fee Unit	
----------	-----------------------	----------------------------	----------------------------------	-----	----------	--

COMMUNITY SERVICES

Stall Holder Fees for all Community	poa	Υ	Each
Development Activities			

DOG & OTHER ANIMAL CONTROL

DAMAGE CAUSED BY ANIMALS TRESPASSING ON PROPERTY

For every head of horses, cattle, sheep, goats or swine.

Charges payable for driving any animals to the pound shall be for every head of animal.

Advertising of impounded animals.

HIRE OF ANIMAL CONTROL TRAPS

Cat Trap (maximum of 14 days)	\$43.00	Υ	Only
Dog Trap (maximum of 14 days)	\$81.00	Υ	Only

HEALTH & ENVIRONMENTAL HEALTH SERVICES

MISCELLANEOUS FEES

Commercial Hire of Council Off-street Car	\$1,685.00	Υ	Per
Parking Bays in Bundaberg CBD			annum

Fee Name	Legislation Reference	Local Government Act	Yr 2025/26 Fee (incl. GST)	GST	Fee Unit
----------	-----------------------	----------------------------	----------------------------------	-----	----------

HALLS & OTHER FACILITIES

Call Out Fee	\$228.00	Υ	Each
Key Administration Fee	\$126.00	Υ	Each

COUNCIL MANAGED HALLS & OTHER FACILITIES

BARGARA CULTURAL & COMMUNITY CENTRE

Not-for-Profit is 50% of total Hire Fee - excludes Bonds Schools are 25% off total Hire Fee - excludes Bonds

BONDS

Not-for-Profit is 50% of Total Hire Fee - excludes Bonds Schools - 25% off Total Hire Fees - excludes Bonds

High Risk Function Facility Bond Payable (refund of bond in full is subject to satisfactory facility condition)		\$1,000.00	N	Only
Facility Bond Payable (refund of bond in full is subject to satisfactory condition facility)		\$400.00	N	Only

ALL FACILITIES

Function Room, Catering Servery, Cultural Foyer, Outdoor Courtyard, Outdoor Bar

Hourly charge	\$105.00	Υ	Per hour
Full day and night hire	\$765.00	Y	Per day and night

WEDDINGS - ALL FACILITIES

Half day	\$520.00	Y	Per half day
Full day and night hire	\$980.00	Υ	Per full day and night

FUNCTION ROOM AND FOYER

Half day	\$244.00	Y	Per half day
Full day and night hire	\$520.00	Y	Per day and night

WEDDINGS - FUNCTION ROOM AND FOYER

Half day	\$312.00	Υ	Per half day
Full day and night	\$665.00	Y	Per full day and night

CATERING SERVERY

Per booking day	\$224.00	Υ	Per
5 ,			booking
			day

Fee Name	Legislation Reference	Local Government Act	Yr 2025/26 Fee (incl. GST)	GST	Fee Unit
OFFICE SPACE					
Fee applied to each Office hired					
Full day			\$74.00	Υ	Per day
HIRER SET UP AND/OR PACK UP					
Set Up and/or Pack Up			50% of hire fee	Y	Per day or part thereof
STORAGE SHEDS					
Standard fee applies to all types of hire	rs whether commercial or r	not-for-profit			
Weekly rental			\$50.00	Υ	Per week
Yearly Rental (Permit to Occupy)			\$404.00	Y	Per annum
BUXTON HALL BONDS Not-for-Profit is 50% of Total Hire Fee -	excludes Bonds				
Facility Bond Payable (Refund of bond in full is subject to satisfactory condition of hall)			\$300.00	N	Only
HIRER SET UP AND/OR PACK UP					
Hire for Set Up and/or Pack Up			50% of hire fee	Y	Per day or part thereof
HIRE					
Not-for-Profit is 50% of total Hire Fee - Schools are 25% off total Hire Fee - ex					
Up to 8 hours hire of Hall & Kitchen			\$198.00	Y	Per day or night
Up to 8 hours hire of Hall only			\$138.00	Y	Per day or night
Hire charge for Hall & Kitchen			\$57.00	Υ	Per hour
Hire charge for Hall only			\$43.00	Υ	Per hour
CIVIC CENTRE BUNDABERG					
BONDS					
Not-for-Profit is 50% of Total Hire Fee -	excludes Bonds. Schools	- 25% off Tot	al Hire Fees - e	exclude	s Bonds
High Risk Function Facility Bond Payable (refund of bond in full is subject to satisfactory facility condition)			\$1,000.00	N	Only
Facility Bond Payable (Refund of bond in full is subject to satisfactory condition of hall)			\$400.00	N	Only

		Local	Yr 2025/26		
Fee Name	Legislation Reference	Government Act	Fee (incl. GST)	GST	Fee Unit

ALL FACILITIES

Auditorium, Supper Room, Kitchen and Bar Not-for-Profit is 50% of total Hire Fee - excludes Bonds Schools are 25% off total Hire Fee - excludes Bonds

Up to 4 hours hire	\$393.00	Υ	Per day or night
Up to 8 hours hire	\$705.00	Υ	Per day or night
Full day and night hire	\$875.00	Υ	Per day and night

AUDITORIUM INCLUDING BAR

Not-for-Profit is 50% of total Hire Fee - excludes Bonds Schools are 25% off total Hire Fee - excludes Bonds

Up to 4 hours hire	\$218.00	Y	Per day or night
Up to 8 hours hire	\$442.00	Y	Per day or night
Full day and night hire	\$615.00	Υ	Per day and night

SUPPER ROOM INCLUDING KITCHEN

Not-for-Profit is 50% of total Hire Fee - excludes Bonds Schools are 25% off total Hire Fee - excludes Bonds

Up to 4 hours hire	\$131.00	Υ	Per half day or night
Up to 8 hours hire	\$261.00	Υ	Per day or night
Full day and night hire	\$525.00	Y	Per day and night

HIRER SET UP AND/OR PACK UP

Hire for Set Up and/or Pack Up	50% of hire fee	Υ	Per day
			or part
			thereof

OTHER CHARGES

No Discount or Reduction Applies - Waivers Not Permitted

Toilet cleaning - weekend	POA	Υ	Per day
Council Staff fee to set up (Hirer to pack up and re-stack chairs)	\$324.00	Υ	Each
Council Staff fee to pack up equipment and re-stack chairs	\$177.00	Υ	Each
Council operated Elevator Platform charge each occasion (Council Staff operation only)	\$177.00	Υ	Each
Use of 3 phase power outlets	\$99.00	Υ	Each
Hire of drop leads - up to 4 available to hire	\$158.00	Υ	Flat rate

CORONATION HALL

No 'Celebratory' Functions Permitted

BONDS

Not-for-Profit is 50% of Total Hire Fee - excludes Bonds

Facility Bond Payable	\$300.00	N	Only

ALL AREAS

Not-for-Profit is 50% of total Hire Fee - excludes Bonds Schools are 25% off total Hire Fee - excludes Bonds

Hire charge per hour for all areas	\$48.00	Υ	Per hour
Up to 4 hours hire of all areas	\$89.00	Y	Per half day or night
Up to 8 hours hire of all areas	\$173.00	Υ	Per day or night
Full day and night hire of all areas	\$238.00	Y	Per day or night

HIRER SET UP AND/OR PACK UP

Hire for Set Up and/or Pack Up	50% of hire fee	Υ	Per day
			or part
			thereof

ELLIOTT HEADS HALL

BONDS

Not-for-Profit is 50% of Total Hire Fee - excludes Bonds

Facility Bond Payable (Refund of bond in full	\$300.00	Ν	Only
is subject to satisfactory condition of hall)			

ALL AREAS

Not-for-Profit is 50% of total Hire Fee - excludes Bonds Schools are 25% off total Hire Fee - excludes Bonds

Hourly hire charge for all areas	\$36.00	Υ	Per hour
Up to 4 hours hire of all areas	\$74.00	Y	Per half day or night
Full day and night hire of all areas	\$120.00	Υ	Per day or night

HIRER SET UP AND/OR PACK UP

Hire for set up and/or pack up	50% of hire fee	Υ	Per day
			or part
			thereof

GIN GIN RSL HALL

BONDS

Not-for-Profit is 50% of Total Hire Fee - excludes Bonds

continued on next page ... Page 81 of 131

BONDS [continued]				
High Risk Function Facility Bond Payable (refund of bond in full is subject to satisfactory facility condition)		\$1,000.00	N	Only
Facility Bond Payable (Refund of bond in full is subject to satisfactory condition of hall)		\$300.00	N	Only
ALL AREAS (INCLUSIVE OF BAR)				
Not-for-Profit is 50% of total Hire Fee - 6 Schools are 25% off total Hire Fee - exc				
Hire charge for all areas per hour		\$37.00	Υ	Per hour
Half day hire of all areas		\$135.00	Y	Per half day
Full day and night hire of all areas		\$286.00	Υ	Per day or night
HALL AND KITCHEN				
Not-for-Profit is 50% of total Hire Fee - 6 Schools are 25% off total Hire Fee - exc				
HIRER SET UP/CLEAN UP				
Hire for set up and/or pack up		50% of hire fee	Y	Per day or part thereof
MULTIPLEX CONVENTION CENTE	RE HIRE			
Not-for-Profit is 50% of Total Venue Hird Schools - 25% off Total Venue Hire Fee				
BONDS				
Refund of bond in full is subject to satisf	factory condition facility.			
Weddings, Birthdays: Facility Bond Payable (Refund of bond in full is subject to satisfactory condition of facility)		\$1,115.00	N	Only
ALL FACILITIES				
Up to 4 hours hire		\$610.00	Y	Per half day
Up to 8 hours hire		\$1,175.00	Y	Per full day
Over 8 hours hire (to 12am)		\$1,925.00	Y	Per full day and night
EXHIBITION HALL				
		\$442.00	Υ	Per half
Up to 4 hours hire				day

Yr 2025/26

Fee

(incl. GST)

Fee Unit

GST

Local

Act

Government

Legislation Reference

Fee Name

continued on next page ... Page 82 of 131

Fee Name	Legislation Reference	Government Act	Fee (incl. GST)	GST	Fee Unit
EXHIBITION HALL [continued]					
Over 8 hours hire (to 12am)			\$1,305.00	Y	Per full day and night
FUNCTION ROOM 1					
Up to 4 hours hire			\$218.00	Y	Per half day
Up to 8 hours hire			\$390.00	Υ	Per full day
Over 8 hours hire (to 12am)			\$655.00	Y	Per full day and night
FUNCTION ROOM 2					
Up to 4 hours hire			\$177.00	Υ	Per half day
Up to 8 hours hire			\$353.00	Υ	Per full day
Over 8 hours hire (to 12am)			\$610.00	Y	Per full day and night
OTHER CHARGES					
Carpet Removal and Replacement			POA - Hourly Rate	Υ	Hourly Rate
Catering			POA	Υ	Hourly
Corkage			POA	Υ	Hourly
Deposit			50% deposit required for hires of < \$5,000 value, \$2,500 deposit required for hire of > \$5,000 value	Y	Hourly
Equipment Storage Fee - next day collection			\$40 per day	Υ	Hourly
Where storage can be accommodated outside	of booking hours with limited to r	no impact on ope	erations (i.e. alcoho	ol, stagir	ng, AV etc)
Equipment Storage Fee - per additional day			\$60 per day	Υ	Hourly
Event Assistant & Cleaning Fee			POA - Hourly Rate	Y	Hourly
Exhibition Hall - Technical Support Package - Basics (Mandatory for any technical provisions)			POA	Y	Hourly
Exhibition Hall - Technical Support Package - Event Specific			POA	Υ	Hourly
Exhibition Hall - Technical Support Package - Premium			POA	Y	Hourly
Function Rooms - Technical Support Package - Basics (Mandatory for any technical provision)			POA	Y	Hourly
Function Rooms - Technical Support Package - Event Specific			POA	Y	Hourly

Yr 2025/26

Local

continued on next page ... Page 83 of 131

Fee Name	Legislation Reference	Local Government Act	Yr 2025/26 Fee (incl. GST)	GST	Fee Unit	
----------	-----------------------	----------------------------	----------------------------------	-----	----------	--

OTHER CHARGES [continued]

Night Fee (after 6pm) & Saturday Surcharge	25% increase on hire fees & staff provision	Y	Hourly
Portable Stage Hire	\$151.00	Y	Per booking
Room Reset Fee	POA - Hourly Rate (Minimum \$250)	Y	Hourly
Sports Court Conversion - inc. grandstand, carpet removal, equipment hire	\$500 per conversion	Y	Hourly
Sunday & Public Holiday Surcharge	50% increase on hire fees & staff provision	Y	Hourly
Surcharge Post Midnight	50% increase on hire fees & staff provision	Y	Hourly
Technical Support Staff	POA - Hourly Rate	Y	Hourly
Setup/Pack Down	POA - Hourly Rate	Y	Hourly Rate

ST GEORGE HALL, SOUTH KOLAN

BONDS

Not-for-Profit is 50% of Total Hire Fee - excludes Bonds

Facility Bond Payable (Refund of bond in full	\$300.00	N	Only
is subject to satisfactory condition of hall)			

ALL AREAS

Not-for-Profit is 50% of total Hire Fee - excludes Bonds Schools are 25% off total Hire Fee - excludes Bonds

Hourly charge	\$34.00	Υ	Per hour
Up to 4 hours hire	\$71.00	Υ	Per half day
Full day and night hire	\$115.00	Υ	Per day or part thereof

HIRER SET UP AND/OR PACK UP

Hire for set up and/or pack up		50% of hire fee	Υ	Per day
				or part
				thereof

BUNDABERG RECREATIONAL PRECINCT

BONDS

No waiver or reduction for Bonds

Special Events	POA	N	Each
Bond - Special Event (high risk activities)	\$10,000.00	N	Each
All Grounds & Facilities	\$5,710.00	N	Each

continued on next page ... Page 84 of 131

Fee Name	Legislation Reference	Local Government Act	Yr 2025/26 Fee (incl. GST)	GST	Fee Unit
----------	-----------------------	----------------------------	----------------------------------	-----	----------

BONDS [continued]

Individual Facilities	\$500.00	N	Each
Individual Areas	\$1,000.00	Ν	Each

ALL FACILITIES / GROUNDS

Not for Profit is 50% of total Hire Fee - excludes Bonds Schools are 25% off total Hire Fee - excludes Bonds

All Grounds and Facilities	\$2,920.00	Υ	Per day
Hirer Set Up and/or Pack up (limited to 7 days either side of event)	50% of hire fee	Υ	Per day

GROUNDS / TOILETS ONLY

Not for Profit is 50% of total Hire Fee - excludes Bonds Schools are 25% off total Hire Fee - excludes Bonds

Cleaning of Toilets & Showers during event	POA	Υ	Per day
All Grounds & Toilets	\$515.00	Υ	Per day
North Open Use Area Grounds & Toilets	\$215.00	Υ	Per day
South Open Use Area Grounds & Toilets	\$215.00	Υ	Per day
Canine Group Area Grounds & Toilets	\$111.00	Υ	Per day

BUILDINGS

Not for Profit is 50% of total Hire Fee - excludes Bonds Schools are 25% off total Hire Fee - excludes Bonds

Entry Plaza	\$245.00	Υ	Each
Col McLellan Pavilion	\$405.00	Y	Per day
Northern Area Canteen	\$196.00	Υ	Per day
Main Canteen	\$245.00	Υ	Per day
Bar	\$195.00	Υ	Per day
Southern Area Canteen	\$196.00	Υ	Per day
Centre Show Ring Building	\$245.00	Υ	Per day
Cold Rooms	\$102.00	Υ	Per day
Open Shelter Shed	\$72.00	Υ	Per day

MAIN PAVILION

Not for Profit is 50% of total Hire Fee - excludes Bonds Schools are 25% off total Hire Fee - excludes Bonds

Main Pavilion Meeting/Conference Room - half day		\$221.00	Υ	Per half day
Main Pavilion Meeting/Conference Room - full day		\$426.00	Υ	Per day
Main Pavilion Meeting/Conference Room - full day and night		\$795.00	Υ	Each
Main Pavilion Servery - full day and night		\$244.00	Υ	Each
Main Pavilion - full day and night		\$695.00	Υ	Each
Main Pavilion - All Areas - full day and night		\$1,345.00	Υ	Each

		Local	Yr 2025/26		
Fee Name	Legislation Reference	Government	Fee	GST	Fee Unit
		Act	(incl. GST)		

MEETINGS - CENTRE SHOW RING MEETING ROOM

Not for Profit is 50% of total Hire Fee - excludes Bonds Schools are 25% off total Hire Fee - excludes Bonds

Up to 4 hours hire	\$74.00	Υ	Per day
Over 4 hours hire	\$138.00	Υ	Per day

EQUESTRIAN & CATTLE EVENTS

All fees must be read in conjunction with the Bundaberg Recreational Precinct Equestrian Fees Information Sheet. No Fee Reductions Apply to Arena Hire

ARENA HIRE

Additional Drag of Arena surface (No fee reduction or waiver applicable) Business Hours	\$147.00	Y	Per occasion
Additional Preparation of Arena surface (no fee reduction or waiver applicable) Outside of Business Hours	POA	Y	Per occasion
Set Up and/or Pack Up Special Event	\$367.00	Υ	Per day
Special Events	\$740.00	Υ	Per day
Additional Preparation of Arena surface (No fee reduction or waiver applicable) Business Hours	\$289.00	Υ	Per occasion
Hourly rate (min 3 hours, includes day stalls - Private Hirers Only 5 Horses Max)	\$16.00	Y	Per hour (min 3 hrs)
Clinic/daily hire rate (includes day stalls)	\$139.00	Υ	Per day
Equine event/show or competition rate (includes stables)	\$370.00	Y	Per day
Canine Event/Show	\$538.00	Υ	Per day
Set up or pack up Equine/Canine	\$70.00	Υ	Per day

CENTRE SHOW RING HIRE

Centre Show Ring No Fee reduction or Waiver applicable.

Set Up and/or Pack Up Special Event	\$306.00	Υ	Per day
Special Events	\$620.00	Υ	Per day
Hourly rate (min 3 hrs includes day stalls - Private Hirers Only)	\$16.00	Υ	Per hour
Clinic/daily rate (includes day stalls)	\$139.00	Υ	Per day
Equine event/show or competition (includes stables)	\$310.00	Υ	Per day
Non equine event	\$278.00	Υ	Per day
Set up or pack up	\$70.00	Υ	Per day

EVENTS, SHOWS AND COMPETITIONS - 2 AREAS

Includes Arena & Central Show Ring - includes use of area plus toilets and stables

Equine Event/show or competition		\$650.00	Υ	Per day
----------------------------------	--	----------	---	---------

	Local	Yr 2025/26		
Legislation Reference	Government Act	Fee (incl. GST)	GST	Fee Unit

CAMPING

ONLY in association with an Event. No Discounts or Fee Reductions Apply.

Any camping that is undertaken which is not as part of an event will require a written application to Council and will be charged at the same rates as applicable to Council Holiday Parks.

Camping is prohibited in Stables, Day Stalls & Cattle Stalls.

Fee Name

Powered Site	\$36.00	Υ	Per day
Unpowered Site	\$30.00	Υ	Per day
STABLES & STALLS			

Stable or Stall per animal (excluding cleaning)	\$15.00	Υ	Per day
Stable or Stall per animal (includes cleaning)	\$30.00	Υ	Per day or night
Cleaning fee - applied if stables left dirty after hire	\$197.00	Υ	Each event

FEES ASSOCIATED WITH PERMIT TO OCCUPY/RENTAL AGREEMENTS

Hire of Council owned storage shed under Rental Agreement	\$430.00	Υ	Per annum
Hire of Council owned double bay shed under Rental Agreement	\$860.00	Υ	Per annum
Annual Permit to Occupy fee - Council supply land for storage purposes only (ie the organisation owns and maintains the shed/building/storage facility not Council). To be calculated based on building footprint in square metres (ie 1.60 x 28 sq metre building footprint = total fee)	\$2.60	Y	Per square metre
Annual Permit to Occupy fee for Clubhouse - Council supply land, power and water. To be calculated based on building footprint in square metres (ie 6 x 28 sq metre building footprint = total fee)	\$8.40	Y	Per square metre

OTHER CHARGES

Extra Skip Bins	POA	Υ	Per unit
Extra Waste Bins	\$19.00	Υ	Per unit

APPLE TREE CREEK SPORTSGROUND

All fees are per day (24 hour) or part thereof Not for Profit is 50% of total Hire Fee - excludes Bonds Schools are 25% off total Hire Fees - excludes Bonds

COMMERCIAL FEES

All buildings and/or grounds	\$155.00	Υ	Per day or part thereof
All grounds and buildings	\$189.00	Y	Per day or part thereof

continued on next page ... Page 87 of 131

Fee Name	Legislation Reference	Local Government Act	Yr 2025/26 Fee (incl. GST)	GST	Fee Unit
----------	-----------------------	----------------------------	----------------------------------	-----	----------

COMMERCIAL FEES [continued]

Bump in - bump out per day - limited to 7 days either side of event	50% of hire fees	Υ	Per day
All grounds for use by markets	\$88.00	Υ	Per event

OTHER FACILITIES / SERVICES

RACECOURSE

Not-for-Profit is 50% of Total Hire Fee - Excludes Bonds Schools are 25% off Total Hire Fees - Excludes Bonds Setup and / or pack up 50% of hire fee

4 Hours All Areas (including kitchen)	\$218.00	Υ	Each
8 Hours All Areas (including kitchen)	\$416.00	Υ	Each
All Areas Day and Night (including kitchen) Regular	\$675.00	Υ	Each
All Areas Day and Night (including kitchen) Celebrations	\$885.00	Y	Each
4 Hours Club House - no kitchen	\$167.00	Υ	Each
8 Hours Club House - no kitchen	\$333.00	Υ	Each
Full Day and Night - no kitchen	\$625.00	Υ	Each
Hourly Meeting Rate	\$52.00	Υ	Each
Facility Bond Payable (refund of bond in full is subject to satisfactory facility condition)	\$400.00	N	Only
High Risk Function Facility Bond Payable (refund of bond in full is subject to satisfactory facility condition)	\$1,000.00	N	Only

SCHOOL OF ARTS BUILDING MEETING ROOM - GALLERY - RECEPTION ROOM

No facility bond (however damage repairs or additional cleaning costs may apply) Not-for-Profit is 50% of Total Hire Fee

GALLERY GROUND FLOOR 1G (COMMUNITY EXHIBITIONS)

Non Exhibition Hire up to 4 hours		\$71.00	Y	Per half day
Non Exhibition Hire up to 8 hours		\$131.00	Υ	Per day
Hire charge for community hire - weekly		\$295.00	Υ	Per week
ROOM 1A				
Up to 4 hours hire		\$43.00	Y	Per half day
Up to 8 hours hire		\$78.00	Υ	Per day
ROOM 1B				
Up to 4 hours hire		\$43.00	Y	Per half day
Up to 8 hours hire		\$78.00	Υ	Per day
ROOM 1M				
Up to 4 hours hire		\$75.00	Υ	Per half day

continued on next page ... Page 88 of 131

Fee Name	Legislation Reference	Local Government Act	Yr 2025/26 Fee (incl. GST)	GST	Fee Unit
ROOM 1M [continued]					
Up to 8 hours hire			\$138.00	Υ	Per day
ROOM 1S					
Up to 4 hours hire			\$43.00	Υ	Per half day
Up to 8 hours hire			\$78.00	Υ	Per day
ROOM 1X					
Up to 4 hours hire			\$43.00	Υ	Per half day
Up to 8 hours hire			\$78.00	Υ	Per day
ROOM 2A					
Up to 4 hours hire			\$73.00	Y	Per half day
Up to 8 hours hire			\$135.00	Υ	Per day
ROOM 2R					
Up to 4 hours hire			\$89.00	Y	Per half day
Up to 8 hours hire			\$175.00	Υ	Per day
KEY BOND					
No Facility Bond					
DAPH GEDDES PARK					
Split into 5 zones. Zone 1 is the shared	toilet and shower block wh	nich is availal	ole to all hirer's	at no c	ost
ZONES GENERAL					
Fee applicable per zone - includes use	of Zone 1. Not for Profit is	50% of total	hire fee		
Facility Bond			\$300.00	N	Only
Full day and night hire applicable for each zone - private use			\$100.00	Υ	Per day and night
Full day and night hire applicable per zone - commercial use			\$253.00	Υ	Per day and night

commercial use				and night
HIRER SET UP AND/OR PACK UP				
Set up and/or pack up		50% of hire fee	Y	Per day or part thereof
PERMIT TO OCCUPY FEES				
Annual Permit to Occupy Fee (applicable per zone used)		\$445.00	Y	Per annum

Fee Name	Legislation Reference	Local Government Act	Yr 2025/26 Fee (incl. GST)	GST	Fee Unit
MOORE PARK BEACH COMMUN	ITY HUB				
PERMIT TO OCCUPY					
RENTAL AGREEMENTS					
Hire of Council owned storage shed			\$430.00	Υ	Per annum
WATERLOO HALL					
BONDS					
Facility Bond Payable (Refund of bond in full is subject to satisfactory condition of hall)			\$250.00	N	Only
ALL AREAS					
Per Hour			\$30.00	Υ	Per Hour
Per Day			\$200.00	Υ	Per Day
EXTERNALLY MANAGED HAL	LS & OTHER FACILIT	IES			
BOOLBOONDA HALL (BOOKING BOOLBOONDA HALL COMMITTE				CTED	ТО
Caravan Groups			\$11.00	Υ	Per person, per day
Full Day and Night			\$100.00	Υ	Per day and night
Up to 8 hours			\$50.00	Υ	Per day and night
GOOD NIGHT SCRUB HALL (BOO TO GOOD NIGHT SCRUB HALL O BOOKINGS.GOODNIGHTSCRUBI	COMMITTEE;	S PAYABLI	E ARE TO BE	DIRE	CTED
Caravan Groups (must be self-sufficient, bookings are essential)			\$11.00	Y	Per vehicle, per night
Facility Bond Payable (Refund of bond in full is subject to satisfactory condition of hall)			\$150.00	N	Each event
Full Day & Night			\$100.00	Υ	Per day and night
Up to 8 hours			\$50.00	Υ	Per day and night
ISIS CULTURAL CENTRE - BOOK CHILDERS KARATE CLUB - WWV			ARE TO BE D	IREC ⁻	TED TO
BONDS					
Not-for-Profit is 50% of Total Hire Fee Schools is 25% off total hire fees - excl					
Facility Bond Payable (Refund of bond in full is subject to satisfactory condition of hall)			\$400.00	N	Each event

		Local	Yr 2025/26		
Fee Name	Legislation Reference	Government Act	Fee (incl. GST)	GST	Fee Unit

CENTRE

Auditorium - Supper Room (includes Kitchen and Bar)

Hourly charge per area	\$47.00	Υ	Per hour
Hourly rate all areas	\$70.00	Υ	Each event
Up to 4 hours hire all areas	\$240.00	Υ	Each event
Up to 8 hours hire all areas	\$437.00	Υ	Per day or night
Full day and night hire all areas	\$570.00	Υ	Each event
Up to 4 hours hire Supper Room & Kitchen	\$180.00	Υ	Each event
Up to 8 hours hire of Supper Room & Kitchen	\$323.00	Υ	Per day or night
Up to 8 hours hire of Auditorium or Supper Room - applied per area	\$214.00	Υ	Per day or night
Up to 4 hours hire of Auditorium or Supper Room - applied per area	\$119.00	Y	Per half day or night

MEETING ROOM

Hourly charge	\$44.00	Υ	Per hour
Up to 4 hours hire	\$76.00	Υ	Per half day
Up to 8 hours hire	\$111.00	Υ	Per day or night
Full day and night hire	\$204.00	Y	Per day and night

HIRER SET UP AND/OR PACK UP

Hire for set up and/or pack up	50% of hire fee	Υ	Per day
			or part
			thereof

AIR-CONDITIONING USE

Use of air-conditioning all areas	\$70.00	Υ	Per day

WALLAVILLE HALL (BOOKINGS AND HIRE FEES PAYABLE ARE TO BE DIRECTED TO WALLAVILLE HALL COMMITTEE; WALLAVILLEHALL4671@GMAIL.COM)

Private Hire	\$63.00	Υ	Per day
Business Hire	\$33.00	Υ	Per hour
Facility Bond Payable (Refund of bond in full is subject to satisfactory condition of hall)	\$100.00	N	Each event
Night Hire	\$111.00	Υ	Per night
Caravan Groups	\$11.00	Y	Per person, per day
Equipment Hire	Price on application	Υ	Each

WEST STREET CENTRE (BOOKINGS MADE THROUGH ISIS MULTICULTURAL GROUP)

Hire for charity groups/community service		\$26.00	Y	Per day or part thereof
Hire charge for centre		\$33.00	Υ	Per hour

WOODGATE HALL

COMMUNITY GROUPS INCLUDING NOT FOR PROFIT AND SCHOOLS (BOOKINGS AND HIRE FEES PAYABLE ARE TO BE DIRECTED TO WOODGATE & DISTRICT RESIDENTS ASSOCIATION INC BOOKINGS.HALL@WOODGATEBEACH.ORG.AU 4126 8504)

Approved charity organisations raising funds for recognised charities or Community Service organisations providing essential services to public or the Bundaberg Regional Council are exempt from hire charges or bonds but not from damage, repairs or cleaning charges.

Day before / Day after set up or clean	\$41.00	Υ	Per day
Facility Bond Payable	\$300.00	N	Each event
Hire of Hall	\$79.00	Υ	Per day or night
Hire of Kitchen (no charge for regular hirers for serving refreshments)	\$38.00	Y	Per day or night
Hourly rate	\$24.00	Υ	Per hour (day or night)
Morning / Afternoon tea	\$24.00	Y	Each day or night
Regular Hirers	\$36.00	Υ	Per day or night
Regular hirers hourly rate	\$22.00	Y	Per hour (day or night)
Up to 4 hours hire	\$41.00	Υ	Per half day or night

CORPORATE AND PRIVATE HIRE (BOOKINGS AND HIRE FEES PAYABLE ARE TO BE DIRECTED TO WOODGATE & DISTRICT RESIDENTS ASSOCIATION INC BOOKINGS.HALL@WOODGATEBEACH.ORG.AU 4126 8504)

Day before / Day after set up or clean	\$79.00	Υ	Each day or night
Facility Bond Payable (refund of bond in full is subject to satisfactory condition facility)	min fee \$300	N	Each event
Hire of Hall	\$105.00	Υ	Per day or night
Hire of Hall and Kitchen	\$299.00	Υ	Per day or night
Hire of Hall and Kitchen hourly rate	\$54.00	Υ	Per hour (day or night)
Hire of Hall hourly rate	\$41.00	Y	Per hour (day or night)

continued on next page ... Page 92 of 131

Fee Name	Legislation Reference	Local Government Act	Yr 2025/26 Fee (incl. GST)	GST	Fee Unit
----------	-----------------------	----------------------------	----------------------------------	-----	----------

CORPORATE AND PRIVATE HIRE (BOOKINGS AND HIRE FEES PAYABLE ARE TO BE DIRECTED TO WOODGATE & DISTRICT RESIDENTS ASSOCIATION INC BOOKINGS.HALL@WOODGATEBEACH.ORG.AU 4126 8504) [continued]

Hire of Kitchen hourly rate	\$41.00	Y	Per hour (day or night)
Morning / Afternoon Tea (No Bond)	\$41.00	Υ	Each

Fee Unit

HOLIDAY PARKS

Fee Name

For dates of Peak (High) and Shoulder Seasons for Holiday Parks visit www.discoverbundaberg.com.au

BURNETT HEADS 'LIGHTHOUSE' HOLIDAY PARK

NIGHTLY RATES

Late Checkout (where available)	\$34.00	Υ	Each
Non-powered site	\$38.00	Υ	Per night
Powered site	\$42.00	Υ	Per night
Additional adult	\$14.00	Υ	Per night
Additional child	\$7.00	Υ	Per night
Cabin	\$136.00	Υ	Per night
Accessible Villa - 2 Bedroom	\$149.00	Υ	Per night

NIGHTLY RATES - PEAK SEASON

Late Checkout (where available)	\$34.00	Υ	Each
Non-powered site	\$44.00	Υ	Per night
Powered site	\$51.00	Υ	Per night
Additional adult	\$15.00	Υ	Per night
Additional child	\$8.00	Υ	Per night
Cabin	\$165.00	Υ	Per night
Accessible Villa - 2 Bedroom	\$174.00	Υ	Per night

NIGHTLY RATES - SHOULDER SEASON

Late Checkout (where available)	\$34.00	Υ	Each
Non-powered site	\$41.00	Υ	Per night
Powered site	\$48.00	Υ	Per night
Additional adult	\$15.00	Υ	Per night
Additional child	\$8.00	Υ	Per night
Cabin	\$155.00	Υ	Per night
Accessible Villa - 2 Bedroom	\$167.00	Υ	Per night

WEEKLY RATES

Late Checkout (where available)	\$34.00	Υ	Each
Non-powered site	\$228.00	Υ	Per week
Powered site	\$252.00	Υ	Per week
Additional adult	\$84.00	Υ	Per week
Additional child	\$42.00	Υ	Per week
Linen (additional set)	\$29.00	Υ	Per week
Permanent site	\$174.00	Υ	Per week
Cabin	\$816.00	Υ	Per week
Accessible Villa - 2 Bedroom	\$894.00	Υ	Per week

WEEKLY RATES - PEAK SEASON

Late Checkout (where available)	\$34.00	Υ	Each
Non-powered site	\$308.00	Υ	Per week

continued on next page ... Page 94 of 131

	Local		Yr 2025/26		
Fee Name	Legislation Reference	Government Act	Fee (incl. GST)	GST	Fee Unit
WEEKLY RATES - PEAK SEASO	N [continued]				
Powered site			\$357.00	Υ	Per week
Additional adult			\$105.00	Υ	Per week
Additional child			\$56.00	Υ	Per week
Linen (additional set)			\$29.00	Υ	Per week
Cabin			\$1,155.00	Υ	Per week
Accessible Villa - 2 Bedroom			\$1,218.00	Υ	Per week
WEEKLY RATES - SHOULDER S	EASON				
Late Checkout (where available)			\$34.00	Υ	Each
Non-powered site			\$287.00	Y	Per week
Powered site			\$336.00	Y	Per week
Additional adult			\$105.00	Y	Per week
Additional child			\$56.00	Y	Per week
Linen (additional set)			\$29.00	Y	Per week
Cabin			\$1,085.00	Y	Per week
Accessible Villa - 2 Bedroom			\$1,169.00	Y	Per week
NIGHTLY RATES					
Late Checkout (where available)			\$34.00	Y	Each
Villa 2 Bedroom			\$195.00	Υ	Per night
Villa 2 Bedroom Villa 3 Bedroom			\$195.00 \$219.00	Y Y	Per night
Villa 2 Bedroom Villa 3 Bedroom Villa - Family			\$195.00 \$219.00 \$195.00	Y Y Y	Per night Per night Per night
Villa 2 Bedroom Villa 3 Bedroom Villa - Family Non-powered site			\$195.00 \$219.00 \$195.00 \$42.00	Y Y Y	Per night Per night Per night
Villa 2 Bedroom Villa 3 Bedroom Villa - Family Non-powered site Powered site			\$195.00 \$219.00 \$195.00 \$42.00 \$51.00	Y Y Y Y	Per night Per night Per night Per night
Villa 2 Bedroom Villa 3 Bedroom Villa - Family Non-powered site Powered site Cabin			\$195.00 \$219.00 \$195.00 \$42.00 \$51.00 \$173.00	Y Y Y Y Y Y	Per night Per night Per night Per night Per night
Villa 2 Bedroom Villa 3 Bedroom Villa - Family Non-powered site Powered site Cabin Additional adult			\$195.00 \$219.00 \$195.00 \$42.00 \$51.00 \$173.00 \$15.00	Y Y Y Y Y Y Y Y	Per night
Villa 2 Bedroom Villa 3 Bedroom Villa - Family Non-powered site Powered site Cabin			\$195.00 \$219.00 \$195.00 \$42.00 \$51.00 \$173.00	Y Y Y Y Y Y	Each Per night
Villa 2 Bedroom Villa 3 Bedroom Villa - Family Non-powered site Powered site Cabin Additional adult Additional child	N		\$195.00 \$219.00 \$195.00 \$42.00 \$51.00 \$173.00 \$15.00	Y Y Y Y Y Y Y Y	Per night
Villa 2 Bedroom Villa 3 Bedroom Villa - Family Non-powered site Powered site Cabin Additional adult Additional child	N		\$195.00 \$219.00 \$195.00 \$42.00 \$51.00 \$173.00 \$15.00	Y Y Y Y Y Y Y Y	Per night
Villa 2 Bedroom Villa 3 Bedroom Villa - Family Non-powered site Powered site Cabin Additional adult Additional child NIGHTLY RATES - PEAK SEASO	N		\$195.00 \$219.00 \$195.00 \$42.00 \$51.00 \$173.00 \$15.00 \$9.00	Y Y Y Y Y Y Y Y	Per night
Villa 2 Bedroom Villa 3 Bedroom Villa - Family Non-powered site Powered site Cabin Additional adult Additional child NIGHTLY RATES - PEAK SEASO Late Checkout (where available)	N		\$195.00 \$219.00 \$195.00 \$42.00 \$51.00 \$173.00 \$15.00 \$9.00	Y Y Y Y Y Y Y Y Y	Per night
Villa 2 Bedroom Villa 3 Bedroom Villa - Family Non-powered site Powered site Cabin Additional adult Additional child NIGHTLY RATES - PEAK SEASO Late Checkout (where available) Villa - 2 Bedroom	N		\$195.00 \$219.00 \$195.00 \$42.00 \$51.00 \$173.00 \$15.00 \$9.00 \$34.00 \$208.00	Y Y Y Y Y Y Y Y Y Y	Per night
Villa 2 Bedroom Villa 3 Bedroom Villa - Family Non-powered site Powered site Cabin Additional adult Additional child NIGHTLY RATES - PEAK SEASO Late Checkout (where available) Villa - 2 Bedroom Villa - 3 Bedroom	N		\$195.00 \$219.00 \$195.00 \$42.00 \$51.00 \$173.00 \$15.00 \$9.00 \$34.00 \$208.00 \$233.00	Y Y Y Y Y Y Y Y Y Y	Per night
Villa 2 Bedroom Villa 3 Bedroom Villa - Family Non-powered site Powered site Cabin Additional adult Additional child NIGHTLY RATES - PEAK SEASO Late Checkout (where available) Villa - 2 Bedroom Villa - 3 Bedroom Villa - Family	N		\$195.00 \$219.00 \$195.00 \$42.00 \$51.00 \$173.00 \$15.00 \$9.00 \$34.00 \$208.00 \$233.00 \$208.00	Y Y Y Y Y Y Y Y Y Y Y Y	Per night
Villa 2 Bedroom Villa 3 Bedroom Villa - Family Non-powered site Powered site Cabin Additional adult Additional child NIGHTLY RATES - PEAK SEASO Late Checkout (where available) Villa - 2 Bedroom Villa - 3 Bedroom Villa - Family Non-powered site	N		\$195.00 \$219.00 \$195.00 \$42.00 \$51.00 \$173.00 \$15.00 \$9.00 \$34.00 \$208.00 \$233.00 \$208.00 \$51.00	Y Y Y Y Y Y Y Y Y Y Y Y Y Y Y	Per night
Villa 2 Bedroom Villa 3 Bedroom Villa - Family Non-powered site Powered site Cabin Additional adult Additional child NIGHTLY RATES - PEAK SEASO Late Checkout (where available) Villa - 2 Bedroom Villa - 3 Bedroom Villa - Family Non-powered site Powered site	N		\$195.00 \$219.00 \$195.00 \$42.00 \$51.00 \$173.00 \$15.00 \$9.00 \$34.00 \$208.00 \$208.00 \$208.00 \$51.00	Y Y Y Y Y Y Y Y Y Y Y Y Y Y Y Y Y Y Y	Per night
Villa 2 Bedroom Villa 3 Bedroom Villa - Family Non-powered site Powered site Cabin Additional adult Additional child NIGHTLY RATES - PEAK SEASO Late Checkout (where available) Villa - 2 Bedroom Villa - 3 Bedroom Villa - Family Non-powered site Powered site Cabin	N		\$195.00 \$219.00 \$195.00 \$42.00 \$51.00 \$173.00 \$15.00 \$9.00 \$34.00 \$208.00 \$233.00 \$208.00 \$51.00 \$57.00 \$194.00	Y Y Y Y Y Y Y Y Y Y Y Y Y Y Y Y Y Y Y	Per night
Villa 2 Bedroom Villa 3 Bedroom Villa - Family Non-powered site Powered site Cabin Additional adult Additional child NIGHTLY RATES - PEAK SEASO Late Checkout (where available) Villa - 2 Bedroom Villa - 3 Bedroom Villa - Family Non-powered site Powered site Cabin Additional adult Additional child			\$195.00 \$219.00 \$195.00 \$42.00 \$51.00 \$173.00 \$15.00 \$9.00 \$34.00 \$208.00 \$208.00 \$21.00 \$57.00 \$194.00 \$16.00	Y Y Y Y Y Y Y Y Y Y Y Y Y Y Y Y Y Y Y	Per night
Villa 2 Bedroom Villa 3 Bedroom Villa - Family Non-powered site Powered site Cabin Additional adult Additional child NIGHTLY RATES - PEAK SEASO Late Checkout (where available) Villa - 2 Bedroom Villa - 3 Bedroom Villa - Family Non-powered site Powered site Cabin Additional adult			\$195.00 \$219.00 \$195.00 \$42.00 \$51.00 \$173.00 \$15.00 \$9.00 \$34.00 \$208.00 \$208.00 \$21.00 \$57.00 \$194.00 \$16.00	Y Y Y Y Y Y Y Y Y Y Y Y Y Y Y Y Y Y Y	Per night
Villa 2 Bedroom Villa 3 Bedroom Villa - Family Non-powered site Powered site Cabin Additional adult Additional child NIGHTLY RATES - PEAK SEASO Late Checkout (where available) Villa - 2 Bedroom Villa - 3 Bedroom Villa - Family Non-powered site Powered site Cabin Additional adult Additional child NIGHTLY RATES - SHOULDER S			\$195.00 \$219.00 \$195.00 \$42.00 \$51.00 \$173.00 \$15.00 \$9.00 \$34.00 \$208.00 \$233.00 \$208.00 \$51.00 \$57.00 \$194.00 \$16.00	Y Y Y Y Y Y Y Y Y Y Y Y Y Y Y Y Y Y Y	Per night

continued on next page ... Page 95 of 131

Fee Name	Legislation Reference	Local Government Act	Yr 2025/26 Fee (incl. GST)	GST	Fee Unit
NIGHTLY RATES - SHOULDER	R SEASON [continued]				
Villa - Family			\$203.00	Υ	Per night
Non-powered site			\$48.00	Υ	Per night
Powered site			\$54.00	Υ	Per night
Cabin			\$184.00	Υ	Per night
Additional adult			\$16.00	Υ	Per night
Additional child			\$10.00	Υ	Per night
WEEKLY RATES					
Permanent site			\$174.00	Υ	Per week
Late Checkout (where available)			\$34.00	Υ	Each
Villa - 2 Bedroom			\$1,170.00	Υ	Per week
Villa - 3 Bedroom			\$1,314.00	Υ	Per week
Villa - Family			\$1,170.00	Υ	Per week
Non-powered site			\$252.00	Υ	Per week
Powered site			\$306.00	Y	Per week
Cabin			\$1,038.00	Y	Per week
Additional adult			\$90.00	Y	Per week
Additional child			\$54.00	Y	Per week
Linen (additional set)			\$29.00	Υ	Per week
WEEKLY RATES - PEAK SEAS	SON				
Late Checkout (where available)			\$34.00	Υ	Each
Villa - 2 Bedroom			\$1,456.00	Υ	Per week
Villa - 3 Bedroom			\$1,631.00	Υ	Per week
Villa - Family			\$1,456.00	Y	Per week
Non-powered site			\$357.00	Y	Per week
Powered site			\$399.00	Y	Per week Per week
Cabin Additional adult			\$1,358.00 \$112.00	Y	Per week
Additional child			\$70.00	Y	Per week
Linen (additional set)			\$29.00	Y	Per week
WEEKLY RATES - SHOULDER	R SEASON				
Late Checkout (where available)	(02/100)(\$34.00	Υ	Each
Villa - 2 Bedroom			\$1,421.00	Y	Per week
Villa - 3 Bedroom			\$1,589.00	Υ	Per week
Villa - Family			\$1,421.00	Υ	Per week
Non-powered site			\$336.00	Υ	Per week
Powered site			\$378.00	Υ	Per week
Cabin			\$1,288.00	Υ	Per week
Additional adult			\$112.00	Υ	Per week
A 1 122 1 1 2 1 1			#70.00		

Additional child

Linen (additional set)

Per week

Per week

\$70.00

\$29.00

Υ

Fee Name	Legislation Reference	Government Act	Fee (incl. GST)	GST	Fee Unit
MIARA CARAVAN PARK					
Transfer of Ownership - LTHS Residents only			\$303.00	Y	Each
NIGHTLY RATES					
Late Checkout (where available)			\$34.00	Υ	Each
Non-powered site			\$37.00	Υ	Per night
Powered site - Park			\$41.00	Υ	Per night
Powered site - Waterfront			\$44.00	Υ	Per night
Additional adult			\$10.00	Υ	Per night
Additional child			\$7.00	Υ	Per night
Shower - non-resident			\$6.00	Υ	Per night
Power Use			\$6.00	Υ	Per night
NIGHTLY RATES - PEAK SEASON	N				
Late Checkout (where available)			\$34.00	Υ	Each
Non-powered site			\$44.00	Υ	Per night
Powered site - Park			\$47.00	Υ	Per night
Powered site - Waterfront			\$51.00	Υ	Per night
Additional adult			\$13.00	Υ	Per night
Additional child			\$8.00	Υ	Per night
Shower - non-resident			\$7.00	Υ	Per night
Power Use			\$7.00	Υ	Per night
NIGHTLY RATES - SHOULDER SE	EASON				
Late Checkout (where available)			\$34.00	Y	Each
Non-powered site			\$40.00	Y	Per night
Powered site - Park			\$45.00	Y	Per night
Powered site - Waterfront			\$48.00	Y	Per night
Additional adult			\$13.00	Y	Per night
Additional child			\$8.00	Y	Per night
Shower - non-resident			\$7.00	Y	Per night
Power Use			\$7.00	Y	Per night
WEEKLY RATES					3
LTHS (Standard) – non-powered - oversize structure			\$96.00	Υ	Per week
LTHS (Standard) – powered – oversize structure			\$136.00	Y	Per week
LTHS (Standard) - non-powered			\$73.00	Υ	Per week
LTHS (Standard) - powered			\$110.00	Υ	Per week
LTHS (Large) - non-powered			\$98.00	Υ	Per week
Permanent - non-powered			\$122.00	Υ	Per week
Permanent - powered			\$174.00	Υ	Per week
Permanent site (House) - non-powered			\$174.00	Υ	Per week
Late Checkout (where available)			\$34.00	Υ	Each

Yr 2025/26

Local

continued on next page ... Page 97 of 131

Fee Name	Legislation Reference	Local Government Act	Yr 2025/26 Fee (incl. GST)	GST	Fee Unit
WEEKLY RATES [continued]					
Non-powered site			\$222.00	Υ	Per week
Powered site - Park			\$246.00	Υ	Per week
Powered site - Waterfront			\$264.00	Υ	Per week
Additional adult			\$60.00	Υ	Per week
Additional child			\$42.00	Υ	Per week
Shower - non-resident			\$42.00	Υ	Per week
Power use			\$42.00	Υ	Per week
WEEKLY RATES - PEAK SEASO	N				
Late Checkout (where available)			\$34.00	Υ	Each
Non-powered site			\$308.00	Υ	Per week
Powered site - Park			\$329.00	Y	Per week
Powered site - Waterfront			\$357.00	Y	Per week
Additional adult			\$91.00	Y	Per week
Additional child			\$56.00	Y	Per week
Shower - non-resident			\$49.00	Y	Per week
Power use			\$49.00	Y	Per week
WEEKLY RATES - SHOULDER S Late Checkout (where available)	EASON		\$34.00	Y	Each
Non-powered site			\$280.00	Y	Per week
Powered site - Park			\$315.00	Υ	Per week
Powered site - Waterfront			\$336.00	Υ	Per week
Additional adult			\$91.00	Υ	Per week
Additional child			\$56.00	Υ	Per week
Shower - non-resident			\$49.00	Υ	Per week
Power Use			\$49.00	Υ	Per week
MOORE PARK BEACH HOLID NIGHTLY RATES	AY PARK				
Late Checkout (where available)			\$34.00	Y	Each
Waterfront powered site			\$51.00	Y	Per night
Powered site			\$44.00	Y	Per night
Non-powered site			\$38.00	Y	Per night
Additional adult			\$14.00	Y	Per night
Additional child			\$7.00	Υ	Per night
Cabin			\$132.00	Υ	Per night
NIGHTLY RATES - PEAK SEASO	N				
Late Checkout (where available)			\$34.00	Υ	Each
Waterfront powered site			\$54.00	Υ	Per night
Powered site			\$51.00	Υ	Per night
Non-powered site			\$44.00	Υ	Per night
A 1 192 1 1 10			445.00		D . I.

continued on next page ... Page 98 of 131

Additional adult

\$15.00

Per night

Fac Nama	Logiclation Deference	Local Government	Yr 2025/26	ССТ	Fee Unit
Fee Name	Legislation Reference	Act	Fee (incl. GST)	GST	Fee Onit
NIGHTLY RATES - PEAK SEASON	[continued]				
Additional child			\$8.00	Υ	Per night
Cabin			\$152.00	Υ	Per night
NIGHTLY RATES - SHOULDER SE	EASON				
Late Checkout (where available)			\$34.00	Υ	Each
Waterfront powered site			\$53.00	Υ	Per night
Powered site			\$50.00	Υ	Per night
Non-powered site			\$41.00	Υ	Per night
Additional adult			\$15.00	Υ	Per night
Additional child			\$8.00	Υ	Per night
Cabin			\$142.00	Υ	Per night
WEEKLY RATES					
Late Checkout (where available)			\$34.00	Υ	Each
Waterfront powered site			\$306.00	Υ	Per week
Powered site			\$264.00	Υ	Per week
Non-powered site			\$228.00	Υ	Per week
Additional adult			\$84.00	Υ	Per week
Additional child			\$42.00	Υ	Per week
Cabin			\$792.00	Υ	Per week
Linen (additional set)			\$29.00	Υ	Per week
Permanent site			\$174.00	Υ	Per week
Permanent waterfront site			\$205.00	Υ	Per week
WEEKLY RATES - PEAK SEASON					
Late Checkout (where available)			\$34.00	Υ	Each
Waterfront powered site			\$378.00	Υ	Per week
Powered site			\$357.00	Υ	Per week
Non-powered site			\$308.00	Υ	Per week
Additional adult			\$105.00	Υ	Per week
Additional child			\$56.00	Υ	Per week
Cabin			\$1,064.00	Υ	Per week
Linen (additional set)			\$29.00	Υ	Per week
WEEKLY DATES CHOULDED SE	ACON				
WEEKLY RATES - SHOULDER SE	ASON				
Late Checkout (where available)			\$34.00	Υ	Each
Powered site			\$350.00	Υ	Per week
Waterfront powered site			\$371.00	Υ	Per week
Non-powered site			\$287.00	Υ	Per week
Additional adult			\$105.00	Υ	Per week
Additional child			\$56.00	Υ	Per week
Cabin			\$994.00	Υ	Per week
Linen (additional set)			\$29.00	Υ	Per week

Fee Name	Legislation Reference	Local Government Act	Yr 2025/26 Fee (incl. GST)	GST	Fee Unit
----------	-----------------------	----------------------------	----------------------------------	-----	----------

NORVAL PARK CAMPING GROUND

Bookings made via Bundaberg Visitor Information Centre - 1300 722 099

Camping - per person	\$7.30	Υ	Per night
Children - per person (aged between 3 years and 18 years)	\$7.30	Υ	Per night
Infants (2 years and under)	No charge	Υ	Each

INFRASTRUCTURE SERVICES

Fee Name

ROADS / STREETS

CONSTRUCTION, REHABILITATION, ROAD REINSTATEMENT WORK

Private Works carried out due to non-		As Assessed	Υ	Each
compliance will be individually assessed				

PROPERTY ACCESS

Charges apply even if Council is installing kerb and channelling at the time unless there is an existing approved crossing place (per 3 metre crossing).

RURAL NUMBERING

Supply and Installation of a new Rural Number Post with Numbers		\$106.00	Y	Each
Supply and Installation of a Replacement Rural Number Unit (per unit)		\$50.00	Y	Per unit
Supply and Installation of a Replacement Rural Number Post		\$39.00	Y	Each

USE OF ROADS - DEPOSITING GOODS OR MATERIALS

Temporary Use of Road Reserve - Depositing of Goods or Materials - per m2/ per week (Approval period is 1 month)	As Assessed	N	Each
Temporary Use of Road Reserve - Depositing of Goods or Materials for Commercial Use - per m2/per week (Approval period is 12 months)	\$5.50	N	Per day

FEE TO USE PART OF A ROAD RESERVE THAT IS ASSOCIATED WITH ADJACENT CONSTRUCTION WORKS, WHERE SUCH USE IS GREATER THAN THREE MONTHS, OR THE CONSTRUCTION IS NOT ASSOCIATED WITH A SINGLE DOMESTIC DWELLING

Note: Pro Rata Calculations can apply to part period, however a minimum fee of \$30.00 plus application fee (associated with Use of Roads - Depositing Goods or Materials) will apply. Not-for-profit organisations can have the fees waived on application.

TRAFFIC COUNT DATA

Supply of Existing Traffic Count Data - Per	\$138.00	Υ	Per site
Site			

PRIVATE IRRIGATION PIPELINE AGREEMENTS

Annual Fee /100 m Length o Irrigation Pipe or part thereof Controlled Land	in Council	Local Government Act S75(2) Local Law No. 1 - Administration s35 Subordinate Local Law No. 1.15 (Carrying Out Works on a Road or Interfering with a	LGA 2009 s97 2(a)	Tiered assessment	N	Each
		Road or its Operation) 2011				

Fee Name	Legislation Reference	Local Government Act	Yr 2025/26 Fee (incl. GST)	GST	Fee Unit	
----------	-----------------------	----------------------------	----------------------------------	-----	----------	--

PRIVATE INFRASTRUCTURE

Annual Fee for use of Private Infrastructure		As Assessed	Ν	Each
or part thereof in Council Controlled Land				

HEAVY VEHICLE ROUTE ASSESSMENT

NHVR Assessments - New Applications (up to 2 hours allowed)		\$450.00	N	Each
NHVR Assessments - Renewals (up to 2 hours allowed)		\$225.00	N	Each
NHVR Assessments - Escalations (up to 2 hours allowed)		\$900.00	N	Each

LABORATORY

SAMPLING AND IN-SITU ANALYSIS
WASTEWATER PROCESS ANALYSIS

		Local	Yr 2025/26		
Fee Name	Legislation Reference	Government Act	Fee (incl. GST)	GST	Fee Unit

LIBRARIES

GENERAL FEES

3-D Print (Printing)	\$3.20	Υ	Per hour
3-D Print (Setup)	\$14.00	Υ	Each
Photocopying and printing - A3 black and white	\$0.50	Υ	Per page
Photocopying and printing - A3 colour	\$1.00	Υ	Per page
Photocopying and printing - A4 colour	\$0.40	Υ	Per page
Photocopying and printing - A4 black and white	\$0.20	Υ	Per page
Replacement Library Card	\$2.50	Υ	Each
Replacement Library Books	As assessed	Υ	Per book
Visitor Membership fee	\$40.00	Υ	Each

PICTURE BUNDABERG FEES

A4 print on photographic/gloss paper	\$8.50	Υ	Each
High resolution copies on USB (up to 10 images)	\$23.00	Y	Each

PICTURE BUNDABERG POSTAGE FEES (WITHIN AUSTRALIA ONLY)

1-10 photos (prints on A4)	\$9.00	Υ	Each
10+ photos (prints on A4)	\$18.00	Υ	Each
USB (per USB)	\$13.00	Υ	Each

MONCRIEFF ENTERTAINMENT CENTRE

Fee Name

New rates fully inclusive of credit card charges, cleaning (except for excess cleaning charge), electricity (except for backup generator if required), event creation fees, equipment usage.

Venue Hire charges include up to 8 hours (bump in, rehearsal/sound check, event, bump out). Then hourly charges apply.

Labour, box office and advertising charges are not included in hire fees.

VENUE HIRE CHARGE

Change Fee	\$322.00	Y	Per change to contracte d services after signing
Commercial Show Cancellation Fee (+ any costs the venue incurs on behalf of the hirer)	\$2,530.00	Y	Each
+ any costs the venue incurs on behalf of the hirer			
Community Show Cancellation Fee (+ any costs the venue incurs on behalf of the hirer)	\$1,530.00	Υ	Each
+ any costs the venue incurs on behalf of the hirer			
Commercial hires	\$2,530.00 + 10% of gross box office	Y	Per event
Commercial hire - subsequent events on same day	10% of gross box office	Υ	Per event
Commercial hourly charge - beyond 8 hours	\$334.00	Υ	Per hour
Commercial hires (return booking – subsequent booking on same day)	8% of gross box office	Υ	Per event
Commercial hires (return booking)	\$2,530.00 + 8% of gross box office (if the last event was booked within the previous 24 months) + waiver of 50% of the venue deposit on contract	Y	Per event
Conventions, Conferences etc	\$2,530.00	Υ	Per event
Conventions, Conferences etc - half day rate	\$1,302.00	Y	Per half day
Community hire (extended day; from 8 hours split shift; excludes Sunday)	\$1,590.00 + 10% of gross box office	Y	Per event
Community hire - (subsequent events on same day)	10% of gross box office	Υ	Per event
Community hire - rehearsal (excludes Sunday)	\$1,302.00	Υ	Per day
Community hire - rehearsal (up to 4 hours - excludes Sunday)	\$658.00	Y	Per half day or part thereof

continued on next page ... Page 105 of 131

		Local	Yr 2025/26		
Fee Name	Legislation Reference	Government Act	Fee (incl. GST)	GST	Fee Unit

VENUE HIRE CHARGE [continued]

Community hire (full day; from 4-8 hours; excludes Sunday)	\$1,302.00 + 10% of gross box office	Y	Per event
Regular Community hirers – booked in the last 24 months (extended day; from 8-10 hours; excludes Sunday)	\$1,590.00 + 8% of gross box office	Y	Per event
Regular Community hirers – booked in the last 24 months (full day; from 4-8 hours; excludes Sunday)	\$1,302.00 + 8% of gross box office	Υ	Per event
Regular Community hirers (subsequent events on same day) – booked in the last 24 months	8% of gross box office	Υ	Per event
Schools - full day and night (8 hours split shift - excludes Sunday)	\$1,590.00	Υ	Per day and night
Schools - full day or part thereof up to 8 hours, then hourly rate (excludes Sunday)	\$1,302.00	Υ	Per day or part thereof
Community/ School/ University hourly charge - beyond 8 hours	\$232.00	Υ	Per hour
Merchandise Fee	\$163.00 or 10% of gross sales - whichever is the greater	Y	Per event

EQUIPMENT HIRE/OTHER FEES

Video Recording of Show	\$155.00	Υ	Per show
Grand piano - Commercial	\$600.00	Y	Per move/ tune
Grand piano - Community	\$480.00	Υ	Per move/ tune
Grand piano - Community use (not tuned)	Included in hire	Υ	Per event
Catering service fee	\$228.00	Υ	Per event
Smoke Haze service fee	\$82.00	Υ	Per event
Excess cleaning fee (i.e. confetti, ticker tape or associated effects are used or if cleaning is 3+ hours)	\$334.00	Υ	Per event
Back up electricity service fee	\$170.00 + generator hire at cost	Y	Per event

BOOKING FEE (BOX OFFICE CHARGES TO HIRERS)

Booking Set Up Fee - Minimum	\$172.00	Υ	Per event booking
Commercial hirer (where the highest ticket price is greater than \$50)	\$6.70	Υ	Per ticket
Commercial Hirer (where the highest ticket price is up to \$49.99)	\$6.00	Υ	Per ticket
Community hirer (not for profit groups and performing arts schools)	\$4.40	Y	Per ticket
Complimentary Ticket fee	\$2.50	Υ	Per ticket

Fee Name	Legislation Reference	Local Government Act	Yr 2025/26 Fee (incl. GST)	GST	Fee Unit
BOX OFFICE CHARGES TO CU	STOMERS				
Transaction fee (applies to all events tickets, not to cinema admissions)			\$3.00	Υ	Per transactio n
STAFF CHARGE-OUT					
FRONT OF HOUSE DUTY OFFICE	R - MINIMUM 3 HOUR	CALL			
1st 8 hours Monday-Saturday (excluding Public Holidays)			\$103.00	Υ	Per hour
Next 3 hours/Time and a half			\$154.50	Υ	Per hour
Penalty Double Time (includes Sunday)			\$206.00	Υ	Per hour
Public Holidays/Penalty Double Time and a Half			\$257.50	Y	Per hour
FRONT OF HOUSE STAFF - MININ	MUM 3 HOUR CALL				
1st 8 hours Monday-Saturday (excluding Public Holidays)			\$59.00	Υ	Per hour
Next 3 hours/Time and a Half			\$88.50	Υ	Per hour
Penalty Double Time (includes Sunday)			\$118.00	Υ	Per hour
Public Holidays/Penalty Double Time and a Half			\$147.50	Y	Per hour
THEATRE TECHNICAL STAFF MII	NIMUM 3 HOUR CALL				
Monday - Saturday (excluding Public H	olidays)				
1st 8 hours Monday-Saturday (excluding Public Holidays)			\$77.00	Y	Per hour
Next 3 hours/Time and a Half			\$115.50	Υ	Per hour
Penalty Double Time (includes Sunday)			\$154.00	Υ	Per hour
Public Holidays/Penalty Double Time and a Half			\$192.50	Y	Per hour
THEATRE TECHNICAL STAFF (SE	ENIOR TECHNICIAN) -	MINIMUM 3	HOUR CALL		
1st 8 hours Monday-Saturday (excluding Public Holidays)			\$80.00	Υ	Per hour
Next 3 hours/Time and a Half			\$120.00	Υ	Per hour
Penalty Double Time (includes Sunday)			\$160.00	Υ	Per hour
Public Holidays/Penalty Double Time and a Half			\$200.00	Y	Per hour
CINEMA ADMISSIONS					
Standard Cinema Session Ticket Price			\$15.00	Υ	Each

FILM FUNDRAISING EVENTS

Minimum guarantees plus surcharges (if applicable) are to be paid 100% up front as a deposit.

continued on next page ... Page 107 of 131

Fee Name	Legislation Reference	Local Government Act	Yr 2025/26 Fee (incl. GST)	GST	Fee Unit	
----------	-----------------------	----------------------------	----------------------------------	-----	----------	--

FILM FUNDRAISING EVENTS [continued]

Special film screenings (one off films)	\$1,520.00 minimum guarantee or \$13.00 per ticket, whichever is greater	Y	Per event
Candy Bar Surcharge - hirer requires candy bar to be closed for a film fundraising event.	\$176.00	Υ	Per event

ADVERTISING

External Door Decal Sign		\$540.00	Υ	Per month
External Feature Decal Sign		\$986.10	Υ	Each
Facebook Feature Banner (per 7 days)		\$65.00	Υ	Each
Internal Feature Poster Frame		\$396.00	Υ	Per month
Internal Poster Frame (Candy Bar & Stairs)		\$280.00	Υ	Per month
Lightbox Poster		\$83.00	Υ	Each
Planter Box - A1 Poster Frame (approx. 30 days)		\$104.00	Υ	Each
Planter Box - A2 Poster Frame (approx. 30 days)		\$65.00	Y	Each
Restroom Posters A4 Framed (up to 8 - price per poster) up to one month		\$30.00	Υ	Each
Toblerones Skins (wrapped around main street bollards)		\$142.00	Y	Each
Email distribution		\$176.00	Υ	Only
Facebook posts - after first 3 posts		\$50.00	Υ	Only

PARKS AND RESERVES

LAND PROTECTION SERVICES

Fee Name

10 Litres Tussock Herbicide – Subject to	\$933.15	Υ	Each
availability			

SPRAY EQUIPMENT HIRE

Spray equipment made available to Landholder's and Community Groups at a nominal cost (also applies to other Council Sections internally).

LANDHOLDERS

Splatter Gun Hire - 1 Cylinder	\$26.00	Y	Per day or part thereof
Splatter Gun Hire - 2 Cylinders	\$34.00	Y	Per day or part thereof
Trailer-Mounted Quikspray Unit	\$46.00	Υ	Per day or part thereof

COMMUNITY GROUPS

Splatter Gun Hire - 1 Cylinder	\$19.00	Y	Per day or part thereof
Splatter Gun Hire - 2 Cylinders	\$26.00	Y	Per day or part thereof
Trailer-Mounted Quikspray Unit	\$22.00	Υ	Per day or part thereof

COMMERCIAL USE OF PARKS AND RESERVES

Application fee for temporary a medium or high impact commercial activity or a fixed Rideables hire service in Council Parks or Reserves		\$292.00	N	Per applicatio n
Annual permit fee for a temporary high impact commercial activity in Council Parks or Reserves		\$990.00	N	Per annum
Annual permit fee for a temporary medium impact commercial activity in Council Parks and Reserves		\$620.00	N	Per annum
Annual permit fee for a fixed Rideables hire service operating in Council Parks and Reserves		\$1,000.00 plus \$150.00 per rideable	N	Per annum
Annual Permit fee for temporary low impact commercial activity in Council Parks and Reserves		\$265.00	N	Per applicatio n
Large Events - Such as circus, amusement rides, rodeo, major concerts etc - up to 10 days		\$2,195.00	N	Per event
Large Events - Such as Circus, amusement rides, rodeo, major concert - Not for Profit (up to 10 days)		\$1,095.09	N	Per event

continued on next page ... Page 109 of 131

		Local	Yr 2025/26		
Fee Name	Legislation Reference	Government	Fee	GST	Fee Unit
		Act	(incl. GST)		

COMMERCIAL USE OF PARKS AND RESERVES [continued]

Large Events - Such as Circus, amusement rides, rodeo, major concert - Not for Profit (per day)	\$389.25	N	Per Day
Large Events - Such as Circus, amusement rides, rodeo, major concert - Bond	\$1,038.00	N	Per Event
Large Events - Such as Circus, amusement rides, rodeo, major concert	\$780.00	N	Per day and night
Use of park / recreation reserve to deposit materials - associated with adjacent construction works (where approved) for up to 3 months	\$63.00	N	Per square metre
Minimum fee \$170.00			

DISPLAY OF BANNERS

Erection of Salter Oval Banner	\$217.00	Υ	Each
Not for Profit is 50% of total Fee			

WEDDINGS, CEREMONIES & PARTIES IN PARKS AND RESERVES

Weddings and Ceremonies in Parks and Reserves	\$224.00	Υ	Per day
Small Function excluding Weddings and Ceremonies (No Access to Services) - Not for Profit / Private Hirer up to 50 people	No Fee	Y	Per booking
Small Function excluding Weddings and Ceremonies (No Access to Services)	\$52.00	Υ	Per Booking
Small Function excluding Weddings and Ceremonies (Access to Services) - Private Hirer up to 50 people	\$42.00	Y	Per Booking
Small Function excluding Weddings and Ceremonies (Access to Services) - Not for Profit	No Fee	Y	Per booking
Small functions - excluding Weddings and Ceremonies (Access to Services)	\$89.00	Υ	Per day

		Local	Yr 2025/26		
Fee Name	Legislation Reference	Government	Fee	GST	Fee Unit
		Act	(incl. GST)		

SEWERAGE

CHARGES

Low pressure sewer – Installation of boundary kit			\$394.00	N	Each
Low pressure sewer – Installation of sewer service POC & boundary kit			\$1,620.00	N	Each
Trade Waste Exceedance Charges	Water Supply (Safety & Reliability) Act 2008 Water Act 2000 -Part 2 Div. 1 - Water Authorities	LGA 2009 s97 2(a)	\$2.45	N	Per kilolitre

The penalty fee is set per Kilolitre for discharge where the flow is greater than the set fee.

The charge will apply to each non-compliant parameter in addition to all other charges and will be calculated as follows:

Charge = $(actual/approved)^d x$ charge rate (\$kg) x kg pollutant

Where:

d = a constant determined by Council

The minimum ratio for (actual/approved) is 1

Actual means the actual quantity or concentration value which has been admitted to the sewer

Approved means the sewer admission limit value or other negotiated value defined in the trade waste approval

Licences for Waste Discharge to the Sewer under "Trade Waste Policy".

Note: No Permit Fees to apply to operations licenced under the Environmental Protection Act 1994.

Disposal of high volume low strength liquid trade waste		By quotation	N	Per kilolitre
Additional costs to apply if disposal is Conditions Apply	requested A/H -			
Sewerage Connection		By quotation	N	Each
Relocation of Sewerage Connection		By quotation	N	Each
Decommissioning of sewer point of connection (includes sealing, raising to surface and AM inspection)		\$1,115.00	N	Each
Disposal of septic waste (Cost covers access during business hours. Additional costs to apply if disposal is requested A/H - Conditions Apply)		\$65.00	N	Per kilolitre

SERVICE CHARGES

Service locations		By quotation	Υ	Each
Network analysis		By quotation	N	Each
Repairs to service (refers to infrastructure damaged by an external party i.e. contractor)		Actual cost	Υ	Each
CCTV Sewer Inspection and cleaning, including report		\$858.00	Υ	Per hour

CLEARANCE OF PRIVATE SANITARY DRAINS

The owner of any property at which a sewerage and/or drainage blockage occurs, be charged for the clearance of such blockage

The owner be required to pay the Actual Costs incurred in any necessary breaking and subsequent replacement of any surface (concrete, etc) in relation to the aforesaid Sewerage and/or Drainage Blockage

		Local	Yr 2025/26		
Fee Name	Legislation Reference	Government Act	Fee (incl. GST)	GST	Fee Unit

DOMESTIC & COMMERCIAL

CALLS RECEIVED BETWEEN 7.00AM & 3.30PM MONDAY-FRIDAY

Charge per 30 minutes on site	\$248.00	Υ	Per half
			hour

CALLS RECEIVED OUTSIDE THE HOURS OF 7.00AM & 3.30PM MONDAY-FRIDAY

Callout Fee (includes first 30 minutes on site)	\$491.00	Υ	Each
Additional Fee (each half hour thereafter)	\$248.00	Υ	Per half hour

PRIVATE WORKS - SEWERAGE

Works carried out as private works will be		By quotation	Υ	Each
individually priced				

Private plant hire rates and labour on costs are to be used. It is preferred that prices charged for private works be on the basis of a fixed price given prior to commencement of work but may be on an actual cost basis following provision of an estimated cost. Unless authorized by the General Manager of the Department pre-payment is required for all private works. (As Assessed)

SHOWGROUNDS & SPORTING FACILITIES

CHILDERS SHOWGROUNDS

Not for Profit is 50% of total hire fees - excludes bonds Set up and/or pack up is 50% of hire fees - excludes bonds Schools are 25% off Total Hire Fees - excludes bonds

BONDS

Refund of bond in full is subject to suitable condition of facility

Facility Bond Payable - Exhibition Hall	\$300.00	N	Only
Facility Bond Payable - Large events	\$5,000.00	N	Each
General Facility Bond Payable	\$500.00	N	Each

ALL FACILITIES

Includes grounds, hall, canteen and toilets excludes lights

Up to 5 hours hire	\$235.00	Υ	Per half day
Full day or night	\$417.00	Υ	Per day or night
Hire charge for flood lighting - additional to facility hire fees	\$45.00	Υ	Per hour
No discounts apply			

EXHIBITION HALL

Includes toilets

Hourly charge Up to 5 hours hire	\$46.00 \$102.00	Y	Per hour Per half day or night
Full day or night hire	\$195.00	Υ	Per day or night

GRANDSTAND

Full day and night hire - Bar	\$168.00	Y	Per day or night
Full day and night hire Grandstand Building (All areas)	\$357.00	Y	Per day or night
Full day or night hire Canteen & Kitchen	\$195.00	Υ	Per day or night

GROUNDS

Includes toilets

Up to 5 hours hire	\$122.00	Υ	Per half day
Full day or night hire	\$242.00	Υ	Per day or night
Hire charge for weekly/regular competition during day (canteen but no lights)	\$86.00	Υ	Per day

continued on next page ... Page 113 of 131

		Local	Yr 2025/26		
Fee Name	Legislation Reference	Government Act	Fee (incl. GST)	GST	Fee Unit
GROUNDS [continued]					
. ,			***		
Hire charge for regular training during day (canteen but no lights)			\$64.00	Υ	Per day
Hire charge for regular Junior weekly competition during day (canteen but no lights)			No charge	Y	Per day
Hire charge for weekly/regular competition or training at night (includes lights and canteen)			\$102.00	Υ	Per day
Hire charge for regular Junior weekly competition or training at night (includes lights and canteen)			\$75.00	Υ	Per day
Hire charge for flood lighting - additional to facility hire fees			\$45.00	Υ	Per hour
No discounts apply					
CAMPING					
In association with event only					
Hire charge for camping per unpowered site			\$30.00	Υ	Per day
Hire charge for camping per powered site			\$36.00	Υ	Per day
TENNIS COURTS					
CHILDERS TENNIS COURTS					
Hire charge for courts - no lights, per court			\$7.90	Υ	Per hour
Hire charge for courts - with lights, per court			\$10.00	Υ	Per hour
GIN GIN TENNIS COURTS					
Day time hire of courts - per court			\$7.50	Υ	Per hour
Night time hire of courts (commencing from 6pm) - per court			\$9.50	Y	Per hour
BURNETT HEADS TENNIS COUR	TS				
Day time hire of courts			\$7.50	Υ	Per court,
Night time hire of courts			\$9.50	Υ	Per court,
BARGARA TENNIS COURTS					Position
Bookings and hire fees payable are to I	oe directed to the Bargara	Beach Carava	an Park		
Hire of courts	or an octor to the bargara	_ casii caiav	\$8.50	Υ	Per court,
Time of courts			ψ0.00		per hour
SWIMMING POOLS					
All bookings, passes and payments to I	oe made at the pool compl	ex.			
NORVILLE PARK SWIMMING POO	DL				
ADMISSION FEES					
Adult			\$5.00	Υ	Each

continued on next page ... Page 114 of 131

Fee Name	Legislation Reference	Local Government Act	Yr 2025/26 Fee (incl. GST)	GST	Fee Unit
ADMISSION FEES [continued]					
Pensioner & Concessions			\$4.00	Υ	Each
Child (over 3) / Student (to Year 12)			\$4.00	Υ	Each
Primary & Secondary School Student when attending as part of a school booking only			\$3.00	Υ	Each
Spectator - non-swimming adult			\$1.50	Υ	Each
Spectator - non-swimming child			\$0.50	Υ	Each
SESSION PASSES					
Pre-purchase 10 Passes (11 Swims)					
Adult			\$50.00	Υ	Each
Pre-purchase 10 Passes (11 Swims)					
Child (over 3) / Student (to Year 12)			\$40.00	Υ	Each
Pensioner & Concessions			\$40.00	Υ	Each
SEASON PASS (SEPTEMBER - APRI	IL)				
Pensioner			\$175.00	Υ	Each
Adult			\$220.00	Y	Each
Child (over 3) / Student (to Year 12)			\$111.00	Υ	Each
Family pass (2 parents 2 children) + \$20.00 additional child			\$590.00	Υ	Each
POOL HIRE Admission charges still apply, Available 50 metre pool (exclusive use of Pool) 25 metre pool (exclusive use of Pool) Exclusive use of Water Park	e outside normal operating	_	rrangement wit \$130.00 \$90.00 \$100.00	•	
Entire Complex Per Hour (exclusive use of Complex)			\$280.00	Υ	Per hour
Fee per hour					
ISIS DISTRICT WAR MEMORIAL S ADMISSION FEES	SWIMMING POOL				
Primary & Secondary School Student when attending as part of a School booking only			\$2.50	Y	Each
Adult			\$4.00	Υ	Each
Pensioner & Concessions			\$3.00	Υ	Each
Child (over 3) / Student (to Year 12)			\$3.00	Υ	Each
Spectator - non-swimming adult			\$1.50	Υ	Each
Spectator - non-swimming child			\$0.50	Υ	Each
SEASON PASS (POOL OPENING - PO	OOL CLOSE)				
Pensioner			\$132.00	Υ	Each
Family pass (2 parents 2 children) + \$20.00 additional child			\$280.00	Υ	Each

continued on next page ... Page 115 of 131

Fee Name	Legislation Reference	Government Act	Fee (incl. GST)	GST	Fee Unit
SEASON PASS (POOL OPENING - PO	OOL CLOSE) [continued]				
Child (over 3) / Student (to Year 12)			\$100.00	Υ	Each
SESSION PASSES					
Adult pre-purchase 10 passes (11 swims)			\$40.00	Υ	Each
Child (over 3) / Student (to Year12) pre- purchase 10 Passes (11 swims)			\$30.00	Y	Each
Pensioner & Concessions pre-purchase 10 Passes (11 swims)			\$30.00	Υ	Each
POOL HIRE					
Admission charges still apply, Available	outside normal operating	hours or by a	rrangement wit	h pool	lessee.
Pool hire - Minimum 2 hours			\$90.00	Υ	Per hour
GIN GIN SWIMMING POOL					
ADMISSION FEES					
Pensioner and Concessions			\$3.00	Υ	Each
Primary & Secondary School Student when attending as part of a School booking only			\$2.50	Υ	Each
Adult			\$4.00	Υ	Each
Child (over 3) / Student (to Year 12)			\$3.00	Y	Each
Spectator - non-swimming adult Spectator - non-swimming child			\$1.50 \$0.50	Y	Each Each
SEASON PASS (SEPTEMBER - APRI	L)		7333		
Family pass (2 parents 2 children) + \$20.00 additional child			\$280.00	Υ	Each
Pensioner			\$132.00	Υ	Each
Children (over 3) / Student (to Year 12)			\$100.00	Υ	Each
Adult			\$165.00	Υ	Each
SESSION PASSES					
Adult pre-purchase 10 Passes (11 swims)			\$40.00	Υ	Each
Child (over 3) / Student (to Year12) pre- purchase 10 Passes (11 swims)			\$30.00	Y	Each
Pensioner & Concessions pre-purchase 10 Passes (11 swims)			\$30.00	Υ	Each
POOL HIRE					
Admission charges still apply, Available	outside normal operating	hours or by a	rrangement wit	h pool	lessee.
Pool hire - minimum 2 hours			\$90.00	Υ	Per hour
BUNDABERG AQUATIC FACILITY	•				
ADMISSION FEES					
Adult			\$7.00	Υ	Each
Pensioner/Concession			\$6.00	Υ	Each
continued on payt page				_	

Yr 2025/26

Local

Fee Name	Legislation Reference	Local Government Act	Yr 2025/26 Fee (incl. GST)	GST	Fee Unit
ADMISSION FEES [continued]					
Veterans/Service Personnel			\$6.00	Υ	Each
Child (over 3)/ Student (to Year 12)			\$5.50	Υ	Each
Spectator - Adult			\$1.50	Υ	Each
Spectator - Child			\$0.50	Υ	Each
School Swimming (primary or secondary when attending as part of school swimming, school providing instructors)			\$5.00	Y	Each
Family swim (admits 4 swimmers)			\$18.00	Υ	Each
Carers of disabled patrons			Free	Υ	Each
Children under 3			Free	Υ	Each
SESSION PASSES					
Adult			\$63.00	Υ	Each
Allows for 10 visits					
Child			\$49.50	Υ	Each
Allows for 10 Visits					
Pensioner/Concession			\$54.00	Υ	Each
Allows for 10 Visits					
Adult			\$154.00	Υ	Each
Allows for 25 Visits			Ψ104.00	•	Lucii
Child			\$121.00	Υ	Each
Allows for 25 Visits			\$121.00	T	Eduli
			# 4.00.00		
Pensioner/Concession			\$132.00	Υ	Each
Allows for 25 Visits POOL HIRE					
50m pool			Price on application	Y	Per Hour
25m pool			Price on application	Y	Per Hour
Entire Complex			Price on application	Υ	Per Hour
MEMBERSHIP FEES					
Membership direct debit - Adult			\$17.50	Υ	Per Week
Membership direct debit - Concession/child			\$14.00	Υ	Per Week
Membership joining fee			\$20.00	Υ	Each
Premium membership direct debit			\$39.95	Υ	Per Week
ACTIVITIES					
Aqua aerobics - adult			\$17.50	Υ	Per Class
Aqua aerobics - child/concession			\$15.00	Υ	Per Class

ATHLETICS FACILITY

Contact Bundaberg Athletic Club for equipment hire.

continued on next page ... Page 117 of 131

Fee Name	Legislation Reference	Local Government Act	Yr 2025/26 Fee (incl. GST)	GST	Fee Unit
----------	-----------------------	----------------------------	----------------------------------	-----	----------

ATHLETICS FACILITY [continued]

Competitions - half day up to 4 hours	\$585.00	Υ	Per half day
Competitions - full day	\$955.00	Υ	Per day
Lighting - training	\$64.00	Υ	Per hour
Lighting - competitions	\$90.00	Υ	Per hour
Casual training - members	\$4.20	Υ	Per occasion
Casual training - non-members	\$5.70	Υ	Per occasion
Season Pass Training - members (September to April)	\$213.00	Υ	Each
Season Pass Training - non-members (September to April)	\$344.00	Υ	Each
Yearly Pass Training - members Only	\$279.00	Υ	Per annum
Clubhouse Meeting - half day up to 4 hours	\$44.00	Υ	Per occasion
Clubhouse Meeting - full day	\$73.00	Υ	Per occasion

WOODGATE SPORTS OVAL

No facility bond however damage repairs or additional cleaning costs may apply

Hire charge for non-powered camping per	\$30.00	Υ	Per day
site			

MULTIPLEX STADIUM HIRE

Bookings at PCYC

	Local	Yr 2025/26		
Legislation Reference	Government	Fee	GST	Fee Unit
	Act	(incl. GST)		

TOURISM

FAIRYMEAD HOUSE

GROUNDS HIRE CHARGES

Fee Name

No bond, however, damage repairs or additional cleaning costs may apply.

Extra fees are applicable if access is required for function preparation and clean up outside of the hire period.

Rotunda and Back Garden	\$375.00	Y	Per occasion
Rotunda	\$250.00	Υ	Per occasion
Front Gardens	\$250.00	Υ	Per occasion
Back Gardens	\$250.00	Υ	Per occasion
Japanese Gardens	\$250.00	Y	Per occasion

FAIRYMEAD HOUSE & SUGAR MUSEUM ENTRY FEE

Bookings at Hinkler Hall of Aviation

School Group Member	\$6.40	Υ	Each
Tour Group	Determined by valuation and a commercial agreement	Y	Each
Adult (over 17 years)	\$12.00	Υ	Each
Senior Card Holder	\$9.50	Υ	Each
Children (age 4-16)	\$7.50	Υ	Each
Infant (age 0-3)	No charge	Y	Each
Family A (2 Adults, 2 Children)	\$32.00	Υ	Each
Family B (1 Adult, 2 Children)	\$22.00	Υ	Each

FAIRYMEAD HOUSE & SUGAR MUSEUM GUIDED TOUR FEE

Adult	\$16.00	Υ	Each
Senior	\$13.00	Υ	Each
Child (4-17)	\$11.00	Υ	Each
Infant (0-3)	Free of Charge	Υ	Each
Family A (2 adults, 2 children)	\$41.00	Υ	Each
Family B (1 adult, 2 children)	\$30.00	Υ	Each

FUNCTION ROOM HIRE GROUP ONE: COMMUNITY ORGANISATIONS

Any damage, repairs or additional cleaning costs may apply.

Extra fees are applicable if access is required for function preparation and clean up outside of the hire period.

Hire for cleaning end of function		\$ POA - hourly rate (GST)	Υ	Each
Linen hire		\$ POA - per item (GST)	Υ	Each
Facility Bond Payable (Refund of bond in full is subject to satisfactory condition of Fairymead House)		\$600.00	N	Only

continued on next page ... Page 119 of 131

		Local	Yr 2025/26		
Fee Name	Legislation Reference	Government Act	1 00	GST	Fee Unit
		Aut	(incl. GST)		

FUNCTION ROOM HIRE GROUP ONE: COMMUNITY ORGANISATIONS [continued]

Hire for up to 4 hours	\$129.00	Υ	Per half day
Hire for up to 8 hours	\$258.00	Y	Per day or night
Premium Italian Glassware (Uno Collection)	\$50.00	Υ	Per hire
(Standard Glassware is included in hire fees)			
Set Up	POA - Hourly Rate	Υ	Per hour
Pack Down	POA - Hourly Rate	Y	Per hour

FUNCTION ROOM HIRE GROUP TWO: CORPORATE ORGANISATIONS, WEDDINGS, PRIVATE FUNCTIONS

Any damage, repairs or additional cleaning costs may apply.

Extra fees are applicable if access is required for function preparation and clean up outside of the hire period.

Hire for cleaning end of function	\$ POA - hourly rate (GST)	Υ	Each
Linen hire	\$ POA - per item (GST)	Υ	Each
Facility Bond Payable (Refund of bond in full is subject to satisfactory condition of Fairymead House)	\$600.00	N	Only
Hire for up to 4 hours	\$257.00	Y	Per half day
Hire for up to 8 hours	\$514.00	Y	Per day or night
Premium Italian Glassware (Uno Collection)	\$50.00	Υ	Per hire
(Standard Glassware is included in hire fees)			
Set Up	POA - Hourly Rate	Υ	Per hour
Pack Down	POA- Hourly Rate	Y	Per hour

HINKLER HALL OF AVIATION

ADMISSION PRICES - LOCAL RESIDENT RATE (PROOF OF POST CODE REQUIRED)

Adult (over 17 years)		\$17.00	Υ	Each
Senior Card Holder		\$11.00	Υ	Each
Child (age 4-17 years)		\$8.50	Υ	Each
Infant (under 4 years)		No charge	Υ	Each
Family A (2 adults, 2 children)		\$43.00	Υ	Each
Family B (1 adult, 2 children)		\$26.00	Υ	Each
Tour Group Member		Determined by valuation and a commercial agreement	Y	Each
School Group Member		\$7.20	Υ	Each

Fee Name	Legislation Reference	Local Government Act	Yr 2025/26 Fee (incl. GST)	GST	Fee Unit
ADMISSION PRICES - FULL RAC	K RATE				
Adult (over 17 years)			\$26.00	Υ	Each
Senior Card Holder			\$20.00	Y	Each
Child (4-17 years)			\$17.00	Y	Each
Infant (under 4 years)			No charge	Υ	Each
Family A (2 adults, 2 children)			\$74.00	Υ	Each
Family B (1 adult, 2 children)			\$48.00	Υ	Each
Tour Group Member			Determined by valuation and a commercial agreement	Y	Each
School Group Member			\$14.45	Υ	Each
ADMISSION PRICES - GUIDED TO	DUR				
Adult			\$35.00	Υ	Each
Senior			\$26.00	Υ	Each
Child (4-17)			\$22.00	Υ	Each
Infant (0-3)			Free of charge	Υ	Each
Family A (2 adults, 2 children)			\$97.00	Υ	Each
Family B (1 adults, 2 children)			\$63.00	Υ	Each
HINKLER HOUSE ADMISSION PRICES - FULL RAC	V DATE				
ADMISSION PRICES - FULL RAC	KRAIE				
Adult			\$5.00	Υ	Each
Senior			\$4.00	Υ	Each
Child (4-17)			\$2.50	Y	Each
Infant (0-3)			Free of charge	Υ	Each
MISCELLANEOUS					
Lex Roland Gallery Hire - Facility Bond Payable			\$600.00	N	Each
Lex Roland Gallery Hire - up to 2 hours			\$118.00	Υ	Each
Lex Roland Gallery Hire - up to 4 hours			\$236.00	Υ	Each
Lex Roland Gallery Hire - up to 8 hours			\$472.00	Υ	Each
Combined Attractions Ticket (Botanic Gardens attractions ONLY) adults			\$33.00	Υ	Each
Combined Attractions Ticket (Botanic Gardens attractions ONLY) seniors			\$27.00	Υ	Each
Combined Attraction Ticket (Botanic Gardens			\$22.00	Υ	Each

1-10 high resolution images supplied as a download

Postage fees (within Australia only)

Each

Each

\$10.00

\$12.00

WASTE MANAGEMENT

DOMESTIC

GENERAL WASTE/ALL OTHER WASTE

Domestic waste minimum	\$14.00	Υ	Each		
240 L or less Accepted at Bundaberg, Qunaba, Childers, Tirroan, Woodgate, Meadowvale, Avondale, South	Kolan, Booyal and	Buxton			
Sedan/station wagon	\$19.00	Υ	Each		
Accepted at Bundaberg, Qunaba, Childers, Tirroan, Woodgate, Meadowvale, Avondale, South	Kolan, Booyal and	Buxton			
Van/utility/trailer	\$24.00	Υ	Each		
Less than 4 t GVM Accepted at Bundaberg, Qunaba, Childers, Tirroan, Woodgate, Meadowvale, Avondale, South Kolan, Booyal and Buxton					
Oversized trailer	\$39.00	Υ	Each		
Horse trailers/car trailers/trailer trays over 2.5 m x 1.6 m Accepted at Bundaberg, Qunaba, Childers, Tirroan, Woodgate, Meadowvale, Avondale, South Kolan, Booyal and Buxton					
Domestic vehicle large	\$213.00	Υ	Per tonne		
4 t GVM and over - minimum charge \$24 Accepted at Bundaberg, Qunaba, Childers, Tirroan, Woodgate and Meadowvale					

GREEN WASTE - CLEAN LOADS

Domestic green waste minimum		\$11.00	Υ	Each	
240 L or less Fees applicable at Bundaberg, Qunaba, Childers, Tirroan, Woodgate, Avondalo	e, South Kolan,	Booyal and Buxton			
Sedan/station wagon/van/utility/trailer		\$16.00	Υ	Each	
Less than 4 t GVM Fees applicable at Bundaberg, Qunaba, Childers, Tirroan, Woodgate, Meadow	vale, Avondale,	South Kolan, Booya	al and B	suxton	
Oversized trailer		\$21.00	Υ	Each	
Horse trailers/car trailers/trailer trays over 2.5 m x 1.6 m Fees applicable at Bundaberg, Qunaba, Childers, Tirroan, Woodgate, Meadowvale, Avondale, South Kolan, Booyal and Buxton					
Domestic vehicle large		\$100.00	Υ	Per tonne	
4 t GVM and over Deeming table applies for non-weighbridge sites Fees applicable at Bundaberg, Qunaba, Childers, Tirroan, Woodgate and Mean	dowvale				

COMMERCIAL

General waste			\$346.00	Υ	Per tonne	
Minimum charge \$45 Accepted at Bundaberg, Qunaba, Childers, Tirroan and Bundaberg Regional Landfill* (Cedars Road) (*approved loads only) Disposal limit Qunaba - maximum 3 cubic metres or vehicle less than 8 t GVM Disposal limit Childers and Tirroan - maximum 3 cubic metres Deeming table applies for non-weighbridge sites						
Agricultural plastic (plastic mulch film)			\$346.00	Υ	Per tonne	
Minimum charge \$45 Accepted at Bundaberg						

		Local	Yr 2025/26		
Fee Name	Legislation Reference	Government Act	1 00	GST	Fee Unit
		ACI	(incl. GST)		

COMMERCIAL [continued]

Asbestos and material containing asbestos (non-friable)			\$200.00	Υ	Per tonne
Sheeting, pipes, etc must be correctly wrapp Must be managed and transported by license I Only waste generated from within the Bundabe Accepted at Bundaberg - prior notification requ	holders with relevant WTC. erg Local Government area is ac				
Asbestos contaminated soil (levy exempt)			\$215.00	Υ	Per tonne
Must be wet. Levy exemptions are granted by Must be managed and transported by license I Only waste generated from within the Bundabe Accepted at Bundaberg - prior Council authoris	holders with relevant WTC. erg Local Government area is ac				
Asbestos contaminated soil (levy inclusive)			\$250.00	Υ	Per tonne
Must be wet. Must be managed and transported Only waste generated from within the Bundabe Accepted at Bundaberg - prior Council authoris	erg Local Government area is ac	cepted.			
Asphalt and road scrapings			FREE	Υ	Per tonne
Clean for recycling Accepted at Bundaberg, Qunaba, Childers and	d Tirroan				
Bulker Bags – Big Bag Recovery Scheme			FREE	Υ	Per bag
Eligible Bulker Bags (1,000 L woven plastic ba Max 300 bag limit - registration of disposal req Accepted at Bundaberg					
Bulker Bags – non Big Bag Recovery Scheme			\$7.00	Υ	Per bag
Bulker Bags (1,000 L woven plastic bags) Max 300 bag limit - registration of disposal req Accepted at Bundaberg	uired				
Concrete			\$240.00	Υ	Per tonne
Clean loads – minimum charge \$45 Accepted at Bundaberg					
Concrete washout			\$55.00	Υ	Per tonne
Accepted at Bundaberg and Qunaba					
Construction and demolition waste			\$346.00	Υ	Per tonne
Minimum charge \$45 Accepted at Bundaberg, Qunaba, Childers and Disposal limit Qunaba - maximum 3 cubic metrolisposal limit Childers and Tirroan - maximum Deeming table applies for non-weighbridge site.	res or vehicle less than 8 t GVM 0.5 cubic metres				
Controlled authorised material – wet			\$214.00	Υ	Per tonne
Controlled authorised material that has been we Only waste generated from within the Bundabe Accepted at Bundaberg			(excludes alum slud	dge)	
Clean fill (earthen material)			FREE	Υ	Per tonne
Natural earth material no greater than 100 mm No waste, concrete or other contaminants Accepted at Bundaberg, Qunaba, Childers and					
Clean coarse fill			\$187.00	Υ	Per tonne
Contains natural earth material greater than 10 No waste, concrete, steel, plastic or other cont Accepted at Bundaberg					

continued on next page ... Page 123 of 131

		Local	Yr 2025/26		
Fee Name	Legislation Reference	Government	Fee	GST	Fee Unit
		Act	(incl. GST)		

COMMERCIAL [continued]

Dirty Fill			\$264.00	Υ	Per tonne
Minimum 50% earthen material plus other was Accepted at Bundaberg	te such as concrete, steel, plasti	c or other contai	minants		
Green waste			\$155.00	Υ	Per tonne
Clean loads – minimum charge \$35 Accepted at Bundaberg, Qunaba, Childers, Tir	roan and Woodgate				
Muds/silts			\$80.00	Υ	Per tonne
Clean hydrovac soil slurry (excludes alum slud Accepted at Bundaberg	ge)				
Polystyrene			\$2,700.00	Υ	Per tonne
Expanded – minimum charge \$75 (applies to le Accepted at Bundaberg	pads greater than 20% polystyre	ne)			
Regulated waste – category 1	Environmental Protection (Regulated Waste) Amendment Regulation 2018 Section 64A		\$429.00	Y	Per tonne
Heavily regulated waste as per the Environment Only waste generated from within the Bundabe Accepted at Bundaberg and Bundaberg Regio	erg Local Government area is ac	cepted.	_	c. 64A	
Regulated waste – category 2	Environmental Protection (Regulated Waste) Amendment Regulation 2018 Section 64A		\$379.00	Y	Per tonne
Regulated waste other than category one inclu Only waste generated from within the Bundabe Accepted at Bundaberg and Bundaberg Regio	erg Local Government area is ac	cepted.	у)		
Trickle tape – roll			FREE	Υ	Per tonne
Trickle tape must be tightly wound into a roll. Clean loads only - free from contamination, suc Accepted at Bundaberg	ch as silicon inserts, metal ties/cl	amps, dirt or ve	getation		
Trickle tape – loose			\$212.00	Υ	Per tonne
Loose trickle tape NOT tightly wound into a rol Clean loads only - free from contamination, suc Accepted at Bundaberg		amps, dirt or ve	getation		
Trickle tape – contaminated			\$346.00	Υ	Per tonne
Trickle tape that is unclean and not suitable for Accepted at Bundaberg	recycling – has silicon inserts, n	netal ties/clamps	s, dirt or vegetation		
Cardboard (flattened) or co-mingled recyclables			\$18.00	Υ	Per cubic metre
Maximum 1 cubic metre Accepted at Bundaberg, Qunaba, Childers and	l Tirroan				

TYRES AND SOLAR PANELS (COMMERCIAL AND DOMESTIC)

Motorbike/car/light ute/4WD	\$15.00 Y Each							
Accepted at Bundaberg, Qunaba, Childers, Tirroan, Woodgate, Meadowvale, Avondale and South Kolan								
Bobcat	\$20.00 Y Each							
Accepted at Bundaberg, Qunaba, Childers and Tirroan								

		Local	Yr 2025/26		
Fee Name	Legislation Reference	Government	Fee	GST	Fee Unit
		Act	(incl. GST)		

TYRES AND SOLAR PANELS (COMMERCIAL AND DOMESTIC) [continued]

Truck Accepted at Bundaberg, Qunaba, Childers and Tirroan Tractor – small	\$32.00 \$90.00	Y	Each		
	\$90.00	V			
Tractor – small	\$90.00	V			
		Y	Each		
Smaller than 1 m Diameter Accepted at Bundaberg, Qunaba, Childers and Tirroan					
Tractor – large	\$350.00	Υ	Each		
1-2 m Diameter Accepted at Bundaberg, Qunaba, Childers and Tirroan					
Tractor – larger	Not Accepted	Y	Each		
Larger than 2 m Diameter					
Tyre – contaminated or with rim	\$20.00	Υ	Each		
Fee additional to tyre disposal unit price Applicable for tyres attached to rims or tyres contaminated with significant amounts of soil, mud or painted surfaces Accepted at Bundaberg, Qunaba, Childers, Tirroan, Woodgate, Meadowvale, Avondale and South Kolan					
Rubber Track	Not Accepted	Υ	Each		
E.g. Excavator					
Solar panels	\$40.00	Υ	Each		
Limit of 20 panels Accepted at Bundaberg					

OTHER CHARGABLE ITEMS

DEAD ANIMALS

Dead animals – small domestic	\$9.00	Υ	Each
Accepted at Bundaberg			
Dead animals – large domestic	\$220.00	Υ	Per tonne
Large animal burial by special arrangement only Accepted at Bundaberg			
Dead animals – commercial	\$220.00	Υ	Per tonne
Large animal burial by special arrangement only Accepted at Bundaberg			

MATTRESS

Mattress – domestic – all sizes	FREE	Y Each
Accepted at Bundaberg, Qunaba, Childers, Tirroan, Woodgate, Meado	wvale, Avondale, South Kolan, Booyal and	Buxton.
Mattress – commercial – large	\$22.00	Y Each
Larger than a single bed size Accepted at Bundaberg, Qunaba, Childers and Tirroan		
Mattress – commercial – small	\$14.00	Y Each
Up to a single bed size Accepted at Bundaberg, Qunaba, Childers and Tirroan		

Fee Name	Legislation Reference	Local Government Act	Yr 2025/26 Fee (incl. GST)	GST	Fee Unit
----------	-----------------------	----------------------------	----------------------------------	-----	----------

WASTE FACILITY - MISCELLANEOUS

Administration fee	\$45.00	Υ	Each
Document authorisation e.g. waste tracking certificate, confirmation of disposal, etc. Relevant to all sites.			
Authorised disposal application fee	\$200.00	Υ	Each
Waste disposals requiring approval prior to disposal Relevant to all sites			
Special burials (per three hours or part thereof)	\$200.00	Υ	Each
In addition to applicable tonnage rate Accepted at Bundaberg and Bundaberg Regional Landfill (Cedars Road)			
Waste Contamination Fee - Minor	\$220.00	Υ	Each
Applied when waste is found to be disposed of incorrectly on site Relevant to all sites			
Waste Contamination Fee - Major	\$550.00	Υ	Each
Applied when waste is found to be disposed of incorrectly on site Relevant to all sites			

COLLECTION SERVICES

Event bins – delivery/supply	\$135.0)0 Y	Each
6-24 bins – including delivery and collection within Bundaberg Regional C	Council boundaries		
Event bins – servicing fee	\$19.0	0 Y	Each
Servicing cost per bin lift			
Unscheduled waste collection fee	\$31.0	0 Y	Each
Collection of waste or recycling outside the normal service day/s			

QUNABA WASTE FACILITY

Fee Name

DOMESTIC

TYRES (DOMESTIC AND COMMERCIAL)

OTHER CHARGEABLE ITEMS

BUNDABERG WASTE FACILITY

DOMESTIC

TYRES (DOMESTIC AND COMMERCIAL)

OTHER CHARGEABLE ITEMS

CHILDERS WASTE FACILITY

DOMESTIC

TYRES (DOMESTIC AND COMMERCIAL)

OTHER CHARGEABLE ITEMS

TIRROAN WASTE FACILITY

DOMESTIC

TYRES (DOMESTIC AND COMMERCIAL)

OTHER CHARGEABLE ITEMS

WOODGATE WASTE FACILITY

DOMESTIC

TYRES (DOMESTIC AND COMMERCIAL)

MEADOWVALE WASTE FACILITY

DOMESTIC

TYRES (DOMESTIC AND COMMERCIAL)

OTHER CHARGEABLE ITEMS

AVONDALE WASTE FACILITY

DOMESTIC

TYRES (DOMESTIC AND COMMERCIAL)

OTHER CHARGEABLE ITEMS

SOUTH KOLAN WASTE FACILITY

DOMESTIC

OTHER CHARGEABLE ITEMS

BOOYAL WASTE FACILITY

DOMESTIC

TYRES (DOMESTIC AND COMMERCIAL)

OTHER CHARGEABLE ITEMS
BUXTON WASTE FACILITY
CEDARS ROAD WASTE FACILITY

		Local	Yr 2025/26		
Fee Name	Legislation Reference	Government	Fee	GST	Fee Unit
		Act	(incl. GST)		

WATER

CONNECTIONS

Installation of 20mm property service (no meter)		\$1,525.00	N	Each
20mm water meter only (Developer installed property service)		\$377.00	N	Each
New connection and meter 20mm		\$1,620.00	N	Each
New connection and meter 25mm		\$3,045.00	N	Each
New connection and meter 32mm		\$4,280.00	N	Each
New connection and meter 40mm		\$5,080.00	N	Each
New connection and meter 50mm		\$5,805.00	N	Each
Service and Meter greater than 50mm (including Fire Services)		By quotation	N	Each
Water Disconnection equal to or less than 50mm (Tapping band and TPF&R to remain)		\$491.00	N	Each
Water Disconnection greater than 50mm		By quotation	N	Each
Connect to water supply outside declared area (subject to Council approval) (Infrastructure Charge + Connection cost)		By quotation - conditions apply	N	Each
Tapping into live main 20mm (Tapping Only - Excavation and materials by others)		\$181.00	N	Each

SUB-METERS

A separate works order to be created for each job as required.

20mm Sub-meter (Water meter, 2 Ball valves and bracket)	\$377.00	N	Each
25mm Sub-meter (Water meter, 2 Ball valves and bracket)	\$1,030.00	N	Each
32mm Sub-meter (Water meter, 2 Ball valves and bracket)	\$1,345.00	N	Each
40mm Sub-meter (Water meter, 2 Ball valves and free standing)	\$1,590.00	N	Each
50mm Sub-meter (Water meter, 2 Ball valves and free standing)	\$2,320.00	N	Each
Sub-meter greater than 50mm	By quotation	N	Each
Disconnection of Sub-meter - all sizes and configurations	\$264.00	N	Each

WATER AND SEWER APPLICATIONS

Water Application Lodgement Fee	\$223.00	N	Each
Sewer Application Lodgement Fee	\$223.00	N	Each
Re-visitation for installation of Sub-meters	\$196.00	Ν	Each
Application Lodgement of "Building Over Sewer"	\$223.00	N	Each
Inspection for "Building Over Sewer"	\$196.00	Υ	Each
Connectivity Audit Inspection	\$196.00	N	Each

Fee Name Leg	gislation Reference Loca Gov Act	overnment Fee	GST	Fee Unit
--------------	--	---------------	-----	----------

CONSUMPTION

Bulk Water Points - Crescent Street and Childers Depot		\$4.50	N	Per kilolitre
Bulk Water Points - Cordalba (Raw Water)		\$1.87	N	Per kilolitre
Bulk Water Points - Bundaberg		\$4.50	N	Per kilolitre
Bulk Water Points - Gin Gin		\$4.50	N	Per kilolitre
Annual Fee for Bulk Water Points - Administration and Billing Costs		\$361.00	N	Each
Application Fee to Remove Water from Council's Bulk Water Points - Non Commercial		\$96.00	N	Each
Application Fee to Remove Water from Council's Bulk Water Points - Commercial		\$378.00	N	Each
Replacement of Rydan Tag		\$79.00	Υ	Each
Short Term Hire Metered Hydrant Standpipe		\$71.00	N	Per day
Long Term Hire Metered Hydrant Standpipe - Long Term Hire period up to three (3) months		\$405.00	N	Per quarter
Long Term Hire Metered Hydrant Standpipe - Long Term Hire period up to six (6) months		\$825.00	N	Per 6 months
Long Term Hire Metered Hydrant Standpipe - Long Term Hire period up to twelve (12) months		\$1,220.00	N	Per annum
Metered Hydrant Cost		\$7.20	N	Per kilolitre
Refundable Deposit - Metered Hydrant (Conditions Apply)		\$2,730.00	N	Each
Witness water hydrant test (applicants are to cover advertisement costs. This cost covers Council permission & supervision).		\$182.00	N	Each

TESTING OF WATER METER

On site Water Meter Testing		\$75.00	N	Each

Where the water meter is registering either correctly or in the favour of the applicant (under-recording), no refund will be made to the applicant.

Should the test results prove that a meter is registering incorrectly, we will organise a refund of the prescribed fee to the applicant where the water meter is registering greater than 5% in favour of the Council (i.e. meter is running "fast").

Testing of Water Meters (20mm & 25mm) through independent NATA accredited facility		\$733.00	N	Each
Testing of Water Meters (larger than 25mm) through independent NATA accredited facility		By quotation	N	Each

ADVERTISING ON WATER TANKS

Small signage on Water Tanks (rental issued for 5 year period)	\$471.00	Y	Per annum
Large signage on Water Tanks (rental issued for 5 year period)	\$570.00	Y	Per annum

Fee Name	Legislation Reference	Local Government Act	Yr 2025/26 Fee (incl. GST)	GST	Fee Unit
----------	-----------------------	----------------------------	----------------------------------	-----	----------

PRIVATE WORKS - WATER

Works carried out as private works will be		By quotation	Υ	Each
individually priced				

Private plant hire rates and labor on costs are to be used. It is preferred that prices charged for private works be on the basis of a fixed price given prior to commencement of work but may be on an actual cost basis following provision of an estimated cost. Unless authorized by the General Manager of the Department pre-payment is required for all private works. (As Assessed)